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§, 1 . INTELLIGENCE INVESTIGATION

g

N

g 2 -7

< :

g 3 Wednesday, December 10, 1975

£
" - - -
5 United States Senate,
6 Select Committee to Study Governmental
" Operations with Respect to
8 Intelligence Activities,
9 Washington, D. C.
10 The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:10

11 o'clock a.m., in Room 318, Russell Senate Office Building,
12 the honorable Frank Church (Chairman of the Committee)

13 presiding.

WARD & PAUL

14 Present: Senators Church (presiding), Hart of Michigan,

15 Mondale, Huddleston, Hart of Colorado, Baker, Goldwater and

16 Mathias.
17 Also present: William G. Miller, Staff Director; Frederigk
18 A. O. Schwarz, Jr., Chief Counsel; Curtis R. Smothers, Minority
19 Counsel; Paul Michel, Joseph diGenova, Barbara Banoff, Frederick
20 Baron, Mark Gitenstein, Loch Johnson, David Bushong, Charles
21 Lombard, John Bayly, Charles Kirbow, Michael Madigan, Bob

29 Kelley, John E1liff, Elliot Maxwell, Andy Postal, Pat Shea,

23 Michael Epstein and Burt Wides, Professional Staff Members.

24 - T

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o The Chairman. The Committee's witness this morning is
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the Honorable Clarence M..Kelley, the Director of the Federal
Bureau of Investigation.

Mr. Kelley was appointed Director in July of 1973 in a
troubled time for the FBI. His experience as an innovative
law enforcement administrator in chafge of the Kansas City
Police Department for over ten years, and his'previous work as
a Special Agent of the FBI have made him uniquely qualified
to lead the Bureau.

The Select Committee is grateful for the cooperation
extended by Director Kelley in the course of its inquiry over
the past months. The Committee is also impressed by the
openness of the FBI's witnesses before this Committee, and
their willingness to consider the need for legislaﬁion to
clarify the Bureau's intelligence responsibility.

It is important to remember from the outset that this
Committee is examining only a small portion of the FBI's
activities. Our hearings have concentrated on FBI domestic
intelligence operations. We have'consistently expressed our
admiration and support for the Bureau's criminal investigative
and law enforcement work, and we recognize the vital importancs
of counéerespionage in the modern world. But domestic
intelligence has raised many difficult questions.

The Committee.has also céncentrated on the past rather

than on present FBI activities. The abuses brought to light

in our hearings occurred years and even decades before Directoxy

. NW 85360 Docld:32989820 Page 9
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Kelley took charge. : RS

The Staff has advised the Committee that ﬁnder Director
Kelley the FBI has taken significant steps to rethink previous
policies and to establish new safeguards against abuse;, The
FBI is now placing greater emphasis on4§9reign related intelli-
gence operétions,‘and less on purely domestic'surveillance.
The FBI is working more closely with the Justice Department in
developing policies and standards for intelligence. These
are welcome developments.

Nevertheless, many important issues remain unresolved.
Therefore, we have invited Director Kelley to share with the
Committee his views on some of the considerations the Congress
should take into account in thinking about the futﬁre of
FBI intelligence. Among these issues are whether FBI surveil-|
lance should extend beyond the investigation of persons
likely to commit specific crimes; whether there should be
outside supervision or approval before the FBI conducts certain
types of inVestigations or uses certain surveillance techniques
whether foreign related intelligence activities should be
strictly separated from the FBI's domestic law enforcement
functions, and what should be done to the information already
in the FBI files and that which may go into those files in
the future.

The Committee looks forward to a constructive exchange

of views with Director Kelley this morning, with Attorney
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General Levi tomorrow, and wiéh both the FBI and the Justiée
Department in tbe next months és the Committee-considers
recommendations that will strengthen the American people's
confidence in the Federal Bureaq of Investigation. That
confidence is vital for the effective enforcement of Federal
law and for the security of the nation against foreign
espionage.

Director Kelley, we are pleased to welcome you, and if

you would have a prepared statement you would like to lead off

with, please proceed.
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STATEMENT OF THE HONORABLE CLARENCE M. KE];,LEY ’

DIRECTOR, lf‘EDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION

Mr. Kelley. Thank you very much, Senator Church and
gentlemen.

I welcome the interest which this,Committge has shown in
the FBI and most particularly in our operations in the intelli-
gence and internal security fields,

I share your high regard for the rights guaranteed by the
Constitution and laws of the United States. Throughout my
35 year career in law enforcement you will find the same insis-
tence, as has been expressed by this Committee, upon programs
of law'enforcement that are themselves fully consistent with
law.

I also have strongly supported the concept of legislative
oversight. In fact, at the time my appointment as Director of
the FBI and was being considered by the Senate Judiciary
Committee two and one half years ago, I told the members of
that Committee of my firm belief in Congressional oversight.

This Committee has completed the most exhaustive study
of our intelligence and security operations that has ever been
undertaken by anyone outside the FBI other’than the present
Attorney General. At the outset, we pledged our fullest
cooperatién and promised to be as candid and forthright as
possible in responding to your questions and complying with you

requests.

r

| NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 12
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I believe we have livéd up to those promises.

The members and staff of this Committee h;ve had unprece-
dented access to FBI information.

You have talked to the personnel who conduct security-type
investigations and who are personélly involved in every facet
of our day-to—-day intelligence operations.

You have attended numerous briefings by FBI officials who
have sought to familiarize the Committee and its staff with
all major areas of our activities and operations in the national
security and intelligence figlds.

In brief, you have had firsthand examination of these
matters that is unmatched at any time in the history of the
Congress. |

As this Committee has stated, these he%?ings have, of
necessity, forcused largely on certain errors and abuses. I
credit this Committee for its forthright recognition that the
hearings do not give a full or balanced account of the fBI's
record of performance.

It is perhaps in the nature of such hearings to focus
on abuses to the exclusion of positive accomplishments of the
organization.

The Counﬁerintelligence Programs which have received the
lion's share of public attention and‘critical comment constitutled

an infinitesimal portion of our overall work.

A Justice Department Committee which was formed last year

b MW 65360 Docld: 32989820 Page 12




smn 7 ® @ 2§53

1 to conduct a thorough study of the FBI's Counterintelligence

2 Programs has reported that in the five basic ones it - found

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

3 3,247 Counterintelligence Programs were submitted to FBI

4 Headquarters from 1956 to 1971. Of this total, 2,370,

5 less than three fourths, were approved.
6 I repeat, the vast majority of those 3,245 proposals were
7- being devised, considered, and many were rejected, in an era
8. when the FBI was handling an average of 700,000 investigative
9 matters per year.
10 Nonetheless, the criticism which has been expressed
11 regarding the Counterintelligence Programs is most legitimate
§ 12 and understandable.
] .
g 13 The question might well be asked what I had in mind when
3

14 I stated last year that for the FBI to have done less than it

15 did under the circumstances then existing would have been an
16 abdication of its responsibilities to the American people..
17 What I said then, in 1974, and what I believe today, is

18 that the FBI employees involved in these programs did what theﬁ

g 1§ felt was expected of them by the President, the Attorney Generﬁ;,
§ 20 the Congress, and the people of the United States.
% 27 Bomb explosions rocked public and private offices and
; 29 buildings; rioters led by revolutionary extremists laid seige
g 2% to military, industrial, and educational facilities; and
§ 24 killings, maimings, and other atrocities accompanied such
s
25 acts of violence from New England to California.

- NW 85360 Dodkhiﬁ%&%lﬂ Page 14 l )




smn 8

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

10

11

12

WARD & PAUL

13
14
15
16
17
18
19

20

21

22

23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

. ‘ : . 2454

The victims of these acts were human beings, men, women,
and children. As is the case in pime of peril; whether real or
perceived, they looked to their Government, their elected and
appointed leadership, and to the FBI and other law enforcement
agencies to protect their lives, their property, and their
rights.

There were many calls for action from Members of Congress

and others, but few guidelines were furnished. The FBI and othbr

law enforcement agencies were besieged by demands, impatient
demands, for immediate action.

FBI employees recognized the danger; felt they had a
responsibility to respond; and in good faith initiated actions
designed to countér conspiratorial efforts of self;proclaimed
revolutionary groups, and to neutralize violent activities.

In the development and execution of these programs,
mistakes of judgment admittedly were made.

Our concern over whatever abuses occurred in the Counter-
intelligence Programs, and there were some substantial ones,
should not obscure the underlying purpose of those programs.

We must recognize that situations have occurred in the
past and will arise in the future where the Government may well
be expected to depart from its traditional role, in the FBI's
case, as an investigative and intelligence~gathering
agency, and take affirmative steps which are needed to meet

an imminent threat - to human life .or property.

NV 65360 Docld:32939820 Page 15
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§ 1 In short, if we learn a murder or bombing is to be carried
2 2 out now, can we truly meet our re;ponsibilitieé by investigating
g 3 only after the crime has occurred, or should we have the

4 ability to prevent? I refer to those instances where there is

5 a strong sense of urgency because of an imminent threat to

6 human life.

Vi Where there exists the potential to penetrate and disrupt,

8 the Congress must consider the question of whether or not such

9 preventive action should be available to the FBI.

10 These matters are currently being addressed by a task

11 force in the Justice Department, including the FBI,

12 and I am confident that Departmental guidelines and controls cap

WARD & PAUL

13 be developed in cooperation with pertinent Committees of Congregs
14 to insure that such measures are used in an entirely responsiblg
15 manner.

16 - Probably the most important- question here foday is what -
17 assurancés I can give that the errors and abuses which arose
18 under the Counterintelligence Programs will not occur again?
19 First, let me assure the Committee that some very sub-

20 stantial changes have been made in key areas of the FBI's

21 methods of operationé since I took the oath of office as

29 Director on July 9, 1973.

23 Today we place a high premium on openness, openness

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 both within and without the service.

25 I have instituted a program of open, frank discussion

NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 16
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% 1 in the decision-making process which insures that no future
S .
2 2 program.or major policy decision will ever be adopted without a
E 3 full and critical review of its propriéty.
4 Participatory management has become a fact in the FBI.
5 I have made it known throughout our Headquarters and
6 Field Divisions that I welcome all employees, regardless of
v position or degree of experience, to contribute their thoughts
8 and suggestions, and to voice whatever criticisms or
g reservations they may have concerning any area of our operations.
10 The ultimate decisions in the Bureau are mine, and I take
11 full responsibility for them. My goal is to achieve maximum
g 12 critical analysis among our personnel without in any manner
. :
E 13 weakening or undermining our basic command structure.
3

14 The results of this program have been most beneficial, to
15 me personally, to the FBI's disciplined performance, and to

16 the morale of our employees.

17 In addition, since some of the mistakes of the past

18 were occasioned by direct orders from higher authorities outsidg
i9 the FBI, we have welcomed Attorney General Edward Levi's

20 guidance, counsel, and his continuous availability, in his

21 own words, "as a 'lightning rod' to deflect improper requests."
29 Within days after taking office, Attorney General Levi

23 instructed that I immediately report to him any requests

24 or practices which, in my judgment, were improper or which,

v

25 considering the context of the request, I believed presented

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003
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the appearances of impropriety.

I am pleased to report to this Committee as I have to the

Attorney General that during my nearly two and one half years as$

Director under two Presidents and three Attorneys General, no
one has approached me or made overtures, directly or otherwise,
to use the FBI for partisan political or othef improper
purposes.

I can assure you that I would not for a moment consider
honoring any such request.

I can assure you, too, in my administration of the FBI
I routinely bring to the attention of the Attorney General and
the Deputy Attorney General major policy questions, including
those which arise in my continuing review of our oéerations and
practices. These are discussed openly and candidly in order
that the Attorney General can exercise his responsibilities
over the FBI.

I am convinced that the basic structure of the.FBI today
is sound. But it would be a mistake to think that integrity
can be assured only through institutional means. .

Integrity is a human quality. It depends upon the
character of the person who occupies the office of the
Director and every member of the FBI under him.

I am proud of the 19,000 men and w;men with whom it is
my honor to serve today. Their dedication, their professionali]

their standards, and the self-discipline which they personally

sm,
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demand of themselves and expect of their assoc;ates are the
nation's ultimate assurance of proper and responsible conduct
at all times by”the FBI.

The Congress and the members of this Committee in
particular have gained a great insight into. the. problems
confronting the FBI in the .security .and intelligence fields,
problems which all too often we have left to resolve without
sufficient guidance from the Executive Branch or the Congress
itself.

As in all human endeavors, errors of judgment have been
made. But no one who is looking for the cause of our
failures should confine his search solely to the FBI, or even
to the Executive Branch.

The Congress itself has long possessed the mechanism for
FBI oversight; yet, seldom has it been exercised.

An initial step was taken in the Senate in 1973 when the
Committee on the Judiciary established a Subcommittee on FBI
Oversight. Hearings had been commenced, and we were fully
committed to maximum participation with.the members of that
Subcommittee,

I laud their efforts. However, those efforts are of very
recent origin in terms of the FBI's history.

One of the greatest benefits of the study this Committee
has made is the expert knowledge you have gained of the complex

problems confronting the FBI. But I respectfully submit that

NV 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 19
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those benefits are wasted if they do not lead to the next step,
a step that 1 believe is absolutely essential; a legislative
charter, expreséing Congressional determination of intelligence
jurisdiction for the FBI.

Action to resolve the problems confronting us in the
security and intelligence fields is urgently ﬁeeded; and it
must be undertaken in a forthright manner. Neither the Cangress
nor the public can afford to look the other way, leaving it to
the FBI to do what must be done, as too often has occurred in
the past.

This means too that Congress must assume a continuing role
not in the initial decision-making process but in the review of
our performance.

I would caution against a too-ready reliance upon the
courts to do our tough thinking for us. Some proposals that
have been advanced during these hearings would extend the role
of the courts into the early stages of the investigative
process and, thereby, would take over what historically have
been Executive Branch decisions.

I frankly feel that such a trend, if unchecked, would
seriously undermine the independence of the Judiciary and cast
them in a role not contemplated by the authors of our
Constitution. Judicial review cannot be a substitute for Con-

gressional oversight or Executive decision.

The FBI urgently needs a c¢lear and workable determination
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of our jurisdiction in the intelligence field, a jurisdictional
statement that the Congress finds to be responéive to both
the will and the needs of the American people.

Senators, first and foremost, I am a police officer, a
career police officer. In‘my police experience, the must
frustrating of all problems that I have discovéred facing
law enforcement in this country, Federal, state, and local, is
when demands are made of them to perform their traditional
role as protector of life and property without clear and
understandable legal bases to do so.

I recognize that the formulation of such a legislative
charter will be a most precise énd demanding task.

It mast be sufficiently flexible that it does Sot stifle
the FBI's effectiveness in combating the growing incidence
of crime and violence across the United States. That charter
must clearly address the demonstrated problems of the past;
yet, it must amply recognize the fact that times change -and

so also do the nature and thrust of our criminal and subversive

challenges.

The fact that the Department of Justice has commenced

the formulation of operational guidelines governing our

intelligence activities does not in any manner diminish the need

for legislation. The responsibility for conferring juris-

diction resides with the Congress.

In this regard, I am troubled by some proposals whichﬁf’
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question the need for intelliéence gathering,\suggesting that
information needed for the prevention of violeﬁce can be
acquired in the normal course of criminal investigations.

As a pfactical matter, the line between intelligence
work and regular criminal investigations is often difficult
to describe. What begins as an intelligence investigation may
well end in arrest and prosecution of the subject. But there
are some fundamental differences between these investigations
that should be recognized, differences in scope, in objective
and in the time of initiation. In the usual criminal case, a
crime has occurred and it remains only for the Government to
identify the perpetrator and to collect sufficient evidence
for prosecution. Since the investigation normally.follows
the elements of the crime, the scope of the inquiry is
limited and fairly well defined.

By contrast, intelligence work involves the gathering of
information, not necessarily evidence. The purpose may well be
not to prosecute, but to thwart crime or to insure that the
Government- has enough information to meet any future crisis
or emergency. The inquiry is necessarily broad because it
must tell us not only the nature of the threat, but also whether
the threat is imminent, the persons involved, and the
means by which the threat will be carried out. The ability
of the Government to prevent criminal acts is dependent on

our anticipation of those criminal acts. Anticipation,
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E 1 in turn, is dependent on advance information, ‘that is, intelli-

g

8 2 gence.

< .

E 3 Certainly, reasonable people can differ on these issues.
4 Given the opportunity, I am confident that the continuing need
5 for intelligence work can be documented to the full satisfactior
6 of the Congress. We recognize that what is at stake here is not
7 the interests of the FBI, but rather the interests of every
8 citizen of this country. We recognize also that the resolution
9 of these matters will demand extensive and thoughtful

10 deliberation by the Congress. To this end, I pledge the

11 complete cooperation of the Bureau with this Committee or
o
2 12 its successors in this important task.
L .
g 13 In any event, you have my unqualified assurance as
3

14 Director that we will carry out both the letter and the spirit

15 of such legislation as the Congress may enact.

16 That is the substance of my prepared statement.

17 - I would also like to say extemporaneously that I note

18 that on this panel are some gentlemen who were on the Judiciary
19 Committee which heard my testimony at the time I was presented

20 to them for candidacy as Director of the FBI. At that time
21 I took very seriously the charge which may possibly result
29 in the deliberation of this Committee and of the full Senate.

23 I have been well aware of the problems of the FBI since that

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 time. I have also been well aware of the capabilities of

25 the FBI to discharge those responsibilities. I don't take
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- was with the police department, I continued throughout that
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them lightly. I am of sufficient experience and age that I
have pledged myself to do what is good and proper. I say this
not as a self-serving statement Qut in order that we might
place in context my position within the FBI. I could seek
sanctuary and perhaps a safe sanctuary by saying during the
period these things occurred I was with the local police
department in Kansas City, Missouri. Prior to that time,
however, I was in the FBI.

During the time I was with the FBI, during the time I

period a close acquaintance with and a strong affection for
the FBI.

I only want to point out that based on those years, based
on those observations, we have here a very fine and very
sensitive and a very capable organization. I feel that there
is much that can still be done. I know that we are not without
fault. I know that from those experiences I‘have had. . We
will not be completely without fault in the future. But I
assure you that we look upon this ingquiry, we look upon any
mandate which you may feel you have, that you should look at -t
this is good and proper, and we do not intend -- I only want
to place in your thinking the fact that you have here a
matchless organization, one which I continue to say was
not motivated in some of these instances, and in most éf

them, and I cannot justify some, that the motivation was of th

W
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& 1 best. I am not pleading, as does a defense attorney. I am
[\

g 2 only putting in your thinking my objective observations as
g S a citizen who is somewhat concerned about the future of this
4 organization. It is too precious for us to have it in

5 a condition of jeopardy. T

6 Thank you very much.

7 The Chairman. Thank you, Director Kelley.

8 I want to turn first to Senator Hart who won't be able
9 to remain through the whole morning. I think he has one

end t. 1 10 gpestion he would like to ask.
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Senator Hart of Michigan. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Mathias and I have Judiciary Committee hearings at 10:30.

Iahve several questions, and I'm sure they'll be

reading your testimony and listening to it this morning, and
it relates to your comment at the foot of page.lO and at the
top of 11.

There you are indicating that you caution us about
extending the court's role in the early stages of investigationp
suggesting that this might take us beyound the role comtemplatefl
for the courts under the Constutution.

Now as you have said, aside from the so-called national
security wiretap problem, the main focus of our discussions
and concern has been on the possibility requiring court
approval for the use of informants; informants directed to
penetrate and report on some group.

And one of the witnesses yesterday, Professor Dorsen,
pointed our that really those informants are the most pervasive
type of an eavesdropping device. It is a human device. It's
really, an informant is really more intrusive on my privacy
than a bug or a tap because he can follow me anywhere. He
can ask me questions to get information the government would
like to have.

Now we certainly involve the courts in approval of the

wiretaps for physical searches with the intent of the drafters
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of the Constitution to have a neutral third party magisfrate
scrzen use 6f certain investigatiye techniques; And the
informant is suéh a technique. He funcfions sort of like a
general warrant, and I don't see why requiring court approval
would violate the role envisaged for the courts.

And as I leave, I would like to get youf reactions ;o
my feelings.

Mr. Kelley. I do not feel that there is any use of the
informant in intrusion, which is to this extent objectionable.
It has of course been approved, the concept of the informant,
by numerous court decisions.

Let us go down not to the moral connotation of the use
of the informant.

I think, as in meny cases, that is a matter of balance.
You have only very few ways of solving crimes. You have
basically in the use of the informant, I think, the protectian
of the right of the victim to be victimized. You have within
the Constitution certain grants that are under ordinary
circumstances abrogation of rights. The right.of search and
seizure, which, of course, can't be unreasonable, but none-
theless, you have\the right,

I think that were we to lose the right of the informant,
we.would lose to a great measure our capability of doing our
job.

Now I'm not arguing with you, Senator, that it is not an
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unusual procedure. I'm not even going to say that it is not
an intrusion} because it is. But:it has to be‘CHKB I think
that is by virtﬁe of the benefits must be counted.

We don't like to use it. We don't like the problems that
are attendant. We take great care.

Now you say about the court having possiﬁility taking
jurisdiction over them and guiding. I think that possibly we
could present the matter to the court but what are they going
to do insofar as monitoring their effort? Are they going to
have to follow it all the way thrcough?

Also, there is, of cou£se, urgency in the other contacts.
Must the court be contacted for each and approval of the court

given for each contact?

There are a great many problems insofar as administration
of it.

I frankly feel, and again, all I can do is give you my
idea -~ I frankly feel that there is a sétisfactory control ovexn
the informants as we now exercise it today. Yes, there are
going to be some who will get beyond our cantrol, but this
is going to happen no matter what you do.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, I appreciate your
reaction.

I was not suggesting that there is consideration here -to
prohibit informants. I was reflecting a view that I felt and

hold that the use of an informant does require some balance, as
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you yourself said, and I would be more comfort;ble with a
thiré party ﬁaking a judgment as to whether the intrusion is
warranted by the particular circumstance. But I do understand
‘your position.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The Chairman. Thank yvou, Senator Hart.

(Senator Hart leaves the hearing room.)

The Chairman. Senator Baker, do you have questions?

Senator Baker. Mr, Chairman, thank you very much.

Mr. Kelley, I have a great respect -for you and your
organization and I personally regret that the organization is
in political distress, but we've both got to recoggize that
it is, along with other agencies and departments of the
government.

I think yéu probably would agree with me that even though
that is extraordinarily unpleasant and in many respects
uniortunate, that it also has a plus side. That is, it gives
us an indiqation of our future direction and the opportunity,
at least, to improve the level of competency and service of
the government itself.

With that hopeful\note, would you be agreeable then to
volunteering for me any suggestions you have on how to improve
the responsiveness of the Federal Bureau of Investigation, or
indeed, for any other law enforcement agencies of the government

to the Congress, to the Attorney General, to the President, and
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beyond that, would you give me any suggestions you have on
how you would provide the methods, the access,'the documents,
the recoxrds, thé authority, for the Congress to perform its
essential, I believe, éssential oversight responsibility to
see that these funétioné, these delicate functions are being
undertaken properly?

And before yoﬁ answer, let me teil you two or three things
I am concerned about.

It hasn't been long ago that the FBI Director was not
even confirmed bv the Senate of the United States. I believe
you are the first one to be confirmed hy the Senate of the
United States. I think that is a movement in £he right
direction. I think the FBI has taken on a stature‘that, an
additional importance that requires it to have closer supervisipn
and scrutipy by us.

At the same time I rather doubt that we can become
involved in the daily relaticonship between you and the Attorney
General,

Therefore, I tend to believe that the Attorney General
needs to be more directly involved in the operations of the
FBI.

I would appreciate any comments on that.

Second, I rather believe that major decisions of the
intelligence community and the FBI ought to be in writing, so

that the Congress can, if it needs to in the future, take a
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- United States? What other suggestions do you have for improving
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look at these decisions and the process by which they were
made to decide that you are or you are not performing your
services diligeﬁtly.

I don't think you can have oversight unless you have
access to records; and in many cases records don't exist
and in some cases the people who made those deeisions are now
departed and in other cases you have conflicts.

How would you suggest: then that you improve the quality
of service of your agency? IHow would you propose that yvou

increase the opportunity for oversight of the Congress of the

the level of law enforcement in the essential activity that
is required? |

Mr, Kelley. I would pos;ibly be repetitious in answering
this Senator, but I get a great deal of pleasure from telling
what I think ié necessary and what I hope that I have followed,
one which is beyond my control, but which I think is very
important is that the position of Director, the one to which
great attention should be paid in choosing the man who will
properly acquit himself.

I feel that the Judiciary Committee, at least in going
over me, did a pretty good job. I feel that it is most
necessary that care be taken that his philosophy, his means
of management, his facility to adapt to change, his tendency

toward consulting with other members of the official family,
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that he be willing to, for exémple, go through oversight with
no reticence, and that I think that he should be chosen very
carefully.

I think further that he should be responsible for those
matters which indicate imprapriety or illegality.

Senator Baker. Could you stop for just a second? Who
does he work for? Does the Director, in your view, work for
the President of the United States, for the Attorney General,
fér the Justice Department, for the Executive Branch?’

Who_does the executive of the FBI, the Director of the
FBI, be responsible to, who should he be responsible to?

Mr. Kelley. Jurisdictionally,‘to the Attorﬁéy General,
but I think this is such an important field of influence that
it is not 'at all unlikely that we can expand it to the
judiciary, the legislative, and of coursé, we are under the
Attorney General.

Senator Baker. Do you have any problems with the idea
of the President of the United States calling the Director of
the FBI and asking f&r performance of a particular task?

Does that give you any difficulty? Or do you think that
the relationship hetween the FBI Director and the President
is such that that is desirable, or should it be conduited
through the Attorney Gengral?

Mr, Kélley. I think it should be in the great majority

of the cases conduited through the Attorney General. There
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has been traditionally some acceptance of the fact that if
the Presidenf wants to see and ta}k with the Director, he
may do so, call‘him directly.

It has been my practice in such an event to thereafter
report to the Attorney General, whoever it might be, that I
have been called over and I discussed and was.to;d. And this
was revealed in full to them,

Senator Baker. I suppose we could pass a statute that
says the President has to go.through the Attorney General,
although I rathér'suspecf it would be a little presumptﬁous.

But to go the next step, do you think it is necessary
for the pursuit of effective oversight on the part of the
Congress, to have some sort of décument written, og at least
some sort.of account of a Presidential order or an order of
the Attorney General given to a Director of the FBI?

Do you think that these things need to be handled in
a -more formal way?

Mr. Kelley. Personally, it would be my practice in
the event I receive such an order, to request that it be

documented. This is a protection as well as a clarification

as to whether or not it should be placed as part of iegislation

I frankly would like to reserve that for some more considera-
tion.
I don't know whether it would bé, but I think that it

can be worked very easily.
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Senator Baker., Mr. Xelley, Attorney General Levi, I
believe, has already established some sort of égency or
function within the Department that is serving as the equivalent
I suppose, of an Inspector General of the Justice Department,
including the FBI,

Are you familiar with the steps‘that Mr. Levi has
taken in that respect? ,I think he galls it the Office of
Professional Responsibility.

Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir, I'm familiar with it.

Senator Baker. Do you have any comment on that? Will
you give us any observations as to whether you think that
will be useful, helpful, or whether it will not be useful or
helpful, how it affects the FBI, how you visualize your
relationship to it in the future?

Mr. Kelley. I don't object to this, which is to some
extent an o&ersight within the Department of Justice under the
Attorney General,

Frankly, it just came out. I have not considered it
completely, but to the general concept, yes, I very definitely
subscribe.

Senator Baker. How would you feel about extending that
concept of government-wide operation, a national Inspector
General who is involved with an oversight of all of the
agencies of govefnment as they interface with the Ceonstitutional

protected rights of the individual citizen? Would you care
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to comment on .that, or would you rather save that for a while?

Mr. Kelley. I would like t? reserve tha£ one.

Senator Béker. I'm not surprised. Would you think about
it and let us know what you think about it?

Mr, Kelley. I will..

Senator Baker. All right. Mr. Chairmaﬂ, thank you very
much.

The Chairman. Senator Huddleston,.

: Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Kelley, you describe on page 4 the conditions that
existed when much of the abuée that we have talked about during
this inquiry occurred, indicating that the people within the
Bureau felt like they were inng what was expectéd.of them
by the President, by the Attorney General, the Congress and
the people of the United States.

Does not this suggest thatrthere has been a reaction
there to prevailing attitudes that might have existed in the
country because of certain circumstances rather than any
clear and specific direct instructions that might have been
received from proper authorities? And if that is the case,
is it possible in developing this charter, this guideline,
to provide for that kind of specific instruction?

Mr. RKelley. I think so, yes. I think that they can

logically be incorporated and that --

Senator Huddleston. You can see there would be a continui
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danger if ahy agency 1is 1ldft to simply react tg whatever the
attitudes ma§ be.at a speéific time in this country because ---

Mr. Kelley. Senator,; I don't contemplate it might be
a continuing danger, but it certainly would be. a very acceptabh]
guidepost whereby we can, in the event such a need seems
to arise, know wha£ we can do.

Senator Huddleston. Well, in pursuing the area which

Senator Hart .was discussing, that is whether or not we can

. provide sufiicient guidelines would replace a decision by the

court in determining what action might be proper and specific -
ally in protecting individual's rights, can't we also
provide the restrictions and guidelines and the various

techniques that might be used?

For -instance, supposing we do establish the fact, as
has already been done, that(informants are necessary and
desirable. 1iow do we keep that informant operating within the
proper limits so that he in fact is not violating individual
rights?

Mr. K2lley. Well, of course, much of the reliance must
be placed on the agent and.the supervision of the FBI to assure
that there is no infringement of rights.

Senator Huddleston. But ;his 35 an aware we've gotten
into some difficulty in the past. We have assumgd that the

particular action was necessary, that there was a present

threat that some intelligence programs should be initiated, but
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in many-cases it has goné beyond what would appear to have been
necessary to'have addressed the original threat.

How do we‘keep within the proper b;lance there?

Mr. Kelley. Well, .actually, it's just ébput like any
other offense. It is an invasion of the other individual's
right and it is by an officer and an FBI agent is an officer.
There's the possibility'of'criminal prosecution against him.

This is one which I think might flow if he counsels”
the informant.

Now insofar as his %nability to control the informant,

I don't suppose that would warrant prosecution, but there is
still supervisory controlﬂover that agent and over that
informant by insisting that control is exercised on a continuing
basis.

Senator Huddleston. It brings up an interesting point
as to whether or not a law enforcement agency.ought to be
very alert to any law violations of its owﬂ members‘or anyone
else.

If a White House official asks the FBI or someone to do
some;hing unlawful, the question seems to me to occur as to
whether or not that is not a violation that should be reported
by the FBI.

Mr. Kelley. I think that any violation which comes to
our attention should either be handled by us or the proper

authority.
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Senator Huddleston. But that hasn't been the case in the
past.
Mr. Kelley. Well, I don't know what you're referring
to but I would think your statement is éroper.
Senator Huddleston. Well, we cértainly'have evidence
of unlawful activity taking place in various p?ojects that
have been undertaken, which certainly were not brought to
light willingly by the FBI or by other law enforcement agencies)
The question that I'm really concerned about is .as
we attempt to draw a guideline and charters that would give
the Agency the best flexibility that they may neeq, a wide
range of threats, how do we control what happens Qithin each
of those actions to keep them from going beyond wha£

was intended to begin with?
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g 1 Mr. Kelley. You're still speaking of informants.

(=3 . R

g 2 . Senator Huddleston. Not only informants but the agents

g S themselves as they go into surveillance, wiretaps, or whatever
4 intelligence gathering techniques.
5 The original thrust of my‘questién was, even though we
6 may be able to provide guidelines of a broad nature, how do
7 we control the techniques that might be used, that intthemselves
8 might be used, that in themselves might be a serious violation

9 of the rights.

10 Mr. Kelley. Well, first, I don't know whether it's

11 germane to your question but I do feel that it should be pointed

E
% 12 out that the association to, the relationship between the
gv 13 informant and his agent handler is a very confiden£ial one,
14 and I doubt very seriously whether we could have any guide-
15 lines, where there might be an extension of any monitors here
16 because théreby you do have a destruction of tﬁat relationship
1% Insofar as the abtivifies of agents, informants or others
18 which may_be illegal, we have on many occasions learned of
g 19 violations of the law on the part of informants, and either
g
g 20 prosecuted ourselves, through the reporting of it to the
% 21 United States Attorney, or turned it over to the local authority.
2
g 22 We have done this on many a time, many occasions. Insofar
% 23 as our own personnel, we have an internal organization, the
g 24 Inspection Division, which reviews this type of activity, and
25 if there be any violation, yes, no question about it, we would
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pursue it to the point of prqsecution.

Senagor Huddleston. But it could be helped by periodic
review. :

Mr. Kelley. We do, on an annual baéis, review the
activities of our 59 offices through that same Inspection
Division, and they have a clear charge to go over this as well
as ‘other matters.

Senator Huddleston. Mr, Kelley, you pointed. out the‘
difference in the approaches when gathering intelligence, in
gathering evidence after a crime has been committed.

Would there be any advanfage, or would it be feasible to
attempt to separate these functions within the Agenéy, in the

departments, for instance, with not having a mixing of

gathéring intelligence and gathering evidence? Are the technig

definable and different?:
Mr. Kelley. Senator, I think they are compatible. I
see no objection to the way that they are now being handled
on a management basis. I think, as a matter of fatt, it is
a very fine association whereby the intelligence, stemming as
it does from a substantive violaﬁion, is a natural complement.
Senator Huddleston. Now, another area, the FBI furnishes
information to numerous government agencies.
Is this properly restricted and controlled at the present
time in your judgment as to just who can ask the FBI for

information, what kind of information they can ask for, and
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who might also be inclined to call the Director and ask him
to do specific things?

Could there be some clea;cué understanding as to whether
or not the Director would be obligated to undertake any such
project, that just anybody at the White House might suggest?

Mr. Kelley. 1It's very clear to me that any request must
come from Mr. Buchen's foice, and that it be, in any case,
wherein it is a reqﬁest for ac£ion, that it be followed with
a letter so requesting.

This has éome up before during the Watergate hearings, as
I think it has been placed very vividly in our minds, in
take care that you just don't follow the request of some
underling who does not truly reflect.the desire of the Presiden

Senator Huddleston. Just one more question about
techniques, aside from the guidelines of authority on broad
projects undertaken.

Would it be feasible from time to time in a .Congressional
o%ersight committee, would be able to discuss with the Departme
with the Bureau various techniques so that they could have
some input as to whether or not these actions are consistent
with the overall guidelines, to start with, and consistent
with the very protections?

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I have already said .to.the
oversight committee of the Senate that so far as I can now

see, the only thing that would be withheld is the identity of
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it .
5 1 probably even more importantly, what restrictions can be put
N
Q
g 2 on the use 6f that information once it has been supplied by
§ 5 || the FBI? e -
4 Mr. Kelley. I think so, Senator.
5 ' Senator Huddleston. You think there are proper restrictidns
6 now?
i Mr. Kelley. I don't know that we can ourselves judge
8 in all cases whether or not there is good and sufficient reasorn
9 for an Agency to inquiry. I think that there should be a
10 very close delineation by the agencies as to what they're

11 going to ask for, .but I think that we do have sufficient rules

ol
2
< 12 that at least to us we are satisfied. !
]
g 13 Senator Huddleston. You're confident that the informatiomn
3
14 your agency supplies is not being misused, to the detriment

15 of the rights of any individuals.

16 Mr. Kelley. Senétor, I'm only confident in what I

17 do myself, I would say that I am satisfied.

18‘ Senator Huddleston. I was wondering whether some

19 inclusion ought to be made in whatever charter is made as to
20 who specifically can request, what limits ought to be ‘placed
21 on what the request, and what they can do with it after they

22 get it,

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

23 Mr. Kelley. Yes.
24 Senator Huddleston. I have some concern about the fact
25 that in intelligence gathering, you gather, you are just
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o 1 bound to gather a great deal of information about some
g .
N 3 .
g 2 individual that is useless as far as the intent of the intelli-
< .
é 3 gence gathering is concerned, but might be in some way embarrasf
4 sing or harmful to the individual, whether or not there's any
-5 effort to separate this kind of information out of a person's
6 file that is really initiated for a purpose, for a specific
Vi purpose unrelated to this information.
8 Is there any effort, or could any direction be given to

9 doing that?
10 Mr. Kelley. We would be very ha?py to work under the
11 guidelines or rules or anything else to purge material which

12 is extraneous, irrelevant, or for any other reason objection-

13 able.

WARD & PAUL

14 Senator Huddleston. And how about the length of time

15 that these files are kept in the agency?

16 Mr. Kelley. We are willing to work within that framework,
17 too.

18 Senator Huddleston. I think that might be done.

ig Now, I think in developing the chain of command, so to

20 speak, it certainly would be very difficult to prevent the
21 President of the United States from calling up the head of
29 the FBI or anyone else and discussing any law enforcement

23 problem he might so desire, and perhaps even give*directioh

24 to the agency.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25 But how about that? What about White House personnel
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informants. We'}l discuss techniques, we'll discuss our
present activities. I think thigiis the only ﬁay that we can
exchange our opinions and get accomplished what you want to
accomplish and what I want to accomplish.

Sénator Huddleston. I feel that is an important aspect
of it because even though you have a charter thch gives broad
direction for all the guidelines and to the types of projects
that -enter into it, if we don't get down to specifics, such
things as how intelligence is to be collected, how evidence

is to be collected, what is done after it is collected, this

type of thing, it seems to me we are leaving a wide gap

again for the Bureau to assume that it has total instruction
and total permission to move in a certain directiog and go
beyond what is intended or what was authorized.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and Mr. Director.

The Chairman. Senator Goldwater?

Senator Goldwater. Mr. Kelley, as part of the FBI
electronic surveillance of Dr. King, several tapes of
specific conversations, and later a composite King tape were
produced.

Are these tapes still in the possession of the FBI?

Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir.

Senator Goldwater. Have they been reviewed by you?

Mr. Kelley. ©No, sir.

Senator Goldwater. Have they been reviewed by any of your
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staff, to your knowledge?

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I think th;t they have been reviewed|.
I know that at least some have reviewed it within the area of
this particular section. There has been no review of them
gince I came to the FBI, I can tell you that.

Senator Goldwater. Would these tapes be available to
the Committee if tﬁe Committee felt they would like to hear
them?

Mr. Kelley. This, Senator Goldwater, is a matter which is
of, as I said before, some delicacy, and there would have to
be a discussion of this in an executive session.

The Chairman. I might say in that connection that the
Committee staff gave some consideration to this matter and -
decided that it would compound the original error for the
staff to review the tapes, because that would be a still
further invasion of privacy, and so the staff refrained from
insisting on obtaining the tapes, believing that it was
unnecessary, and quite possibly improper, in order to get at
what we needed to know about the King case.

So the staff did refrain, and for that reason the issue
never came to a head. I just wanted to lay that information
before the Senator.

Senator Goldwater. I realize that's a prerogative of
the staff, but it's also the prerogative:of the Committee if,

and I'm not advocating it, if we wanted to hear them to
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ourselves whether Mr. Hoover was off on a Wild.goose chase
or whether there was, in effect, some reason. Again, I am
not advocating it, I am merely asking a question. .They would
be available if the Committee took a vote to hear them and
decided on it.

Mr., Kelley. I don't think it would be within my'jﬁris-
diction to respond to this, Senator. It would have to be the
Attorney General.

Senator Goldwater. I see.

Now, are these tapes and other pfoducts of surveillance
routinely retained even after an individual ceased to be a
target of inquiry?

Mr., Kelley. 7They are retained usually for ten years.

Senator Goldwater. Ten years.

Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir.

Senator Goldwater. What is the future value, if any,
to the Bureau of retaining such information?

Mr. Kelley. If there be guidelines that set out a
destruction or erasure,we will abide by it. We will, on those
occasions where we think that matters might come up within
that period of time which may need the reténtion of them, we
will express our opinion at that time, but other than that
we would be guided by guidelines.

Senator Goldwater. 1Is it your view that legitimate

law enforcement needs should outweigh privacy considerations
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°
i 1 with respect to retention of .such information, or do we need
2 2 the clear gdidelines on the destruction of thése materials
E 3 when the invesﬁigation purposes for whicb they were collected
4 have been served?
5 Mr. Kelley. We feel that there should be a good close
6 look at the retention of material, and we wouid of course like
7 to have an input. But we welcome consideration of this.
8 Senator Goldwater. That is all I have, Mr. Chairman. Thank
9 you very much.
10 The Chairman. Thank you, Senator.
11 Senator Mondale?
J
E 12 Senator Mondale. Mr. Director, it seems to me that the
& .
g 13 most crucial question before the Congress is to accept the
2
14 invitation of the FBI to draw Congressionally imposed lines,

15 limits of authority so the FBI will know clearly what you can

16 and cannot do, so you will not be subject to later judgments,
17 and the guestion is, where should that line be drawn?
18 As you know, in 1924 when the FBI was created, and

19 Mr. Stone later became the Chief Justice, he drew the line at |
20 criminal law enforcement. He said that never again will we

21 go beyond the authority-imposed upon us to get into political

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

22 ideas. We will stay in the area of law enforcement.

23 Would you not think it makes a 'good deal of sense to
24 draw the guidelinés in a Qay that your activities are

25 restricted to the enforcement of the law, investigations of
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crime, investigations of conspiracies to comm{t crime rather
than to leaﬁe this very difficult to define and control area
of political ideas?

Mr. Kelley. I don't know whether I understand your last
statement of involving the area of political ideas. I'say that
I feel that certainly we should be vested and.should continue
in the field of criminal investigations as an investigatory
objective. These are conclusions, of course, which are based
on statutes ;n the so~called security field, national or
foreign.

These are criminal violations. I feel that they should
be in tandem. I feel, having worked many years in this
atmosphere, that'you have more ears and eyes and you have
more personnel working together, covering the same fields. .

I do not think there should be a separation of the intelligencgd
matters, because it is a concomitant. It naturally flows

from the investigation of the security matters and the
criminal.

Senator Mondale. Mr. Kelley, what Mr. Stone said was"
this, that the Bureau of investigation is not concerned
with political or other opinions of individuals. It is
concerned only with such conduct as is forbidden by the laws
of the United States. When the police system goes beyond
these limits, it is dangerods to proper administration of

justice and human liberty.
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Do.you object to that definition?

Mr. Keiley. I thinkrthat life has become much more
sophisticated %nd we have added to the so-called policeman's
area of concern some matters which were probably not as importa
at that time. I think that the fact that the FBI has been in
touch with the security investigations and the gathering of
intelligence is something which has proved to be at times
troublesome and given us great concern, but it is a viable,
productive procedure.

I don't know what Mr. Stone was thinking of entirely
of this course, but I can tell you about the procedure today.

Senator Mondale. You see, I think you recognize, if
that further step is taken, as you're recommending here, that
at that peint it becomes so difficult to guarantee, and in
fact, in my opinion, impossible to guarantee that we won't
see a recurrence of some of the abuses that we've seen in
the past, and I don't know how you establish any kind of
meaningful oversight on a function as nebulous as the one
you've just defined.

If the FBI possesses the authority.to investigate
ideas that they consider to be threats to.this nation's
security, particularly in the light of the record that we have
seen how that definition can be stretched to include practi-
cally everybody, including moderate civil rights leaders,

war dissenters and so on, how on earth can standards be develoq
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3 1 that would provide any basis for oversight?

|

8 ,

g S How can you, from among othe; things, be protected from

q .

§ 3 criticism later on that you exceeded yourlauthority or didn't

4 do something that some politician tried to pressure you into

5 doing?

6 Mr. Kelley. It might well be, Senator, tﬂat ten years

v from now a Director of the FBI will be seated here and will be
8 criticized for doing that which today is construed as very

9 acceptable.

10 Senator Mondale. Correct. And I have great sympathy

11 for the predicament the FBI finds itself in.

12 Mr. Kelley. And the Director.

13 Senator Mondale. And the Director especially, and that is

WARD & PAUL

14 why I think it's in the interest of the FBI to get these lines
15 || @S sharply defined as possible, so that when you are pressured
16 to do things, or when, after the fact, people with good 20/20
17 hindsight can criticize you or the Bureau, that you can say

18 | well, here are the standards that you gave us, and they specifig-
15 ally say this, and that is your answer. We have to live by

20 the law. If we don't define it specifically,it seems to me

21 that these excesses could reoccur, because I don't think it's
oo || Possible to define them, and the FBI is inevitably going to

53 be kicked back and forth, depending on personal notions of what

you should have done.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003
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25 Don't you fear that?
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Mr. Kelley. Not too much, Senator. I think we learned a )
great lesson‘by virtue of Watergate, the revelations that have
come up as a result of this Committee's inquiries, the fact
that I think that we have a different type of spirit today
in the Bureau, the fact that, as I said before. you came in,
that I think the Bureau is a matchléss organization, and they
are eager to do that which is vital and proper, and the fact
that we are getting a number of very fine young people in the
organization, people of the other ethnic backgrounds than we
had years ago. I think there is a greater understanding in
the Bureau today of what is the proper type of conduct.

We may not be able to project this on all occasions,
because we must equate this with the need and with our
experience, but if the precise guidelines be the goal, you're
going to have trouble. If, on the other hand, there be a
flexibility, I think that we can work very well within those
guidelines.

Senator Mondale. I think, as you know, I don't think
there is a better trained or higher professionally qualified
law enforcement organization in the world than the FBI. I
think we all agree it is superb. But the problem has been,
from time to time, that when you go beyond the area of
enforcing the law into the area of political ideas, that you
are subject to and in fact you leave the criminal field, you

get into politics. And that is where, it seems to me, that the
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great controversy exists, and where you are almost inevitably
going to be subjected to fierce criticism in the future, no
matter how you do it. Once you get into politics, you get

into trouble.

Mr. Kelley. I agree to that, and I point out that in almost

every branch of the government and in every part, as a matter

of fact, every segment of our society, there are some who deviate

from the normal course. I feel that within the Bureau there-is
less likelihood of this to happen, and I think that working
with you we can at least make some achievements that will be
significant. |

Now, whether it be lasting, I don't think so, but I
think we've made a good start. |

Senator Mondale. In your speech in Montreal on August
9th, you said we must be willing to surrender a small measure
of our liberties to preserve the great bulk of them.

Which liberties did you have in mind?

Mr. Kelley. Well, of course, this speech has been mis~-
understood many, many times.

Senator Mondale. Well, I want you to have a chance to
clear it up. - e

Mr. Kelley. All that was intended here was a restatement
of the approach which the courts historically have used in
resolving most issues of Constitutional importance, and its

recognition that rights are not susceptible to absolute
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1 || protection. 1It's a matter of balance. Even in.the Fourth

2 || Amendment, for example, which protects the right of privacy, it

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

3 does not prohibit searches and seizures. I mention, it only

4 i refers ﬁp those that are unreasonable.

5 : I came from the police fiedd. What is more restrictive
6 to more people than traffic regulation? But what would be

v more chaotic is of you did not have traffic regulation. We

8 do have to , in order to love in the complexities and

9 intri;acies of today's life, have to give up some of our

10 || rights.

11 Some may construe this as an extravagant statement. If it

12 || is os, I wish to say that I only was pointing out that there

WARD & PAUL

13 || has to be a balance.

14 Senator Mondale. So that when you say we have to give -
15 up some liberties, or as you just said, some rights, what you
16 | mean -- let me ask. Let me scratch. that and ask again, you

17 have to give up some tights. Which rights would you have us

18 give up?

1é Mr. Kelly. Well, under the Fourth Amendment you would
20 | have the right for search and seizure.

o1 Senatof Mondale. You wouldn't give up the Fourth Amend-

29 ment right.

23 Mr, Kelley. Oh, no not the fight.
24 Senator Mondale. What right do you have in mind?
25 Mr. Kelley. The right to be free from search and seizure.
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Senator Mondale. There's no such right in the Consti-
tution. You can hgve such seizures, but they ﬁust be.reasonable,
under court warrant.

Did you mean to go beyond that?

Mr. Kelley. That's right.

Senator Mondale. That you should be ablé to go beyond
that?

Mr. Kelley. No, no. I do not mean that we should ever
go beyond a Constitutional right guarantee.

Senator Mondale. Well, would you say, Mr. Kelley, that
that sentence might have been inartful in your speech?

Mr. Kelley. I said that if it was misunderstood, I
made a mistake, because I should never make a statément which 4
yes, it was inartful.

Senator Mondale. I think I know about your record in
law enforcement well enough to tell you that I think you were
saying something different, that it was taken to mean something
different than I think you intended.

What you are saying is that in the exercise of your law
enforcement powers, the rights of individuals is determined
by the laws and the courts, but the courts, in the handling
of thosé-issues, have to balance rights and other values.

That's what you're essentially -saying, is that correct?

Mr. Kelley. Senator, I ought to have you write my

speeches so that I don't have any misunderstandings. I didn't
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understand that to be at the time anything that was unusual.
I have to admit that maybe I made a mistake.

Senator Moﬁdale. What you are saying in effect is that
in effect, the rights: of the American peéple can be determined
not by the Director of the FBI but by the courts and by the
law.

You meant that.

Mr. Kelley. Indeed, yes, sir.

Senator Mondale. All right.

Thank you.
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The Chairman. Senator Hart.

Senatoi of Colorado. Mr. gelley, in response to
a question by Seﬁaotr Mondale, one.of his first questions about
laying down guidelines, it seems to me what you were saying was
we could work ﬁogether, That is to say the Bureau and the
Congress, lay down guidelines that would not un;easonably
hamper you from investigations of crime control in the
country.

But I think implicit in his guestion was also an area
that you didn't respond to, and that is how do you, what kind
of guidelines do you lay downvto protect you and the Bureau
from political pressure, the misuse of the Bureau by political
figures, particularly in the White House?

And we've had indications that at least two of your
predecessors, if not more, obwiously were corrupted and Mr.
Gray was under great pressure from the White House to use
the facilities af the Bureau and their capabilities to accomplijsh
some plititcal end.

Well, it seems to me you were arguing in favor of fewer
restrictions so you could get on with your job, but that is
not what Senator Mondale and the rest of us are interested in.

What .Kindof restrictions can we lay down to pfotect you
from political pressures? I'd be interested in that sign of the

coin, if you would.

Mr., Kelley. I would welcome any guidelines which would
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protect me or any successor from this type of thing. I think
that would be splendid. I have not reviéwed tﬁe guidelines
as prepared to the present date by the Department. It might
be that they are well defined in there. 'But I welcome any
qonsideration of such directives,.

Senator Hart of Colorado. Do you think this is a problenp

Mr. Kelley. No, sir, not with me.

Senator Hart of Colo;ado. Do you think that it has been
a problem for the people that preceded you?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Senator Hart of Colqraéo. And that's a problem the
Congress ou§ht to address?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Senator Hart of Colorado. The Committee received a
letter from the Department of Justice a couple of days, the
Assistant Attorney General asking our cooperation in carrying
out the investigation or their efforts to review the investi-
gation conducted by the FBI into the death of Martin Luther
King, Jr., in order to determine whether that investigation
should be re-~opened. They asked our cooperation, thev asked
for our transcripts, the testimony before the Committee, all
material provided to the Committee by the FBI which relates
to Dr. King and the Southern Christian Leadership Conference.

I guess my question is this: Why is the Justiée Depart-

ment asking this Comnittee for FBI files?
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Mr. Kelley. I don't think ﬁhey're asking forrfiles.

I think they're asking for what testimony was given by
witnesses whose testimony has not been given up. I don't know.
Senator Hart of Colorado. I'll quote it. "Agd all

material provided to the Committee byrthe FBI which relates
to Dr. King and the Southern Christian Leadership Conference."

I repeat the question. Why is the Justice Department
asking this Committee for material provided to us by the
FBI?

Mr. Kelley. Frankly, I don't know, Do you mind if T
just ask ~-

(Pause)

Mr. Kelley. I am informed, and I knew this one.
Everything that was sent to you was sent through them. Did
they have a copy also? Yes,rthey had a retained copy. I
don't know why.

Senator Hart of Colorado. So there's nothing you
brovided us that's not available to the Justice Departﬁent?

Mr., Kélley. That's right.

Senator Harf of Colorado. And you can't account for why
an official of the Justice Department would ask this Committee
for your records?

Mr. Kelléy. No, sir.

Senator Iart of Colorado. You released a statement on

Hovember the 18th of '74 regarding the FBI's. counter-intelligend

NV 65360 Doclﬂ:SZ‘E&L&Z& Page 58
n B

Mol

L




H
J
Phone (Area 204¥'544-6000

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

o e
' 2498
program and you said you made a detailed_study\of COINTELPRO
activities aﬁd reached the following conclusions, and I quote:

"The purpose of these counter-intelligence programs was
to prevent dangerously and potentially deadly acts against
individuals, organizations and instituéions both public
and private across the ﬁnited States."

Now we had an FBI informant in the other day before this
Committee and he stated he told the FBI on a number of
occasions he planned violent acts against black people in
groups. And yet, he said few, if any, inséances in which the
FBI actually prevented violence from taking place.

How does his testimony square with your statement that
I have quoted? ’

Mr. Kelley. It doesn't, and I don't knéw if any of
his statements contrary to what we have said is the truth.

We don't subscribe to what ﬁe said. We have checked into it
and we know of no instances where, for example, 15 minutes
and that type of thing has been substantiated.r

Senator Hart of Colorado. You'ré saying the testimony
he gave us under oath was not accqrate?

Mr, Kelley. Right.

Senator Hart of Colorado. You also said in that statement,
and I quote: "I want to assure you that Director Hoover did

not conceal from superior authorities the fact that the FBI

was engaged in neutralizing and disruptive tactics against

L NV 65360 Docld:iﬂ‘ggﬂ&»z& Page 53




»

Q
=
m

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000¢y

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
is
16
17

18

19
20
21
22
23
24

25

| NV 65360 Docld:BZ‘Q&QAZ& Page 60
4 "

2499

revolutionary and violence-prone groups,

Now tﬂe Committee has received testimony that the New
Left COINTELPRd programs was not in fact told to higher
authorities, the Attorney Gereral and Congress.

Do you have any information in this regard?

I know in that statement you cite onw or two instances,
but in terms of the bulk of COINTEL programs, the record
seems to date at least to be clear that there was not systematile
information flowing upward through the chain of command to
Director Hoover's superiors?

Mr. Kelley: May I ask that I be given the opportunity
to substantiate that with documentation?

Senator Hart of Colorado. -Sure.

Mr.. Kelley: Or respond to it.

Senator Hart of Colorado. Dorector Kelley, just in
passing, do you agree with the statement made by President
Ford that those responsible for harassing and trying to destroy
Dr. Rﬁng should be brought to justice.

Mr. Kelley. Those who directly responsible and upon whcse orders-
the activities were taken responsible. I don't know if he intended to say
that, but if he did not, I would say that it would be more proper. Insofar
as my own opinion is concerned, that it be centered on those who said
to do it and those who are responsible,

I. took the responsibility for any sucﬁ program and I

don't expect that those under me would be not acting in
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aqh§6 1 accordance with what they think is.proper and may even have
g 2 some reservétion, but they do it on my orders. I accept that
E 3 responsibility;
4 T think that it should rest on those who instructed that
5 that be done.
6 Senator Hart of Colorado. But you agree th@t the people
7 who give the orders should be brought to Jjustice.
8 Mr. Kelley. I do.
9 The Chairman. Aren't they all dead?
10 Mr. Kelley. No.
11 The Chairman. Not quite?
g 12 Mr. Kelley. Mot quite;
P
% 13 Senator Hart of Colorado. That's all, Mr. Chairman.
3
14 The Chairman. Thank you, Senator.
15 Director Kelley, in the Committee's review of the
16 || COINTELPRO program and other political involvements of the
17 FBI, it seems to me that we have encountered two or three
18 || basic questions.
19 Since the investigation ;s over insofar as the Committee
20 || 1s concerned, we're now turning our attention to remedies for
o] || tie future, what I would think would be our constructive

29 || legislative work, it is very important that we focus on what

o3 | we learned in that investigation.
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24 And one thing that we have learned is that Presidents of

25 the United States have from time to time ordered the FBI to
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~s$ 7 1 obtain for them certain kinds of information by exercising the
o - , .
N .
g 2 necessary surveillance to obtain .and to have a purely
g S political character, that they simply wanted to have for their
4 I own personal purposes.
) I think that you would agree that that is not a proper
6 function of the FBI, and you agree.
7 Yet it's awfally difficult for anyone in the FBI,
8 including thé Director, to turn down a President of the United
9 States i1f he receives a direct order from the President. It

10 is always possible, of course, to say no, and if you insist,
11 I will resign. But that puts a very hard burden on any man

12 serving in your position, particularly if the President puts

WARD & PAUL

13 a good face on the request and makes it sound plausible or

14 even invents scme excuse. It is alwavs easy for him to say,

15 you know, I am considering Senator wWhite for an importani‘

16 position in my administration, and I need to know more about

17 his activities, particularly of late. I've had some cause
18 | for concern and I want to be certain -that there is nothing in

19 his record that wouid later embarrass me, and I just want you

20 || to keep careful track of him and report to me on what he's

21 been doing lately.

22 It's difficult for you to sa? back to the President, Mr.

23 President, that's a very questionable activity for the FBI,

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o4 and I frankly don't believe that you've given me the real

25 reason why you want this man followed. I think his opposition
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ﬂs% 3 1 to your current policy is politically embarrassing to you and
~ . .
g 2 you want to get something on him. .
E 5 I mean, you know, the Director can hardly talk back that
4 way, and I'm wondering what we cauld do in the way of protecting
5 your office and the FBI from political exploitation in this
6 basic charter that we write.
7 Now, I want your suggestions, but let's begin with one
8 or two of mine. I would like your response.‘
9 If we were to write into the law that any order.given you

10 either by the President or by the Attorney General should be
11 | transmitted in writing and should clearly state the objective
12 and purpose of the request and that the FBI would maintain

13 those written orders and that furthermore they would he

WARD & PAUL

14 available  -to any oversight committee of the Congress. If the
15 joint committee on intelligence is established, that committee
16 would have access to such a file,

17 So that the committee itself would be satisfied that

18 | orders were not being given to the FéI that were improper or
19 unlawful.

20 What would you think of writing a pfovision of that kind
21 into a charter for the FBI?

22 Mr., Kelley. I would say writing into the law any order

23 issued by the President that is a request for action by the

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 Attorney General should be in writing, is certainly, in my

25 -opinion, is a very plausible solution. I'm sure that in
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contemplation of this there would be some that will say yes
or some that will say no, but I think we could define an
area where you are trying to cure the abuées and we could
do that.

Now as to the availability to any oversight committee

of Congress, I would say generally that I certainly would have

no objection to this, but I again, there may be some request
for something éf high confidentiality that the Presidept might
put in writing such as some national or foreign security
matter.

I would like to have such a consideration be given a
great deal of thoﬁght and that the oversight cormittee review
be conditioned with thaf possibility. I don't think it would
present a problem.

I have said previously that I feel I can discuss every-
thing except the identity of the informants to the oversight
committee. I welcome that.

The Chairman. Well, that has been of course the way we
proceeded with this Committee. It has worked pretty well,

I think. |

Now Senator Goldwater brought up a guestion on the

Martin Luther Xing tapes. I would like to pursue that question

If these tapes do not contain any evidence that needs

to be preserved for ongoing criminal investigations, and since

e

Dr. King has long since been violently removed from the sceneg,
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why are they preserved? Why aien't they sinply destroyed?

Is there a problem that we can help through new law to enable
the FBI to remove from its files so much of this iﬁformation
that is has collected that it is no longgr needed or may”hever
have connected the person with any cfiminal activity?’ And
vet, all of that information just stays there in the files
vear after year.

vThat can we do? How can a law be changed? If that's
not the problem, then what is? hy are these tapes still down
there at the FBI?

Mr. Kelley. Well, of course, we do have the rule that
they are maintained ten years. HWow why the rule is your
question and why right now are thef maintained? Since we
do maintain everything since the inquiry has started and until
that's lifted, we can't destroy anything.

I would say that this is a proper area for guidelines

some flexibility and I know that's a broad statement but there
might be some areas wherein that the subject of the investigatioﬁ
hinself méy want them retained because it shows his innocence.

I think yvou have to deliberate this very carefully, but
it can he done and we afé willing to be guided by those
rulgs;

The Chairman., Let me ask you this. The FBI is conducting

thousands of investigations every year on possible appointees




Lo
Phone (Area 2?_2,) 544-6000
l.—l

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

‘. "

2506

~

to Federal positions. As a matter of fact, thé'only time I
ever see an FBI agent is when he cémgs around and flashes his
badge and asks me a guestion or two aboﬁt'what I know of Mr,
so and so, who's being considered for.an executive officé.

And we have a very brief copvefsation in which ‘I tell him that
as far as I know, he's a loval and patriotic citizen, and that
is about the extent of it.

Then when this file is completed and the person involved
is either appointed or npt appointéd, what happens to £hat
£ile? I know it's full of all kinds of gossip because it is
in the nature of the investigation to go out to his old
neighborhoods and talk to everybody who might have known him.

What happens to the file? Is that just retained forever?

Mr. kelley; We have some capability of destroying some
files and they are rather lengthy insofar as retention. Ve
have some archival rules which govern the retention of mateial
and is'developed in cases involving certain members of the
Executive Branch of the government.

I see no reason why this would not be a proper area
for consideration of legislation,

The Chairman. Can-you give me any idea of how much —-
do you havg records that would tell us how mﬁch time and money
is being spent by the FBI just in condﬁcting these thousands
of routine investigations on possible Presidential appointments

to Federal offices?
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"I can get you, I think, the exact amount of time and the
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Hr. Kelley. I feel confident we can get it. I do not
have it now, but if you would likesto have the annual cos£
for the investigation of Federal appoinfees -

The Chairman. Yes. Plus, you kngy, élus any other
information that would indicate to us what proportion of the
time and effort of the FBI was absorbed in this kind of
activity.

Mr. Kelley. I can tell you it is relatively small, hut

approximate expanse.

The Chairman. I wish you would do that because this is
a matter we need m&re information about. And when you supply
that data to the Committee, would you also supply the number
of such'in§est;gations each year?

You know, I don't expec£ you to dgo back 20 or 25 years,
but give usia good idea of the last few years. For exanple,
enough to give us an ideé of how much time and how broad the
reach of these investigations may be.

Mr. Kelley. Through '70?

The Chairman. That would 5e sufficient, I would think.

The other matter that is connected to this same subject
that I would like your best judgment on is whether these
investigations could not be limited to offices of éensitivity.
That is to say where legitimate national security interest might

be involved so that there is a reason to make a close check on
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past associations, attitudes and expressions of belief.

I have often wondered whethe} we couldn't eliminate
routine Federal offices that are not particularly sensitive
in +he national security sense from the reach of these FEI
checks.

And so when you respond to the series of questions, I
wish you would include the offices that are now covered by
such checks and give us an idea of how far down into the
rederal bureaucracy this extends.

Could you do that?

Mr. Kelley. Yes, sir,

The Chairman. Fine.

Now there is a vote. The vote always comes just at
the wrong éime, but Mr. Schwa;z wants to ask you some aaditional
questions fof tﬁe record, and there may be other questions,
too that would be posed by the staff, after which I will ask
Mr. Schwarz to adjourn thg heérings. It looks like we're going
to be tied up on the floor with votes.,

But before I leave I want to thank you for your testimony,
lir. Xelley, and to express my appreciation to.you for the

way you have cooperated with the Committee in the course of

[
ot
0

investigation during the past months.
Mr. Kelley. Thank you.
The Chairman. And I hope, as you do, that as a result

of the work of the Committee we can write a generic law for
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the FBI that will help to remedy'many of the problems we'll
encounter in the future.

Thank you.
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Mr. Schwarz. M;. Kelley; I'll try to be very brief.

On page 5 qf your - -statement —-l

Mr. Kelley. What?

Mr. Schwarz. On page 5 of your statement, the third
;ull paragraph, you said the following, and I wduld like then
to question about what you said. "We must recognize that
situ;tions have occurred in the past and will arise in the
future where the Government may well be expected to depart from
its traditional role, in the FBI's case, as an investigative
and intelligence~gathering agency, and take affirmative steps
which are needed to meet an imminent threat to human life or
property.”

Now, by that you mean to take what kind of steps in wheat
kind of situation?

And can you give some concrete examples under your general
principles statement?

Mr. Kelley. I think that Mr. Adams addressed himself to
that the other day, where you have an extremist who is an
employee at the waterworks, and he makes a statement that he's
going to dorsomething which is devastating to the city, and you
have no way to attack this under the ordinary procedures, and
so therefore you must take some steps to meet that imminent
threat to human life or property.

Mr. Schwarz. So let us take that case as a test of the

principle. You are saying the extremist has said he is going
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to do something to the waterworks, poison it or something, and
he is on the way down there with the poison in.his car.

Is that the presumption?

Mr. Kelley. We hadn't gone that faf, but all right, you
can extent it.

Mr. Schwarz. All right, now, in that caSe you have the
traditional law enforcement £ool, which is the power of arrest.
Mr. Kelley. Not under probable cause where he has not
gone down there. The hypothetical we gave was one where he had

not taken any overt acts in perpetration of this.

Mr. Schwarz. Well, if he hasn't taken any overt acts,
are you then in what you would cali in imminent threat of
human life or property?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Mr. Schwarz. How so? Unless he has taken an overt'acﬁ3
to buy the poison or to get in the car with the poison, there
is not by definition any threat to life or property.

Mr. Kelley. Mr. Schwarz, I've been around in this business-
a long time. I've-heard a number of threats which were issued,|
and they thereafter materialized into actions. I don't .think -t
take these threats as being empty ones, because so many times
they have been acted upon.

I was criticized one time when there was a threat made to
kill me, and it was said later on, it's not rhetoric, it's

not rhetoric to me, because when they say they're going to
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kill me, that just means one thing.

Mr. Schwarz. But I'm not disagreeing withlyou.

Mr. Kelley; But you are disagreeing with me. You're saying
on the basis of experience that you cannof detect a possible
threat. That's the whole area of concern that we have here, whg
we don't lose the capability of doing somethiné. We don't
say we should initiate ourselves. We say that we should go to
the Attorney General. We do not subscribe to the idea that
we should act independently because maybe we don't have the
judicial review, the capability of determining, but we do
think that we should report it and thereafter see what can
be done.

Mr. Schwarz. Well, have you changea in the coﬁrse of
our discussion the standard on page 5.

On page 5 you're talking about an imminent threat.

Mr. Kelley. Yes.

Mr. Schwarz. And I hear you now as saying a possible
threat.

Mr. Kelley. An imminent possible threat.

Mr. Schwarz. An imminent possible threat. All right.

Now, would a fair standard for either action, other than
arrest, I don't know what you have in mind, but something to
prevent the person from carrying out his activities, other
than arrest, for insténce, what is ah example of what you have

in mind?

re ;
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° 1 Mr. Kelley. Removing him from his position or whatever
8 .
S ,
g 2 is necessary in order to make it impossible or at least as
g 3 impossible as possible to perpetuate this thing.

4 Mr. Schwarz. You mean have him lose his job or --

5 Mr. Kelley. I don't know what it would be.

6 Mr. Schwarz. Isolate him in some fashion.

7. Mr. Kelley. In some fashion perhaps.

8 Mr. Schwarz. Now, for such activity and for opening

9 an investigation into & domestic group, could you live with

10 % a standard which said you would have to have an immediate
11 threat that someone was likely to commit a serious federal
12 crime involving violence?

13 Mr. Kelley. I think that this thing could be worked out

WARD & PAUL

14 so that there could be an adequate basis for an evaluation.
15 Mr. Schwarz. So those words, without trying to commit
16 you entirely to them, do not seem to you to depart far from
17 what you think would be an acceptable standard.

18 Mr. Kelley. Well, an imminent, immediate threat might
1§ be, by virtue of the word "immediate® that he's going to

20 do it the next minute. In that case it may be necessary for
21 you to, not with the presence or the possibility,\not able
22 to do anything except put him under arrest or anything.

23 Mr. Schwarz. Of course, of course.

24 And nobody would at all disagree with that kind of action.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25 Mr. Kelley. I don't think they would either.




=
L

Phone (Area 202) 544-6(@0

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
19

20

410 Fic1- sirzat, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

21,

L ~ 4
& 3

2514

Mr. Schwarz. But on the question, let's take the opening
of an investigation into a domestic group.

Is it basiéally consistent with practicality to make the
test immediate threat of a serious Federai crime involving
violence? -

Mr.Kelley. To open a domestic security cése.

Mr. Schwarz. Yes.

Mr. Kelley. It appears to me that this is a terrorist
activity, in effect. We certainly have terrorist activities
under our jurisdiction as a threat against the United States.

Mr. Schwarz. Now, are there other circumstances where
it is justifiable to open an investigation of the domestic
group where you do not have an immediate threat of §erious
federal crime invelving violence?

Mr. Kelley. Oh, I think there are other criteria, and
they have been well defined as to what is the possible
opening, the basis for a possible opening. We haven't been
discussing that, we have been discussing particular instances,
but there are other criteria that are used, yes.

Mr. Schwarz. What would the other criteria be?

Mr. Kelley. Well, the possible statutory violations
over which we have jurisdiction are, generally speaking, the
most used of thebasis, and then you have, of course, some
intelligence investigations which should, of course, be of

short duration. If there is no showing of this into action
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or a viable intent.

Mr. Schwarz. So that's what you're lookiﬁg for in the
intelligence in&estigation?

Mr. Kelley. . By intelligence investigation, yes, you
are looking to prevent.

Mr. Schwarz. And what you are looking to.pfevent, and
what you're looking to find is a likelihood of action combined
with an intent to take an issue?

Mr. Kelley. And the capability.

Mr. Schwarz. And the capability.

All right. I just have two other lines, Mr. Kelley, and
I appreciate very much your time.

‘Mr. Kelley. That's all right.

Mr. Schwarz. Assuming a legitimate investigation has -
been started into a domestic intelligence matter, is it legiti-
mate for the FBI, in addition to obtﬁining information that
relates to what we've just been talking about, the likelihood
of violent action, is it also legitimate for the FBI to
collect, A, retain, B, disseminate, C, information concerning
let's say the sex life of a person on the one hand, and the
political viéews of a person on the other?

Mr. Kelley. I think, Mr. Schwarz, that this is just what
many of our problems and perhabs the guidelines can define
this type of thing. I think probably you will agree that

within the determination of the deviations possibly of sex
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lives, there might be something that is relevant. I would say
ordinarily it's not. And so far as political §iews, yes, I
think that this could be, if he is espousing some cause or
some view that advocates violence or the Qverthrow of the
government.

Mr, Schwarz. Would those be the two limits on political
views? |

Mr. Kelley. What?

Mr. Schwarz. Would those be the only limits on political
views that you think are okay to collect, advocants of violence
or advocants of overthrow?

Mr. Kelley. Well, I don't think because he's a Democrat
or a Republican ‘it would be anything that would be aamaging,
but it might on the other hand counter the report that he's
a member of some other organization.

Mr. Schwarz. Is the standard you used on collection of
sex life information, might be relevant? I suppose anything
might be relevant, but don't you think that as a function of
balance, it has to have a high degree of relevance before it's
justifiable to collect that kind of information on American
citizens who are not suspected of having committed crimes?

Mr. Kelley. Insofar as doing it presently, it has been
included in some reports as a result of the requirement that
that is what is required by our rules, thaé when a person

reports something to us, we do a report of the complaint. Insoj

8§20 Page 76
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as a determination by guidelines that might be prepared later,
I think that we can certainly deliberate on this to see whether
or not this is éomething we should retain, and we would not
object to anything reasonable in that regard.

Mr. Schwarz. I just have one final question.

Taking the current manual and trying to uﬁderstand its
applicability laid against the facts in the Martin Luther King
case, under Section 87 there is a -~ permission is granted to
open investigations of the infiltration of non-subversive
groups, and the first sentence reads: "When information is
received indicating that a sﬁbversive group is seeking to
systematically infiltrate and contrxol a non-subversive group
or organization, an investigation can be opened." |

Now, I take it that is the same standard that was used
in opening the investigation of the Southern Christian Leadersh
Conference in the 1960s, so that invéstigation could still be
open today under the FBI manual, the current FBI manual.

Mr. Kelley. We are interested in the infiltration of
clearly subversive groups into non-subversive groups inasmuch
as this is a ploy that is used many times, and héving infil-
trated, they then get control, and they have a self-laundered
organization which they can use, and not, certainly, to the

benefit of the country.

Mr. Schwarz. But is the answer to my question yes, that

under that standard, the SCLC investigation could still be
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opened today?

Mr. Kelley. I think so.

Mr. Schwarz. All right, then, just one final question.

Do you agree that special care needs to be taken not only
of the standards for initially openingggﬁ investigation of a
group, but perhaps extra care needs to be taken when the investil-
gation goes beyond the initial target group to individuals
or people who come into contact with it?

Mr. Kelley. I don't know if I agree with that entirely. If

you mean that we go into the non-subversive group, -that we

then investigate peopde in that non-subversive group, not the

infiltrators, but the non, that we conduct a lengthy investigation

of them withoﬁt any basis for doing so other than that they
are in an infiltrated group, I would likely have said -- but
off the top of my head I would say probably that's not necessary
Mr. Schwarz. Thank you very much.
Mr. Smothers. Just a couple of very brief lines of
inquiry, Mr. Kelley.
I think that the questions of the Chief Counsel was
raising is one that goes further into your statement, when you
talk about the difficulty of setting out the line between

intelligence gathering and law enforcement kinds of functions..

Nevertheless, though, I think that yoﬁ have made an effort,
indeed, the Bureau's organizational scheme reflects iy ¢ . i

to distinguish some of this has been made.
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5 effort, and looking strictly at what we have been calling the
Domestic Intelligence, is it your.view that the retention of
4 this function in the Bureau is critical to the Bureau's

5 law enforcement position? .
6 Mr. Kelley. My personal opinion is that the Bureau does
" a splendid job in this area. I feel further that the background
8 of criminal investigatory activities and experiences which |

9 all counterintelligence people have is very helpful. It is help-

ful not only in gathering knowledge and experience, it also

10
11 enters into this field, a person with a broad understanding
é 12 of the rights and privileges, and you don't have so much that
é 13 spy type, that cloak and dagger, that very, very secret type
; 14 of an operation.
15 I subscribe to the present system heartily.
16 Mr. Smothers. Would it be of assistance to your mission
17 if within the Bureau guidelines were established that
18 effectively limited access or controlled dissemination of
g io the intelligence product? In other words, if we had a
é 0 situation where the intelligence product is criticgl to assist
% 01 the law enforcement effort, I don't think there's any question
E o5 that there should be access to it.
g 03 Isn't our problem one of controlling the use of that
é 04 intelligence product and preventing the kind of murky crossing
i P of lines there with the information legitimately needed for

»
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law enforcement? . >

Mr. Kelley. There<is always a problem whén there is wide
dissemination, because that just numerically increases_the
possibility of misuse, abuse or slander,ilibel, or anything
of that matter, and I think that it would be well worthwhile
to review the dissemination rules to make them'subject to
¢close guidance in the guidelines that we're speaking of.

Mr. Smothers. Let me just raise one final area with you.

We talked a littie bit about, or a question was raised about
the investigation now being conducted by the Justice Department
regarding the improper actions on the COINTELPRO, aﬂd the
King case in particular.

As we look at allegations of impropriety by y&ur personnel}
I think it would be helpful for our record here to have some
insight into the procedure the Bureau would normally follow.

What does the Bureau do when you get an allegation that
an agent or admiﬁistrative official in the Bureau has behaved
improperly?

Is an investigation conducted internally, or is it
routinely referred to the Justice Department?

Mr. Kelley. There may be a revision in this type of
procedure as a result of the establishment of the Council for
Professional Responsibility. At present it would be in the
great majority of the cases turned over to our Investigative

Division for investigation. There might, on some unusual
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occasion, be a designation of .a special task force made up,
perhaps, of division heads.r That is most unli#ely, but it is
handled internaily at present.

Mr. Smothers. Would these internal determinations be
reviewed by Justice, or do you think that is a necessary
step?

I guess what we are searching for here is, first of all,
I think you answered that, well, to what extent does the
Bureau police itself, and then secondly, is the Department of
Justice involved in the police determinations?

For instance, what if the Attorney General disagreed with
the assertion that only the higher up officials who ordered
the action against King should be the subject of in&estigation
and maybe prosecution?

How does the interplay work there between you and Justice?

Mr. Kelley. We do report to the Attorney General those
activities which we construe as improper or possibly. illegal.
There is a possibility that the Department, having been advised
of the situation, might take it on their own to do thgir own
investigating, and €his is something that we feel is a
decision to be made only rather rarely, because we feel we
have within our own organization sufficient capability to
handle that. But we do not protest it. It is handled
independently of us.

Mr. Smothers. Thank you.
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1 That is all I have. ) ™~

2522

2 Mr. Schwarz. Thank you.

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

3 (Whereupon, at 12:12 o'clock p.m., the Committee recessed

4 subject to the call of the Chair.)
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UNCLAS
O ‘ . 0
VISIT OF SE"ATE SELECT COMMITTER OY IMTRELLIGFNCE (SSCI) STAFF

TO MIAMI FIZLD OFFINT APD LEGAT MEXICO CITY RFGARPTIYG DPUG
TMFQFCEMENT AGERCY (DEA) .

THE S8CI IS CONDUCTING 4 STUNY OF THEW DEA IN CONMECTION
UITH THY COMMITTE™'S ROLE I OVRWRRIGHT OF C7RTAIN PORTION® OF
NEA BUPGTET, PPIMARILY, THT COMMITTER IS IMTERESTED IN
DETWPMIVi?G THF POL% OF TH% DEA I" THE IMTELLISENCT COMMUNITY.
EECI CHAI®MAY BIPCH ?AYH HAS PZQUTSTED THE FBI TO ASSIST TH
THE COMMITTI®E"S STURY BY PROVINING BRIFFINGS TO STAFF MEMBEPS
?FGA“DI?G FBI/NEA RTLATIOUSHIPS, I HAVE AGRECD TO ASSIST THE
FOMMITT®= I¥ ITS STURY. AS SUCH, YCU APF TO PROVIDE BRIEFINGS
I0 TH< COMMITIZE STAFF RTGARTIVG 0U™ PELATIOMSHIPC wITH DEp,

b2 }?/ 2 /%

SEAnanD:1225NDExED
SERIALIZED ___FILED

{ FEB 211880

Sh 0l
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PAGR TwO DE He 4741 UMCLAS

THE COMMITTEE wOULR ALSO LIX™ ITS STAFF MEMBERS TO RE
GWVE?ALLY RPIEFFD ON THT MIAMI TFIWLD OFFICE FEI PROGRAM.
THEY ARZ PPIMAPILY INTFRSSTRD I THE PRIORITITS AND FCI
THPRATS I MIAMI, THE STAFF IS ALSO INTEPRETFD IN ACAUIRPING
IMFOTMATION FEGAPDINEG THT POLT AMD FUNCTIONS OF oUPR
LF¥GAT I™ MEXIZC CITY. ACCORRI™GLY, B¥ PREPATID TO PROVIDI
A BPIFFIMG 07 THOSI MATTERS.

FO™ Y0P INFO™MATIO™, THT STAFY MTMBERS wHO 'wILL BE
TPAVELI¥E TO YOUP FACILITI®® APT DEINNIS P, SHATON oND
THOMAS CONMOLLY. APDAﬁGEWZﬂTS ALPTADY HAVE BEE! MAPE T0
HAV® THT "MIAMI FIELD OFFICE BRIEF MTSgme, SHATOY AND
COMIOLLY 0> F®ZmNARY 27, 1929, AT 2:39 P.M. THY COMMITIZE
HAS BERD ADVISED THAT wWILLIAM 7, PETTLTS, ASAC MTAMI, WILL
CONTUCT THT ™ IEFIYVG.

IT I8 OUDVUﬂ?EDSTANDIWG TH2T THE STAT® TEPARNTMENT HAS
CAELZEP THE U, &, "M3ASCY IW [ITXICO CITY ?0 ATVICT THEM OF
THT STAFT MEMBRERS VISIT TO DTA ALD FBI PERSOM™TL., THE
COMMITTTT INPIGATRER IT wOULD LIKT TO VISIT wITH OUP LEGAT
Of THY MO™NINE OF FERTUAPY 23, OP SOMETIME OM WT3RUARY 25, 1988.
LFEAT MEXICO CITY SHOULD BY AVAILABLE FOR GRIEFINGS ON ONE
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PAGE THPEE DE HQ #@41 UMCLAS
OF THOSE TwQ "~TwS, IT IS SUGGESTED THAT LEGAT MEXICO CITY
CONTACT ""waRD HEATH, REGIOMAL DIPECTOFR, DZA, MEXICO CITY,
WHC IS “00™DINATING DEA'S MEETINGS wITH STAFF IN ORDER TO
TOTIFY COMMITTEY® THAT IMFOPMATIO™ THGARDING F31 BRIEFING
SHOULD BE OBTAI™ED BY TH™Y TH™OUGH DEA.

FO= vou~™ apnITIONAL INFOTMATIOP, STAFF M™YIRERE »ILL BE
ACCOMPAZIED BY DAVID MRLOCIC, COTGRYSSIOTAL AFTAIRS OFFICE,

YAl M, MTLOCIC, HOWEVEIR, wILL NOT ATITTT RDR

-4

2NITRINGS.

BOTH STAFF PERSOHS ART CLTAPID TO "¥07IVI CLASTIFIZID
IMEQTMATION UP TC TOP &ncreET, WHILT YOU SHOULD REIESPOXT
FOLLY, Yo SHepL™ »QT pIlecues THT DRETAILS OF OMGOIUG
IFYCSTIEATINYS QO POQUILF IRFOPMATION WHICH 'ILL COMPTROMISE
INFomrmaTIc,n

SUTTL. PTSULT® OF RPIFFI¥G TO PEACH FBI HIEADRUARTERS LY
TOB THW 2AY AFTIER SCH?DULT? BPIFFIIG,

PURSTIONS YOU MAY HAVE ~TG47™HIMG THIS MATTER SHOULD 27

NITTSTEN TO 84 CHRISTOPHUE™ MAZTFLLA! LEGAL LIAISON/

SOMEMESSINAL ATFFAINS MWIT, F3I HTANNUARTIRG, TXTEVSION 43217,
3T

LYy

pSL-26 437 MM~

YRy e

——

L

e
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VZCZCHEOR4
PP MM

FAUCERHINIE Y _ '

P 2112447 FEB g0 | - | | .
P glpanrbp'FBI o E{

T0 FBI MIAMI PRIGRITY”

LEGAL ATTACHE. MEXICO CITY PRIOPITY

AT

VISIT OF SEPATE SELECT COMMITIEE O INTELLIGERCE (S3°1) STAFF

T0 W1ANI FISLD OFFICE AND LEGAT WEXICO' CITY PEGARDING DRUG

THFE S»u 3 CONDUCTIRG A STU“Y GF THE _DWA Iy CO"'ECTiO

WITH TH" CGMMITTFF'S ROLE Iﬂ OVFF IGHT oF G'PLATN PO“TIONS OF'

nEs BUNGET. PMIMARILY, THE CONMITTEE IS IHTF?FgTED I

DETErMINING  THF. ROLE OF THE DEA IM.THE IﬂTELLIGENCE GONNUNITY-
© SSCI CHAIRMAY BIPCH BAYH HaS “FQH?STFW THF FBI 10 ASSIST IN

THRE- CCMMITTFF § STudY BY PPOVIﬁING BRITFINGS TO STAFF, M"MBEPS
"?GA“FIPG FBI/NTA PﬁLﬂTIONGHIPo. I HAVE AGPEE2 T0O AS IQT THE
“OHMTTTrE I% 17§ QTWDY. AS SUFﬂ. YOU ARE TO PPDVIBP 3°IFFINGS

10 Td? COMMITTRE STAFF REGARDING 0Ou® 7FLATID”QHIP“ WITH DEA

e 3%/5 f3c7

FEBzugm

FBI-MIAM; |
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PAGE TU0 DE q@'mbal HOLAS

| THE COMMITIRE HOULR aLS0 LIXE 118 STATF WEWBERS TO BE a | .=i\:
_ GENERALLY BPIEFED OF THE WIAMI TITLD OFFICF FrI. PROGRAN, BN \
THEY AST PPIMAPILY INTEREZSTER I% TH® PRIOTITITS &ND 761 - . ﬁnxzi |
THREATS 1 MIAMI. THE STAFF IS quq INTFFEFTFD I AEPUTRPING ’ -;f \\\‘ u%

I"FGPNQTInﬂ TEGARDING. THE FOLT AYD FURCTIONS OF QUR. - ' ' S

| LFGAT TH MFKI"O £ITY. AGCOFDI“GLY, BS PRIPAR €D TO PROVIDE
A BRIFFING O THOSE WATTERS '
FOP YOUR:INFORMATION, THE STAFF MEMBFRS wHO WILL PE
TPAVELING TO &uup FACILITIFS Agz DENNIS P. -SHARON AND
THOMAS CONMOLLY. ARRANGEMEMTS ALPEADY. HAVE BEEN WADE 10

HAVF THE MIAMI FIELD OFFICE BPIEF. MEISSRS, SHARON AMR

|
CONNOLLY 03 FESRUARY 27, 1988, AT 2:38 P.M. THT COMMITTEE ~ = = " .
HAS BERY APVISED THAT VILLIAW E. NRTTLES, ASAC WIAM1, WILL® |
CORDUCT THE BRIEFING. , |
IT IS QUR UADERSTANDING THAT THE STATE “FPAFTﬁENT HAS
CABLED THE U. S. SWBASSY I¢ HEXICO CITY TO ADVISE THEM oF
THE STAFF MFMBERS VISIT T0 DEA ARD WBI PERSOMNEL. THT.
'GOMMITTEE INDIGATED IT 4OULD LIKE TO VISIT ITH OUR LEGAT |
| ON THE MOFNING OF FEBRUARY 23, OR SOMETIE ON FEBRUAZY 25, 1980.

LEGAT MEXICO CITY SHOULD BE @VAIthLE FOR BRIEFINGS ON -ONE

1
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OF THOSE TwO DATES, IT IS SUGRESTFD THAT LEGAT MEXICO CITY .
'cbm;ACT EDUAPD HEATH, PEGIONAL wascraa,'bae, MEXICO CITY,
¥HO IS CQOEDiwAIIﬂG psavs"ﬁﬁsrlmcc:wlfﬂﬁSTAEF'Im ORDER TO
ARRANGE A DATE AND TIME F0F ‘BRITFING. FRI HEADQUARTERS wILL'
NOTIFY COMMITTET THAT INFORMATION PEGARDING FBI BPIEFING
S$HOULD BE OBTAINED BY THEM THROUGH DEA. PN
FOP YOUR ADDITIONAL INFORNATION, STAFF WEHBERS ILL BE
Accmmpaman BY DAVID MRLOCIC, COMGRESSIOWAL AFFAIRS JrFICF,
DEA. Mh, RLOCIC, Hc"vaw, WiLL ®0T ATTERD. FBI BRIEFINGS. .
BOTH STAFF PERSOUS ARE SLEARED T0 chrwi CLASSIFITD
INFOPMATION UP TO TOP SKCRET, WHILE.YGU SHOULD PESPO4D
FULLY, YOH SHOULD NOT DISCUSS THE D=+A1L= OF ONEOING
=IhUF<TIGATION@ OR. PROVIDT INFOFMATION WHICH WILL COMPROMISE
'_IMFO"M&MIS B
| SUTSL BESULTS OF BRIFFING TO BFACH FBI HFAHQUAFlE?S RY
nee THT DAY AFTER SCHEDULIG BRITFING. . .
" QUFSTIONS YOU MAY HAVE, IFGAPDING THIS wnTTFw SHTULD
DIFECTED TO SA FHRISTOPHER MAZ7ELLA! LEGAL LIAISON/

tOﬂG”PQSIP“QL AT”ﬁIWS U“IT FYI H"nWﬂUA”TF“:,.uKTFVQTON 4“1@.“'

BT - - ' - )

aGaqd

mz,,quB-z MM /

T

N 65360 Docld 32989820 Page 88 oL " - ;

P T O P P T | L § L g,

-l =

i =

I \\
\
)
\
“\




FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64) ‘ .

FBI
Date: JANUARY 9, 1976

Transmit the following in CODE
(Type in plaintext or code)

(Priority)

TO:  DIRECTOR (62-116395) - Z) ¢L_S

FROM: SAC, MIAMI (66-3346)

Via TELETYPE NITEL 4
|

SENSTUDY 75.
RE MIAMI NITEL 1/8/76.
FORMER AGENT JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY WAS RECONTACTED 1/9/76
REGARDING THE ADVISABILITY OF HIS CALLING LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION
SHOULD HE BE CONTACTED BY THE SENATE COMMITTEE. QUIGLEY AGREED

TO CALL ME AND OFFICE OF LEGAL COUNSEL SHOULD HE BE CONTACTED.

END
JiM:mjs
(1)
WAEEA
/'\’ s
Approved; | Sent 4/4”&;;;;\: Per -

Special Agent in Charge
MW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 89

U.S.Government Printing Office: 1972 — 455-574




NRGL1 MM CODE
4:32PM NITEL JANUARY 9, 1976 JuB
T0 DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM MIAMI (66-3346)
SENSTUDY 75.
'RE MIAMI NITEL JANUARY 8,.1976.
FORMER AGENT JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY WAS RECONTACTED JANUARY 9, 1976

REGA@DING THE ADVISABILITY OF HIS CALLING LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION
SHOULD HE BE CONTACTED BY THE SENATE COMMITTEE. QUIGLEY AGREED
TO CALL ME AND OFFICE OF LEGAL COUNSEL SHOULD HE BE GCONTACTED.
END,

(4330
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Date: JANUARY 8, 1976

Transmit the following in CODE
{Type in plaintext or code)

Via TELETYPE NITEL
(Priority)
e e e e e e e e e | __

|
|
|
|
|
|
FBI !
|
|
|
|
i
|
|
{
|

TO: DIRECTOR, FBI (62-116395)
FROM: SAC, MIAMI (66-3346)
SENSTUDY 75.

RE BUTEL CALL TO DALLAS, 1/6/76, AND DALLAS TELCALL TO
MIAMI, 1/7/76, RE FORMER AGENT JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY.

I CONTACTED QUIGLEY TELEPHINICALLY 1/8/76. HE STATED HE
HAS BEEN REQUESTED TO GRANT INTERVIEWS TO TV, AUTHORS,
PUBLISHERS, ETC., ON A NUMBER OF OCCASIONS AND HAS REFUSED IN
EVERY INSTANCE. HE SAID HE WILL COOPERATE WITH THE SENATE
COMMITTEE AT LEAST TO THE INITIAL EXTENT OF DETERMINING WHAT
INFORMATION IS DESIRED OF HIM IN ORDER THAT HE CAN DECIDE
WHETHER HE WILL NEED PRIVATE LEGAL COUNSEL. QUIGLEY SAID HE
IS RELUCTANT TO TAKE ANY INITIATIVE WHATSOEVER IN THIS MATTER
AND SUGGESTED FBI OFFICE OF LEGAL COUNSEL CONTACT HIM AS TO
ANY DIRECTION .OR ADVICE CONSIDERED NECESSARY. HIS OVER-ALL
VIEW IS THAT THE SENATE COMMITTEE EFFORTS ARE DESTRUCTIVE AS

PERTAIN TO FBI AND HE DOES NOT WANT TO BE A PARTY TO THE

66-3346
JLM:mjs

‘“ * L4 -33Y6-76
| 3 B

Sent
Special Agent in Charge U.S.Government Printing Office: 1972 — 455-574
MW 65360" Docld: 32989820 Page 9 ’
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Transmit the following in

FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64) ‘ . ‘
. I" L

FBI

(Type in plaintext or code)

|

|

|

|

|

|

|

[

|
Date: |
|

]

i

|

|
|
|

(Priority)

PAGE TWO
COMMITTEE'S APPARENT OBJECTIVES. HE SAID HE WILL RECEIVE ANY
COMMITTEE MEMBER WHO CONTACTS HIM, BUT HE WILL NOT TAKE ANY
INITIATIVE. C,/—’//fj
THE FOLLOWING IS QUIGLEY'S ADDRESS: JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY, 12
THE FOUNTAIN, APT. 107, 4120 TIVOLI COURT, LAKE WORTH, FLORIDA,
PHONE: (305) 967-7610.
ANY CONTACT BY PHONE SHOULD BE MADE BETWEEN 8:30 AND 9:00
ANY MORNING IN THE NEXT SEVERAL DAYS.

END

Approved: . Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge U.S.Government Printing Office: 1972 — 455-574

\ MW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 92
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. NR@BE MM CODE

3:30PM NITEL JANUARY 8, 1976 JUB
TO DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM MIAMI (66-3346) 2P
SENSTUDY 75.

RE BUTEL CALL TO DALLAS, JANUARY 6, 1976, AND DALLAS TELCALL TO
MIAMI, JANUARY 7, 1976, RE FORMER AGENT JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY.

1 CONTACTED QUIGELY TELEPHONICALLY JANUARY 8, 1976. HE STATED HE.
HAS BEEN REQUESTED TO GRANT INTERVIEWS TO TV, AUTHORS,
PUBLISHERS, ETC., ON A NUNBER OF OCCASIONS AND HAS REFUSED IN.
EVERY INSTANCE. HE SAID HE WILL COOPERATE WITH THE SENATE
COMMITTEE AT LEAST TO THE INITIAL EXTENT OF DETERMINING WHAT
INFORMATIOY 1S DESIRED OF HIM IN ORDER THAT HE CAN DECIDE
WHETHER HE WILL NEED PRIVAT LEGAL COUNSEL. QUIGLEY SAID HE
IS RELUCTANT TO TAKE ANY INITIATIVE WHATSOEVER IN THIS MATTER
AND SUGGESTED FBI OFFICE OF LEGAL COUNSEL CONTACT HIM AS TO
ANY DIRECTION OR ADVICE CONSIDERED NECESSARY. HIS OVER-ALL
VIEW IS THAT THE SENATE COMMITTEE EFFORTS ARE DESTRUCTIVE AS
PERTAIN TO FBI AND HE DOES NOT WANT TO BE A PARTY TO THE
COMMITTEE'S APPARENT OBJECTIVES. HE SAID HE WILL RECEIVE ANY
COMMITTEE MEMBER WHO CONTACTS HIM, BUT HE WILL NOT TAKE ANY -
INITIATIVE. |
END PAGE ONE

VL 71

P
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PAGE TWQ (MM 66-3346)
THE FOLLOWING IS QUIGLEY'S ADDRESS: JOHN LESTER QUIGLEY,

THE FOUNTAIN, APT. 187, 4128 TIVOLI COURT, LAKE WORTH, FLORIDA,
PHONE: (305) 967-7618.

ANY CONTACT BY PHONE SHOULD BE MADE BETWEEN 8:38 AND S :00
ANY MORNING IN THE NEXT SEVERAL DAYS.
END. ' |
CBL FBIHQ TU
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Routing Slip {Copies to Offices Chocked)
0-7 (Rev. 12 3}

a

GAT:

TO: SAC:
1
(] Albany {1 Houston 1 Oklahoma City {_T_O Boirul
C Albuquerque [ Indianapolis {1 Omaha = Bera
] Alexandria {1 Jdackson {'_—3 Philadeiphia .f;“ Bonn
(] Aachoragze . [} Jacksonville [T} Phoenix [T Brasilia
C] Atlenta [} Kansas Cily {_ ] Pittsburgh "] Buenos Aires
[j Baltimore [} Knoxville [ ] Portlund . Carai;»;s
] Bimingham [T} Las Vegas {1 Richmond ] Hong Kong
] Boston ] Litile Rock ] Sacramento {1 London
] Buifalo {1 Lios Angeles ] Si. Louis {1 Madrid
) Rutte {1 Louisville 3 Salt Lake City ] Manila
] Charlotte {1 MCEmphis {_] Sann Antonio 3 Mexico City
] Chicago Miami - ] San Diego 1 Ottawa
] Cincinnati [C3 Milwaukee {1 San Francisco [ Paris
] Cleveland {1 Minnecapolis 1 San Juan ] Rome
] Columbia [] Mobile {_1 Savannah "1 Singapore
{1 Dallas (T Newark ] Secattle ] Tel Aviv
{_1 Denver {1 New Haven [ Springfield ] Tokyo
(1 Detroit {_] New QOrleans {—1] Tampa
[] El Paso ) New York City [T ] Washington Field
(] Honolulu [} Norfolk 1 Quantico
’ 1/5/76
RE: DIRECTOR'S APPEARANCE Date /3/
BEFORE SENATE SELECYT COMMITTEE
ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIRG — QLSS}}@
SEARCHID __ _ . INDpEYE ’m
DECEMBER 10, 1975 fogmﬂuzq, kL,

Retenlion For appropr
['j;j For information {7} optional [ action

{3 The enclosed is for your information. f used i
sources, (] paraphrase contents,

ihate JA!",L ¢ 1976 g

{3 Surep,
wre rdpBite MITA M

{3 Encloscd are corrected pages from repori, of SA
dated

Remorks: By routing slip dated 12/30/75 and
captioned as above, all SACs and Legats were
furnished a copy of the transcript of Mr.
Kelley's 12/10/75 appearance before the

Senate Select Committee on Intelligence
Activities. Although the data contained in
the transcript may be made available to news
media representatives, used in answering
ques+1ong received from citizens, and other-
wise treated as being of a public~source nature,
the tvanscrlpt itself should not be reproduced
for, or glven to, anyone outside the FBI.

Bufllc . .
Urfile : |
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T pamPE NITEL 12/16/75 GHS . . % g /

TO ALL SACS o I L o
O DIRECTOR - b
DIRECTOR'S APPEARANCE BEFORE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE
ON INTZLLIGENCE ACTLUITIES DECE!BER 14, 1975 o _
A COPY OF THE STATEMENT I DELIVERED BEFORE THE SENATE
aFLECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES TODAY HAS BREN
"SENT ALL OFFECES. FOR YOUR. INFORMATION, THE PE-vOLLOWS A
’ svﬂoésizzn ACCOUNT OF - THE FQJOR AREAS OF THE COMMITTEE'S.
'QUESTIONS'TO &, TOGETHER WITH MY_RESPONS&S: ‘
(1) REGARDING F2I INFORVANTS, QUESTIONS WERE ASKE n
' UH"THa? COURT APPROVAL SHOULD' BE REQUIRED FOR FEI st .OF . ° . :
INFOR? HANTS IN INVESTIGATIONS OF OR CA&IZATIONS Cty wsspomsh .
YUAS THAT THE'CONTROLS WHICH EXIST TODAY OVER USE OF IHFOPM#NTS.

ARE SATISFACTOWY); POW CAaN F31 REFP INFORMANTS OPERATIVG

-”ITHIN °?0°E? IMITS S0 THVY Do NOI }WVADE-§IGHTS OF OTHrs

'PFPSOVS iy ﬁESPDVqF WAS THAT RELIAWCE HUGT BE PL?CE“ OoN THW
INDIVIDUAL ACE&]TQ HANDLING IH”ORMANTS ‘AND iHOSE GUP-PVISI
IHE QGLNTS' MD?K, THAT IWFO ﬁAMlS W HO UIOLATF THE LAW CAN B'r \_

-

7, 4433% B34
aaeam_, _,/smna‘:g = '_ ..

“DEG 101975

' FBi=-MmiAML -
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PROSECUTED -- AS CAN ANY AGEHT WHO COUNSELS' AN INFORMANT TO
COMMIT VIOLATIONS); AND DID 'FORNER KLAN INFORMANT GARY ROVE
TESTIFY’ ACCU?ATELY WHEN _HE .TOLD THE 'COMMITTEE OW. DuCEﬂBEE|2 -

THAT HE. INFORMED ‘FBI OF PLANNED ACTS OF VIOLENCE EUT FBI

DID NOT -ACT TO PREVENT THEM CHY RESDONbE WAS THAT ROWE' S -
TESTIMONY YAS NOT ACCURATE).

. <z>f IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONo REGARDING IMPROPER

. CONDUCT uY FBI EMPLOYEFS,-I STATED THAT ALL" SED VIOLATIONS OF

LAY BY FBI PERSONNEL SHOULD BE PNVESLICATED BY THE FBI'0R |
OTHER, APPROPRIATE AGENCY ;. THAT. THE INSPECTION DIVISION HAS -
| CONDUCTED INQUIRIFS REGARDI NG ALLEGATIONS OF qucownucr-

" THAT AN OFFICE OF PPOFFSSIONAL RESPONSTBILITY HAS JUST

.BEEN ESTABLISHED "IN THE JUSTICE DEPARTIE NT, AND'WE WILL ADVISH

THAT OFFICZ OF OUR MAJOR INUESLTGATIOﬂ OF D;PADTMFNTAL PE?SONNEL,

INCLUDING' FEI EMPLOYEES, FOR ALLFGED VIOLATIONS OF ‘LAl, REGULATIONS,

OR STANDARDS OF CONDUCT; THAT 1 WOULD RESERVE COMMENT

'REGARDING "POSSIBLE CREATION OF A WATIONAL INSPECTOR GEHERAL

'TO CONSIDER MATTERS OF mxscownucr BY EnPLovtvs OF . ANY FEDERAL
AGENCY.' SRR ]

o
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« (3)- IN RESPONSE, TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING HAéASSMENI OF.-
*MARTIN LUTHER KING', J“.; I STATED THAT, THE PERSONS WHO ISSUED -
THE ORDEPS WHICH RESULTED IN SUCH HARASSVMENT SHOULD! FACE’ THE
i RLSPONSIBILITY FOR'IT, RATHER THAN THOSE UNDER THEM WHO CAPRIED

OUT SUCH ORDERS IN GOOD FAITH; THAT THE FBI STILL Has RECORDINGS
RESULTING FROM ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES OF KING; 'THAT WE RETAIN
RECORDINGS FOR TEN YRARS BUT YE ALSO HAVE AGREED TO A REQUEST
FROX THE SENATE NOT ‘O DESTROY INFORMATION I oup'rths WHILE
CONGRESSIONAL INQUIRIES ARE BEING CONDUCTED; THAT I HAUh NOT
'RE VIEWED THE KING TAPES; THAT IF THE COMMITTEE REQUESTED TO
REVIEW THE KING TAPES, THE DEQUEST JOULD BR REFERRED TO THE .
ATTORNEY CENuRAL. .
W Rwspons" 10 OUESTIONS REGARDING: WHETHER IT WOULD
SE ADVANTAGEOUS TO SEPARATE-THE FBI CRININAL INVESTIGATIVE
~ RESPONSIBILITIES AND.OUR IWTELLIGENCE FUNCTIONS, I STATED o
; _THAT WE HAVE FOUND THE TWO AREAS TO BE COMPATIBLE, AND I '
"FEEL THE FBI IS DOING A. SPLENDID JOB IN BOTH AREAS; '
T (5) 1IN RESPONSE 10 @UESquﬁs cpncﬁawgmé THE ADEQUACY °
OF CONTROLS ON REQUESTS FROM THE WHITZ HOUSE .AND FROM OTHER
GOVERNMENT AGENCIES FOR FBI INVESTIGATIONS OR' FOR INFORMATION

:
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"PAGE FOUR - _
FROM OUR FILES, I STATED THAT WHEN SUCH REQUESTS ARE MADE.
ORALLY, THEY SHOULD BE CONFIRMED IN WRITING; THAT WE WOULD
WELCOME- ANY LEGISLATIVE CUID-LINES THE CONGRESS FEELS WOULD
PROTECT THE. FBI FROM THE POSoIBILITY OF PARTISAN MISUSE

A FULL.TRANSCRIPT OF THE QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS WILL BE
FURNISHED TO. EACH OFFICE AS SOON AS IT IS AVAILABLE.

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY. @ !

7’

FBI MM SAK AACK OXX ACK FOR 1 'TEL CLR AND TU . .

)
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S3CPM NITEL 12/16/75 GHS S

TO ALL SACS

FRO{ DIRECTOR

DIRECTOR® S APPEARANCE BEFORE SENATE SELECT COMMITIEE

Of INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES, DECEWSER 18, 1575

A COPY OF THE STATEMENT I DELIVERED BEFORE THE SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE OF INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES TODAY HAS BEEN
SENT ALL OFFICES. FOR YOUR INFORMATION, THERE FOLLOWS A
SYNOPSIZED ACGOUNT OF THE WMAJOR AREAS OF THE COMMITIEE'S
QUESTIONS TO WE, TOGETHER WITH MY RESPONSES:

(1) REGARDING FBI INFORMANIS, QUESTIONS WERE ASKED
WHETHER COURT APPROVAL SHOULD BE REQUIRED FOR FBI USE OF
INFORMANTS IN INVESTIGATIONS OF ORGANIZATIONS (MY RESPONSE
UAS THAT THE CONTROLS WHICH EXIST TODAY OVER USE OF INFORMANTS
ARE SATISFACTORY); HOW CAN FBI KEEP INFORMANTS OPERATING |
WITHIN PROPER LINITS SO THEY DO NOT INVADE RIGHTS OF OTHER
PERSONS CHY RESPONSE WAS THAT RELIANCE MUST BE PLACED ON THE
INDIVIDUAL AGENTS HANDLING INFORMANTS AND THOSE SUPERVISING
THE AGENTS' WORK, THAT INFORMANTS WHO VIOLATE THE LAV CAN BE

RO LD

:JLRIAH?’ZK&EE. .
i

i”"'i..;‘k"‘qlll\:vjl

e e e
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PAGE THO
PROSECUTED =~ A4S CAH ANY AGENT WHO COUNSELS Al INFORMANT TO
COMMIT VIGLATIONS)$ AND DID FOBMER KLAN INFORMANT GARY ROWE
TESTIFY ACCURATELY WHEW HE TOLD THE COMMITTEE ON DECEMBER 2
THAT HE INFORMED FBI OF PLANNED ACTS OF VIOLENCE BUT FBI
DID HOT 40T TO PREVENT THEM (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT ROWE'S
TESTINONY WAS NOT ACCURATE) .

{2> 1IN RESPONSBE T0 QUESTIDNS REGARDING IMPROPER
CONDUCT BY FBI EMPLOYEES, I STATED THAT ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF
LAW BY FBI PERSONNEL SHOULD BE IWVESTIGATED BY THE FBI OR
OTHER APPROPRIATE AGEBCY3 THAT THE INSPECTION DIVISION HAS
CONDUCTED INQUIRIES REGARDING ALLEGATIONS OF HISCOWDUGT s
THAT AN OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL RESPONSIBILITY HAS JUST
BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE JUSTICE DEPARTMENT, AND VE VILL ADVISE
THAT OFFICE OF OUR MAJOR INVESTIGATIONS OF DEPARTHMENTAL PERSONNEL,
INCLUDING FBI EMPLOYEES,; FOR ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF LAY, REGULATIONS,
OR STANDARDS OF CONDUCTj THAT I WOULD RESERVE COMMENT
REGARDING POSSIBLE CREATIOE OF A NATIONAL INSPECTOR GENERAL
TO CONSIDER MATTERS OF NISCONDHCT BY EMPLOYEES OF ANY FEDERAL
AGENCY,
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PAGE THREE

(3> IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIOHS CONCERNING HARASSMENT OF
MARTIN LUTHER KIBG, JR., I STATED THAT THE PERSOMNS WHO ISSUED
THE ORDERS WHICH RESULTED IN SUGH HARASSMENT SHOULD FACE THE
RESPONSIBILITY FOR IT, RATHER THAN THOSE UNDER THEM WHO CARRIED
OUT SUCH ORDERS IN GOOD FAITHs THAT THE FBI STILL HAS RECORDINGS
RESULTING FROM ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES OF RING3 THAT WE RETAIN
RECORDINGS FOR TEN YEARS BUT WE ALSC HAVE AGREED TO A REQUEST
FROM THE SENATE NOT TQ DESTROY INFORMATIGH IN QUR FILES WHILE
CONGRESSIONAL INRUIRIES ARE BEING CONDUCTEDj THAT I HAVE NOT
REVIEWUED THE XING TAPES3 THAT IF THE COMMITTEE REQUESTED 710
REVIEW THE XING TAPES, THE REQUEST ¥OULD BE REFERRED TO THE
ATTORNEY GENERAL«

(42 IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING WHETHER IT WOULD
BE ADVANTAGEOUS TO SEPARATE THE FBI CRIMINAL INVESTIGATIVE
RESPONSIRILITIES AND OQUR INTELLIGENCE FUNCTIONS, I STATED
THAT VE HAVE FOUND THE TWO AREAS TO BE COMPATIBLE, AND I
FEEL THE FBI IS DOING A SPLESDID JOB IN BOTH AREAS.

¢3) 1Y RESPONSE T0 QUESTIONS CONCERNING THE ADEQUACY
OF CONTROLS O REQUESTS FROW THE WHITE HOUSE AND FROM OTHER
GOVERNMENT AGENCIES FOR FBI INVESTIGATIONS OR FOR INFORMATION
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PAGE FOUR
FROM OUR FILES, I STATED THAT WHEN SUCH REQUESTS ARE MADE
ORALLY, THEY SHOULD BE CONFIRMED IN WRITING3 THAT WE WOULD
WELCOME ANY LEGISLATIVE GUIDELINES THE CONGRESE FEELS WOULD
PROTECT THE FBI FROM THE POSSIBILITY OF PARTISAN MISUSE,

A FULL TRANSCRIPT OF THE QUESTICNS AND ANSWERS WILL BE
FURBISHED TO RACH OFFICE AS SO0N AS IT IS AVAILABLE,

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.
END

FBI MM SAK AACK OXX ACK FOR { TEL CLR AND T
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By William Safire

WASHINGON, Nov. 19—0r: Oct. 10,
1963, the then-Astorney General of the
United States put his personal signa-
ture on a document that launched and
legitimatized one of the most horren-
dous abuses of Federal police power in
this century.

In Senator Frank Church’s subcom-
mittee hearing roem this week, the
authorized wiretapping and subse-
quent unauthorized bugging and at-
tempted blackmailing of Martin Luther
King Jr. is being gingerly examined,
with the “investigation” conducted in
such a way as not to unduiy em-
barrass officiais of the Kennedy or
Johnson Administrations.

With great care, the committee has
focused on the F.B.IL Yesterday, when*
the commitiee counsel first set forth
the result of shuffling through press
clips, it seemed as if no Justice De-

paviment had existed in 1962; today,”

an F.B.I. wilness pointed out that it
was Robért Kennedy who authorized
the wiretap of L. King, and that “the
President of the United States and the
Actorney General specificaliy discussed
thair condern of Communist infivence
with Dr. King.”

Rut the Church committee showed
no zest for getting further to the Xen-
nedy root of this precedent to Water-
gate eavesdropping. If Senator Church

. were willing to let the chips fall where
they may, he would call some knowi-
edgeable witnesses into the glare of
the camera lights and ask them some
questions that have gone unasked for
thirlzen years.

For exampie, he could call Nicholas
Katzenbach, Atiorney Genvral Ken-
- redy’s deputy and successor, and ask
L what sz knows of the Kennedy de--
tision to wiretap Dr. King, Who at
Justice concurred in the recommenda-
{ion? Hcw does the F.B.I know the 4
President was consualted or informed?

Aftar Mr, Katzenbach assumed of-'
fice, end ithe wiretappng continued, .
he was toid by angry newsmen {hat
the F.B.I was leaking scurrilous in-
formation aboat Dr. King. Why did he
wait for four months, and for a thou-
sand telephenic intercoptions, to dis<
continue the officially approved vap?

Of course, this sort of testimony
waould erode Seaator Church's politinal
base. Thal is why we do not sec for-
mar Assiswant F.B.IL director Curtha
(Dake) DPeloack, Iyndon Johnsow's
personal contact with the F.B.L in the
witness chair. “What did Presidens,
Johnson know about ihe character-
assassination ploi and when ¢d he
anow 1?7 What conversations (oo
meee bopween Mi. Deioach and Presi-
dent Johnzon nn the fapping of Dr
iy, or about the use of the FRL in
any sther intrusions into the lives of

nedicinn? fiageas? N2 un,
M E3360" Bicid:32989820 Page 108
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"The committee is not asking embar-
rassing gquestions even when answers
are readily available. A couple of
..weeks ago, at an open *hearing, .an
F.B.I. man inadvertently siarted to
blurt out an-episode about newsmen

who were weritapping in 1962 wit

the apparent knowleage of Attornef

General Kennedy. The too-willing with
ness was prompily shooshed into si;
lence, and fold that such informatiotl
would be developed only in executive
- session. Nobody raised an eyebrow.
That patiern or containment by the
Church committee is vividly shown by
the handling of the buggings at the

1964 Republican and Democratic con- |

ESSAY

B ————

ventions which were ordered by Lyn-
don Johnson. Such invasions of politi-
cal headquarters were worse than the
crime committed at Watergate, sirice
they involved the use of the F.B.I,
but the Church investigators seem to
be determined not fo probe too deeply.

if F.B.I. decuments say that reports
were made to specific Johnson aides,
why are those men not given the
same opportunity to publicly tell their
story so avidly given the next Presi-
dent’s men? If Lyndon Johnson com-
mitted this impeachable high crime of

using the F.B.L to spy on political 1.

opponénis, who eah be brought for
ward to tell us all about it? .
But that would cause embarrass~:
ment to Democrais, and Senafor
Church wants {o embarrass profes-
sional employees of investigatory
agencies only. A new sense of Con-
gressional decorum exisis, far from
the sense of outrage expressed in the
Senate Watergate committee’s hear-
ing room. When it is revealed that the
management of NBC News gave press
credentials to L.B.J.’s spies at the 1964
convention, everybody blushes demure-,
jy~—and mnobody demands fo knouﬁf
which network executive made what!
decision under what pressure. J
1 have been haranguing patient®
readers for years aboui the double
standard appiied o Democratic and
Republican political crimes, and had
hoped the day would come when the
hardhall precedents set by the Ken-
nedy and Johnson nwn would be laid
hefore the public in damning doadl.
Obvicusly, Democrat Frank Church
iz nol the man to do if. His jowk
shakig indignation is all too sclec-
tive: the trail of high-level responsi-
biiity for ithe crimes commitied against
Dr. King and sthers is evidently going
to be wiowed 1e cool.
Pity. Youw'd think i after alishe
nation has been througn 11 the past
- fewr years, ow nwlitice] leadoos wauld
have learned that o om thing thet
brings vou down is the ooy o] cpver

a0
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il Senator Tower.. The next witnesses to appear before the
12-|| Committee are Mr. James Adams, Assistant to the Director-

13 Deputy Associate Director, Investigation, responsible for all

WARD & PAUL

14 investigative operations; Mr. W.'Raymond Wannall, Assistant

15' Director, Inﬁélligence Division, xesponsible for internal

16 || security and foreign éounterintelligence'investigations; Mr.

17 | John A. Mintz, Assisfant.Director, Legal Counsel Division;

18 Joseph G. Deegan, Section Chief, extremist investigations;

19 Mr. Robert L. Schackelford, Section Chief, subversive

20' investigations; Mr. Homer A. Newman; Jr., Assistant to Section
o1 Chief, sﬁperviseS‘extremist informants; Mr. Edward P. G%igalu-;
99 Unit Chief, supervises subversive informants; Joseph G. ¥akliey
o3 || Assistant Sectiop Chief, Civil Rights Section, Gener-.i ILnv. -« ii-

o4 | 9ative Division.

410 Flirst Strest, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25 Gentlemen, will you all rise and be sworn.
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smn 16 -

‘ S . o 1901

©
g
‘ 3
("\21 1 . Do you solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give
v '8 ‘ .
N
g 2 before this Committee is the truth, the whole truth, and nothind
E 5 but the truth, so help you God?
4 Mr. Adams. I do.
5 Mr. Wannall. I do.
6 Mr. Mintz. I do.
7 Mr. Deegan. I do.
8 ’ Mr. Schackelford. I do.
9 Mr. Newman. I do.
10 Mr. Grigalus. I do.
11 1. Mr. Kelléy. I do.
12 Senator Tower. It is intended that.Mr; Wannall will be

WARD & PAUL

13 the principal witness, and we will call on others as questioning
14 might require, and I would direct each oﬁ yvou when you do
15 respond, to identify yourselves, please, for the record.

16 I think that we will spend just a few more minutes to allow

17 the members of the Committee to return from the floor.

18 {A brief recess was taken.)
19 Senator Tower. The Committee will come to order.
20 Mr. Wannall, according to data, informants provide ‘83

21 || percent of your intelligence information.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, 0.C. 20003

22 Now, will you provide the Committee with some information
27 en the criteria for the selecticn of informants?
{1';
. 24
25
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410 Flrst Street, S.E., Washington, 0.C. 20003

25
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:TESTIMONY OF W. RAYMOND WANNALL, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR,
INTELLIGENCE DIVISION, FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION -
ACCOMPANIED BY: JAMES B. ADAMS,. ASSISTANT TO THE
DIRECTOR-DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR (iNVESTIGATION);

. JOHNkAi MiNTZ,' ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, ' LEGAL COUNSEL
DIVISION; JOSEPH G. DEEGAN, SECTION CHIEf; ROBERT L.
SCHACKELFORD, SECTION CHIEF; HOMER A. NEWMAN, JR.,
ASSISTANT TO SECTION CHIEF; EDWARD P. GRIGALUS, UNIT
CHIEF; AND JOSEPH G. KELLEY, ASSISTANT SECTION CHIEF,
CIVIL RIGHTS SECTION, GENERAL INVESTIGATiVE DIVISION
Mr. Wannall. Mr. Chairman, that is not FBI data that you

have quoted. That was prepared by the General Accounting

Office.

Senatbr.Tower. That is GAO.

Mr. Wannall., Based on a §ampling of about 93 cases.

Senator Tower. Would that appear to be a fairly accurate
figure. |

Mr. Wannall. I have not seen any survey which the FBI
itself has‘conducted that would confirm that, but I,think'that
we do éet the principal portion of our information from live

sources.

Senator Tower. It would be a relatively high perxcert.-

then?

Mr. Wannall. I would say yes. And your ques!’

criteria?

NWV-65360-Docld:32989820 -Rage-111-
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410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25
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Senator Tower. What criteria do you use in the selection

of informants?

Mr. Wannall. Well, the criteria vary with the needs. In |

our cases relating to extremist matters, surely iﬁjdrder to get
an informant who can meld into a érdup wﬁich is engaged in a
criminal type activity, you're going to have a different set
of_criteria. 1£ you'ré talking about our internal security
matters, I think we set rather high standards. We do requirei
that a preliminary inguiry be conducted which would consist
principally of checks of cur.heédquarters‘indices, our field
office indices, checks wi£h other informants who are operating
in tﬁe same area, and in various established‘sources such as
local poiice departménts.

Following this, 1f it appears that therperson is the type
who has credibility, can be depended upon to be reliable, we
would interview the iﬁdividual in order to make a determination
as to whether or not he wili Qe willing to assist the FBI
in discharging its,respcnsibiliti;s.in.that\field_

Following that, assuming that the. answer is positive, we
would conduct a rather in depth investi§ation for‘thé.purposé
of.fﬁrther attempting to establish credibility and. reliability.

Senator. Tower. .How. does the.Bureau. distinguish between

the. use of informants for law enforcement as opposed to

~intelligence. collection?

Is the guidance different, or is it the same, or what?
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® | o

Mr. Wannall. Well, Mr., Adams can probably best addréss
the use of informants on criminal matters since he is over
the operational division on that.

Mr. Adams. You do have somewhat of a difference in the fact
that a criminal informant in & law enforcement‘function, you
are trying to develop evidence whichlwill be admissible in
court for prosécution, whereas with intelligence, the informant
élong, your pﬁrpose could either be prosecution or it could be
just‘for purposes of pure intelligence.

The difficulty in both is retaining the confidentiality
of the individual and protecting'the individual, and trying to,
through use-of the informant, obtain evidence which could be
used independently of the £estimoﬁy of the informant so that
helcan continue operating as a criminal inférmant.

Senatér Tower. Are these informants ever authorized to
function as provocateurs?

Mr. Adams. No, sir, theyﬂrg not. We have strict regulér
tions against .using informants as provocateurs. This gets
into that Ael%cate area of entrapment which has been adéressed
by the courts on many occasions and has been concludéd by the
courts that providiﬁg an individual has a willingness to engage
in an activity, the government has the Eight to provide him the
opportunity. This does not mean, of course, that mistakes don't
occur in this area, but we take whatever steps we can to

avoid this. Even the law has recognized that informants can
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engagé in criminal activity, and the courts have held that,
especially the Supreme Court in the Newark County Case, that-
the very difficulty of penetfating én ongoing.operation, thaé
an informant himself can engage in criminal activity, but
bécause there‘ig lacking this '‘criminal intent to violate a

law, we stay awéy frpm that. Our regulations fall short of that

If we have a situation where we felt that an informant

has to become involved in some activity in order to protect

or conceal his use as an informant, we go right to the United -

States Attorney or to the Attorney General to try to make sure

.we are not stepping out of bounds insofar as the use of our

informants. ] !

Senator Tower. Bu@ you do use these informants and da
instruct them to spread dissension among certain grﬁups that
they are informing on, do you not?

Mr. Adams. We did when we had the COINTELPRO programs,
which were discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is propabLy
one of the best examples of a situation where- the'law was-
in effegt at the time. We heard the term States Rights used
much more then than we hear it today. We saw in the Little
Rock situation the President of the United States, in sending
in the troops, pointing out the necessity to use local law
enforcement. We must have local iaw enforcemenﬁ to use the
troops only as a last resort.

And then you have a situation like this where you do try
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to preserve the respective roles in law enforcement. You have
historical problems with the Klan coming along. We had

situations where the FBI and the Federal Government was almbéf‘

powérless to act. We -had local law enforcement officers in

The instances mentioned by Mr. Rowe, every one of those,
he saw them from the lowest level of the informant. He didn't
see what action was taken with that informa£ion, as he pointéd
out in his testimony. Our files show that thié information was
reported to the police departments in every instance. We
also knew that in certain instances the information, upon being
rgceived, was not being acted upon. We‘glso disseminated
simultanéously tﬁrough letterhead'memoranda to the Department
of Justice the problem, and hepe, here we were, the FBI, in a
position where we had no authority in the absence of instruction
from the Department of Justice, to make én arrest.

Sections 241 and 242 don't cover it because you don't have
evidence of a conspiracy, and it ultimately resulted in'

a situaéion where the Department called in United States
Marshals who do have authority similar to local law enforcement
officials.

So, historically, in those days, we were just as frus-
trated as anyone else was, and when we got information-from
someone like Mr. Rowe, good information, reliable information,

and it was passed on to those who had the fesponsibility to
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do something about iﬁ, it was not always écted upon, as he
indicated. ’ |

Senator Towef. None of these cases, then, there was
adeguate evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdictioh;to:
act? |

Mr. Adams. The Departmenﬁal rulés at thaf,time, and stili
require Departmental approval ﬁhere you have a congpiracy;
Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together, . Yoﬁ
can have a‘mob scene, and -you can have biacks and whites
belting eaqh othe;, but unless you can show tﬁat those that
initiated the action acfed in concert in a conspiracy, you have|
no violation.

Congress recognized this, and-it wasn't until 1968
that they camé along and added Section 245 to the civil rights
statute, which added punitive measures against an‘individual
that didn’t have to be a conspiracy. But this was a problem
that the whole country was grappling with: the Président of
the United States, Attorney General. We were in a situa;ioﬁ
where we had rank lawlessness taking place, as you know from
a memo#andum we sent you that we éent_to the Attorney General,
The accomplishmeﬁts we were able to obtain in preventing
violence, and in neutralizing the Klan -- and that was one
of the reasons.
. ‘Senator Towef. What was the Bureau's purpose in con-

tinuing or urging the continued surveillance of the Vietnam
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investigated chapters to determine if there was affiliation
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Veterans Against the War?

Was there a legitimate law enforcement purpose, or was éhe
intent to hélter politicél expression?

Mr. Adams. We had information on the Vietnam Veterans
Against the War that indicated that there were .subversive
groups involved. They were going to North Vietnam and meeting
with the Communist forces. They were going to Paris, attending
meetings paid for and sponsored by the Communist Party, the
International Communist Party. We feel that we.had a very valid
basis to direct our attention to the VVAW,.

It started out, of course, with Gus Hall in 1967, who was
head of the Communist Party, USA, and the comments he made,
and what it fin%lly boiled down to was a situation where it
split off into the Revolutionary Union, which was a Maost
group, and the hard-line Communist group, and at that point
factidnalism.developed in many of the chaptérs, and they closed
those chapters because there was no longer any intent to follow
the national organization.

But we had a valid basis for investigating it,‘and we

and subservience to the national office.

Senator Tower. Mr.’Haft?

Senator Hart of Michigan. But in the process of chasing
after the Veterans Against the War, yoeu got a‘lot of information

that clearly has no rclationship to any Federal -criminal
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statute.
Mr. Adams. 1 agree, Senator.

r"Senétor Hart of Michigan. Why don't you try to shut that

Mr. Adams., Here is’thé:problem that'you!ha§¢“&i£h that.'
When‘youfre looking at an organization, do you reéort only ﬁhe
violent statements made by the group or do you also show that
you may have one or two violent individuals, but you have
some of these church ‘groups that were mehtidngd, and others,
that the whole intent of the group is not in violation of the
statutes. You have to report the good, the favorable along
with the unfavorable, and this is a problém. We wind ﬁp with
inforﬁation in ogr.filés. We are accﬁsed of being vacuum
cleaners, and you are a vacuum cleaner. If you want to know the
real purpose of an organization, do you only report the
violent statements made aﬁd the fact that it is by a sﬁall
minority, or do you also -show the broad base of the organizatio;
and what it .really is?

And within that is where we have to have the guidelines

we recognize that we do wind up with too much information in
our files,

Senatér Hart of Michigan, But in that vacuuming pfocess,
you are feeding into Departmental files the names of people

who are, who have been engaged in basic First Amendment

d:32989820 Page 118
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exercisés, and this is what hangs some of us up.

Mg; Adaﬁ;. It hangs me up. But in the same files I
imagine every one of you has been interviewed by the FBI, eithex
asking you about the qualifications of some other Senator
being considered for a Presidential appointment, being inter-
viewed concerning some friend:-who is applying for a job.

Were you embarrasse@ to have that in the files of the
FBI?

Now, someone can say, as reported at our ;ast session, that

this is an indication, the mere fact that we have a name in our

files has an.onerous impression, a chilling effect. I agree.

It can have, if someone wants to distort what we have in our
files, but if they recognize that we interviewed you because
of considering- a man for the Supreme Court of the United

States, and that isn't distorted or improperly used, I don't

- see. where any harm is served by having that in our files.

*Senaﬁor Hart. 0f Michigan. But if. I ém.Reverend‘Smith
and. the. vacuum. cleaner. picked up the fact.that.I.was.helping
the veterans,.Vietnam Veterans Against. the War, and two years
later a name check. is. asked. on Reverend Smith and.ail.yoﬁr
file shows. is that he was. associated. two years ago. with a group
that was sufficient enough, held sufficient doubtful. patriotism
éo justify turning loose a lot of your eneréy in pursuit on
them -~

Mr. Adams. This is a problem.
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- upgraded effort to avoid some of these problems, we are back

. , * | ‘ .';.91'1

Senator Hart of Michigan. Tﬂis is what should réquire
us to rethink this whole busineﬁs. ‘ .

Mr. Adams. Absolutely.

And this is what I hope the guidelines commiftees as well
as the:Congressional input aré'going to address themselves to.

Senator Hart of Michigan. We've talked about a wide rangé
of grouﬁs which the Bureau can and has had informant penetratio;
and report on. Your manual, the Bureau manual's‘definition‘
of when an extremist or security inveétigation-may be under-
taken refers to groups whose activity either involves ﬁiolatidn
of certain specified laws, or which may result in the violation
of such law, and when such.an iﬁvestigation is opened, then
informants may be used.

Another guideline says that domestic intelligence
investigations now must be predicated on criminal violations.
The ageht need only cite a statute suggestiﬁg an investigation

relevant to a potential violation. Even now, -with an improved,‘

again in a world of possible violations or activities thch
may result in illegal acts.

Now,.any‘constitutionally prqtécted exércise'of the
right to demonstrate, to assemble; to protest, to‘petition,
conceivably may result in viclence or digrupticon of a lccal
town meeting, when a controversial social issue might result

in disruption. It might be by hecklers rather than those holding
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the meeting.
Does this mean that the Bureau should investigate all

groups organizing or participating in such a meeting because

' théy may. result in-violence, disruption?fhl

er. Adams. No, sir.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Isn't that how you justify
spying on almost every aspeét df'ﬁhe éeace ﬁovemeht?

Mr. Adams. No, ;ir. When we monitor demonstrations,‘Wé'L

monitor demonstrations where we have an indication that the

demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have an

investigative interest in, a valid investigative intérest in,

or where members of one of these groups are participating where

there is a'potential that they might change the peaceful
nature of the demonstration.

But this is our closest question of trying to draw
guidelines to avoid getting into an area of infringing on the‘
First Améndment rights of people, yet at the same time being
aware of groﬁps such as we have had in g?eater numbers in the
past than we do 'at the present time, But we have had periods
where the demonstrations have been rather severe, agd the
courts have said that the FBI has 'a right, and indeed a duty,“
to keep itself informed with respect té the possible commission
of crime. It is not obliged to wear plinders until it may be
too late for prevention.

And that's a good statement if applied in a clearcut
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case. Our problem is where we have a demonstration and we have

to make a judgment call as to whether it is one that clearly

fits the_criteria.of:enabling us teo-moniter the activities, and

¢hat's where I fhink’ ficst of ‘our’ disagreements-fall.
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Senator llart of lMichigan. Let's assume that the rule
for opening aﬁ investigatiénron a Qroup is narrcwly drawn. 4fhe
Bureau manual states thaﬁ'informants investiga£ing & subversive
organization shbﬁidgnot'only réport on what that group is
doing but éhould look at and réporé on activities in whichi
the group is participating.

There‘is~a Section 87B3 dealing with reporting. on
connections with other groups. That section says that the
field office shall "determine and rebort on any significant
connection or cooperation with nonfsuﬁversive groups." An&
significané connection or cooperation with nén-subversive
groups.

Now let's look at this in practice. In the spring of
1969 there was a rather heated national debate over the

installation of the anti-ballistic missile system. Some of us

remember that, An FBI informant and two rBlhconfidential

sources reported on the plan's participants and activities
of the Washinéton Aréa Citizens Coalition Aéainst the ABM,
particularly in open public debate in’a high school auditorium,A
which included speakeré from the Defense Depértment for the
ABM apd a scientist aﬁd defense analyst against the ABM.

The informants‘reportcd on the planning for the meeting,
the distribution of materialg to churches and scheools,

participation by local clergy, plans to seek resolution on t-:

ABM from ncarby town councils., There was also informa* ‘- . on
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plans for a subsequent town meeting in Washington with the
names of local poliﬁical leaders who would attend,

Now the information, the informént information came as-:
péftrofraﬁ inveéﬁiggtionfo% an allegedly subVeréive,group- |
participating in that coalitién.. Yet the information dealt = |

with all aspects and all §art;cipénts. The reports on the

plans for the meeting and on the meeting itself were dissemiﬁated o

to the State Department, to military intelligence, and to- the
White ﬁouse.

Ilow do we get into all of.that?

Mr. Adams. Well —-

Senator Hart of Michigan. Or if you were torrerﬁn‘it} |

Mr. Adams. Well, not in 1975, comparea to what 1969
was. The problem we had at the time was where we had an
iﬁformant who had reporéed that this group, fhis meeting was L
going to take place and it was going to be the Daily World,
which wag the east coast communist newspaper that madé comﬁents_
about it. They formed an organizational meeting. We took
a quick look at it. The case apparently was opened in May -28,
1969 and closed June 5 saying there was no problem with this
organization.

Now the problem we get into is if we take 'a quick lock

and get out, fine. We've had cases, though, where we have

5

stayed in too long. When you're dealing with security o 1s 1ik
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Soviet espionage where they ean put one person in this country

and they supported him with total resdurcesagf the Soviet

_Un%bn, false identification,,all*thgamcney he needs, communi-

cations networks, satellite assistance, and everything, and
you're working with a paucity of information,.
The same problem exists to a certain extent in domestic

security., You don't have a lot of black and white situations.

50 someone reports something to you which you feel, you take

a quick loock at and there's nothing to it,rand-I think ghat's
what they did.

Sgnator Hart of Michigan. You said that was '69. Le?
me briﬁg you up to date, c¢loser.to current, a current place
on the calendar. |

This one is the fall‘of last year, 1975. President
Ford announced his new program with respecﬁ to amnesty, as
he described it, for draft resistors. Followiné th%t there .
were several national conferences involving all the groups
and individuals interested in unconditional amnesty.

Néw parenthetically, while unconditionélramnesﬁy is
not against -- while dncopditional'amnesty is not yet the law,
we agreced that advecating it is not against the:léw either;

Mr. Adams. That's right.

Scnator llart of Miéhiq&nm Soe off the sponsors wurs
umbrella organizatiéns involving about 50 diverse rronps und

the country. FBI informants provided .advance ij.- .« 2+!'ic i

~
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plans for the meeting and -apparently atteénded and reported on

the conference. The Bureau's own reports described the

participants as having xepresented diverse' perspectives -on

the issue of amnesty, including civil libértiés and human
rights groups, G.I. rights.spbkesmen, parents of men killed
in Vietnam, wives of ex-patriates in Canada, experts on draft
counselling, religious groups interested in peace issues,

delegates from student organizations, and aides of .llouse and

_Senate nembers, drafting legislation on amnesty.

The informant apparently was aﬁtending in his role as
a member of a group under investigation as allegedly subversive
and it described the tqpics of the workshop.

Ironically, the Bureau office report‘before.them noted
that in view of the location of the conference at a theological
seminary, the FBI would use fe;train; and limit its_coverﬁge.
to informant‘reports. |

Now this isn't five or ten years ago. This is last
fall. - And this is’'a conference of people who have the point
of view that I share, that the socner we have uncondltlonal
amnesty, the better for the soul of the country.

Now what reason is it for a vacuum cleaner. approach on

-a thing like that?' Don't these instances illustrate how broad'

informant intclligencé really is, that would cause these groups
in that setting having contact with other groups, all and

everybody is drawn into the vacuum and many names go into the
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Bureau f£iles.
Is this what we want? -

Mr. Adams. I'll let Mr. Wannall address himself to this.

"He is particular knowledgeable as to this operation.

Mr. Wannall. Sénator Haft, that was a case th;t was
opened on November 14 and closed Wovember 20, and the informatig
which caused us to be dinterested in it were really.two particula
items. One was that a member ©0f the steéring committee {here
was a three man steering committee, and oné of those ﬁembers

of the national conference was in fact a national officer

‘of the VVAW in whom we had suggested before we did. have a

legitimate investigative interest,-
Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, I would almost say so wvwh
atrthat poiﬁt. '
M, Wannall. The seccond report we had was that the‘
VVAW would.actively participate in an'attempt to pack the
conference to take it over. And the third report we had -~

Senator Hart of Michigan. And incidentally, all of the

information that your Buffalo informant had given you with ;

'respect to the goals and ains of the VVAW gave You a list of [

goals which were completely within Constitutionally protected
obhjectives. Thefe wasn't a single item out of that VVAW that
jeopardizes the .security of this country at all.

Mr: Wann&ll. Well, of -course, we did not rely entirel&

on the Buffalo informant, but even ‘there we did. recei-
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from that informant information which I considered to be

significant.

The Buffalo chapter: of the VVAW was the regional office .

covering New York and northern New Jersey. It was one of the
five most active VVAW chapters in thg country apd at a
national conference, or at the regional conference, this
informant reported information back to us that an attendee

ag the conference announced that he had run guns into Cuba
prior to the Castro take-over. He himéelf sald that he during

the Cuban crisis had been under 24 hour suveillance. There

‘was also discussion at the conference of subjugating the

VVAW to the revolutionary union. There were scme individuals
in the chapter or the regional conference who were not in

agreement with us, but Mr. Adams has addressed himself to the

. interest of the revolutionary union.

So all of the information that we had on the YVAW did
not come from‘that source but even that barticular source did
give us information whiéh we considered to be of some
significance in our appraisal'of.the need for continuing the
investigation of that particular chapter of the VVAWL

Senator Hart of Michigan. But does it give you the
right or does it create the need to go to a conference, even
if it ié a conference that might“be taken over by the VVAW
when the subject matter is how and by what means shall we

seek to achieve unconditional amnesty? What threat?
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Mr. Wannall. Our interest; of cogrse, was the VVAW
influence on a particular meétiﬁg, if you ever happened to bé
holding a meeting, or whatever subjegt it Qas.

véénator Hart of Michigan. What if it was a meeting to
;seek‘télmﬁkézmoré,efﬁéctive thé‘food stamp system in £his

country?

g,Mr;;Wanﬁall.'7Wéli,;6f coursé"theféihaa been some
organizations.
Senator lHart of Michigan. Would the same logic follow?

Mr. Wannall. I think that if we found that if the

Communist Party USA was going to take over the meeting and

in doing~tbat; Yog bgye‘a whéieﬂségpg_hc;éﬂdﬁd‘it'g é matféri
of_wﬁere jbpido;and.where_yqu‘doﬁ}t,‘énd[hopéfully,Ias we've
’saia before, we will have'séme'guidance, not only from this
committee but from the guidelines that are béing developéd.
But within the rationale of what we're doing today, I was
explaining{to'you our interest not in going to this thing and
not gathering everything there was about it.:

In fact, only éne individual atténded and reported to us,
and that was .the person who had, who was not developed for
this reason; an informant who had been reporting on other
matters for some period of time.

Ana as soon as we got the revort éf the gutfﬁfé ¢ionhae

meeting and the fact that in the period of some =i Qe
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discontinued any furtheé‘interest.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, my time has expired
but even thig brief exchange, I think, indicates that if we
really want to control the dangers to our society of using
informants to gathér domestic political intelligence, we have
to restrict sharply domesticrintélligeﬂce in&estigations, And
that gets us into what I would like to raise 'with you when

my turn comes around again, and that's the use of warrants,

obliging the Bureau to obtain a warrant before a full-fledged

informant can be directed by the Bureau against a group or
individuals.

I know you haée objections to that and I would like. to
review that with you. |

Senator Mondale, pursue that question.

Senator Hart of Michigan. I am talking now about an
obligation %o obtain a warrant before you turn Poqse_a full-
fledged informant. I'm not talking about tipstérs that run
into yoﬁ or you run into, or wﬁo walk in as information sources
Tﬁe Bureau has raised some objections in this memor;ndum to the

Committee. The Bureau argues that such a warrant requiremént

. might be'unconstitutional because it would violate the First

Amendment rights of FBI informants to communicate with theirx

' government.

Now that's a concern for First Amendmént rights that

oughtﬁto . hearten all the civil libertarians,
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But wﬁy would that vary, th would a warrant fequirement
raise a_serious constitutional questién?

Mr. Adams. Well, for one thing it's the pfactiéability
of it érﬁﬁhélimpacfiCabiiityfbf*get?ing a warrant:which;"'
ordinarily ih&olves probable'cauéefto;sﬁow thgt a cfime has
been or is about to be commifted.

In the intelligence field Qe aré'not dealing necessarily
with an imminent criminal action. We're-dealiﬁg with activitiegd
such as with the Socialist Workers Party, which we have
discussed before, where they say éub;icly we're‘not,ﬁo engage
in any violent activity today, but we gﬁarantee you we still
subséribe to the tenets of communism and that when the time
is ripe, we're going to rise up and help overthrow the United
States,

Well, now, you can't show probable cause if' they're about
to do it because they're telling you they're noi going to do it
and you know they're not going to do it at this:particular
moment.,

It's just:the mixture somewhat of trying to mix in a
criminal procedure with an intelligence gathering function, and
we can't find any practical way of doing it. We have arparticulﬁr
organization. We may have an informant that not only belongs
to the Communist Party, but belongs to several other organizatioh:
and as part of his function he'may be sent 6ut by thé éommunist

Party to try to infiltrate one of these clean organizations.

J't WW 65360 Dochd:32989820 Page 131
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that organizatiOn}'but'yet‘we‘should be able to receive informa

‘surveillance, and could do it with respect to informants.

. . - ‘ . . LA . - P lrad
y N * - - :' ‘. 4 . : . ! »
. X - E . ro

“Werdoﬁ'tﬁhave”ﬁmcbablé"éause for him’ to ﬁarggt‘against

tianféroﬁ him that he as_ a Communiét Party mémbgr, even
théugh in an inforﬁant status, is going to that o;géﬁizati6n5:
and don't wérry about it. We're making no.headwéy:on it
It's just from our'standpoint the possibility bf infqrmants,
the Supreme Court has held.that informants per se do not |
violate the Firét, Fourﬁh} or Fifth Amendments. They have
recognized the necessitytthat the government has to have
individuals who will assist them in carrying oﬁt their
governmental duties.

‘éenator Hart of'Michiganw I'm not sureiI've_heard agything
yet in response to the constitutioﬁal question, the very
practical que;tion that you éddressed.

Quickly, you are right th;t the court has said that the
use of the informant per se is‘not a violation of constitutional
rights of the subject under investigation. But angress
can prescribe some safeguards, some’rules and some standards,

just as we have with respect to your use of electronic

That's quite different from saying that the warrant
brocedure itself would be unconstitutional.
But with respect to the fact that you couldn't show

probable cause, and therefore; you couldn't get a’warrant,

therefore you oppose the(pfopbsal to require yéu«to get a

" HW 65380 Docld:32983820 Page 132 -
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warrant. ’Iﬁ éeems to beg'éhe question;

K Assuming that you=éay;tha£“s;pée we use infofmants and
invéstigate groups which.may;only,engage in lawful acti&ities
but which might engage in activities that can result in
violence of illegal acts, and you can't use.thé warrant, but
Congress could s%y that the use of infgrmants is subject to
such abuse and poses such a threat Fo légitimate activity,
including the wiilingness of-people to assemble and discuss
the anti-ballistic missilé,system;'and‘we don't want you to
use them unless you ha&e indication of criminal'actiyity or
unless you present your request to a magisgrate_in ;he same.
fashion as you ‘are required to do‘with respect tp, in most
cases, to wiretap. | |

This is an option availablg to Congfess.

Senator Tower. Senator Schweiker.

Senator Schweiker. Thank you very much .

Mr. Wannall, what's the‘difference be£ween a potential
security informant and a security informant? |

Mr, Wannall. I mentioned earlier, Senator  Schweiker,

"that in developing an informant we do a preliminary check on

him before talking with him and then we do a further in-depth
background check.

A potential security informant is someone who is under
consideration beforemhe-is approved by‘headquaréeré for use as’

an informant. He is someone who is under current consideration.
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1 -On some occasions that person will have been developed to a

& point where he is in fact furnishing information and we are

Phons (Area 202) 544-6000

o engaged .in gheéking.up§p,his'pé;iapility.

4 . In sgﬁé instanceé hém?y be paid:féf‘iﬁfbrmétiéﬁ f;fniéhed
5 -but it has not gotten to the point yet where we have satisfied

6 ourselves that he meets all of our criteria. When he does,

7 the field must submit its recommendations to headquarters,.and
8 headquarters will pass upon whéther that éndividual is an

9 || approved FBI informant.

10 ~ Senator Schweiker. So it's really the first sﬁep of -

11 | being an informant, I guess,

12 Mr. Wannall. It is a preliminary step, one of.the‘

13 || preliminary steps.

WARD & PAUL

14 Senator Schweiker. In the Réwe case, in:the Rowe

15 || testimony that we just heard, what was éhe‘rétionale agaih
16 | for not intervening When‘§iolenc9 was known?

17 - I know we asked you several times but I'm still having
18 | trouble understanding what the rationale, Mr. Wannall, was
19 || in not.iniervening in ‘the Rowe situation when violence was
20 || known. |

21 . Mr, Wannall. Senator Schveiker, Mr. Ad;ms did address
22 || himself to that. If you have no objection, I'll ask him to

23 || answer that.

~

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 Senator Schweiker. All right.

?5 Mr. Adams. The problem we had at the time, and it's the
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problem today, we are an investigative agency. We do not

“ activities to furnish the information to the ‘local police,

‘a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the country.|

.in itself at the time either because many of them did act

¢ ¢

have police powers like tﬁe United Séates marshalls do.
About 1795, I‘gness; orﬁééme peribé like tﬁat, maxshalls have
hadfthé.aﬁ%hority:;héglalmost=bordefslbn what a sheriff.has.
Wé a?e the in;ésﬁiéative agency of the Dep;rﬁment of Justic;
and during ﬁhese timeé the Department of Justice had us maintain

the role of an investigative agency. We were to'feporﬁ'on

wﬁb'had an obligatibn to, act. We furnished it to the Department
of Justice.

In those areas where the local police did not act, it
resulted finally in the Attorney General sending 500 United
Stateé marshalls down to guarantee the safety 5f people who
were try;ng to march in protest of tgeir civil righté.

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at a

time of civil righs versus federal rights, and yet there was
This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement agencies

upon the information that was furnished to them. But we
have no authorit§ to make an arrest on the spot because we
would not have had evidepce that thére was a.conspiracy
available. We can do absolutely nothing in that reégard.

In Little Rock, the decision was made, for instance, that

if any arrests need to be made, the Army should make theh and
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next +o- the Army, the United States marshalls should make them),
not the FBI, even though we developed the'violgtions,
And over the years, és:you:know;3at the time there were many

questions raised. Why doesn't the FBI.stop this?  Why don't -

' you do something about it? .

Well, we took the other route and effectively destroyed
the Klan as far as committing acts of violence, and of course
we exceeded statutory guidelines in that area.

Senator Schweiker. What would be wrong, just following
up your point there, Mr,.Adams, with settiné upra program .
sincé it's obvious to me that:a lot of informers are going}fo‘
have pre-knowledge of . violence of using U.S. ﬁarshalls on some
kind of a 1dng~raﬁge basis to prevent violence? |

Mr, Adams, We do. We have them in éostbn in connection
with the busing incident. We are investigating the violations
under the'civil'Riéhts Act. Butrthe marsﬁalls are ip Boston,
they are iﬁ Louisville, I believe at the‘same time, and this
is the approach; that the Féderal government‘finally recognizéd,
was the solution to the problem where you had to have added
Federal import.

Senator Séhweiker. But instead of waiting until it
gets to a Boston state, which is vaiously a pretty’advanced
conffonéation, shouldn't we have somiﬁﬁere a coordinated progran
that when you go up the ladaér of coirand in the FBI, that

on an immediate'and fairly contempor:zry basis, that kind of

" NW 65360 Docld: 32988820 Page 136 .
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help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting until it
gets to a Boston.state?

I realize it's a departture from the'past. I'm not
saying it isn’'t.. But:i;ééémélto_ﬁéuwe.heed}a;beﬁter.remedy_
than. we have.

Mr. Adams, ﬁéil, fogtuﬁaﬁéif,;wefie at a time.&%eré
conditions have subsided in the coﬁhtry;ieVéh frbm“ﬁhe '60s
and the '70s and periods -~ or '50s and 'éos.l We .report to tﬁé:,
Department of Justice on potential trbublequts around the
country as we learh of them_ so that the Department will be
aware of them, fhe planning for Boston, for instancg, took
place a year in advance with é&ate'officials,‘city officials,
the Department of Justice and the FBI sitting down together
saying, h&w are we going to protect the situatioﬁ in Boston?

I think we've learned a lot from the days back in éhe
early '605.‘ But the government ﬁad no‘mechanics which protected
people at that time.'

Senator Schweiker. I'd like to QO, if T may, to the
Robert  Hardy case. I know he' is not a witness but he
was a witness before the llouse. But since this affects my
state, I'd like to ask Mr., Wannall. Mr, Hardy, of course, was

the FBI informer who ultimately led and planned and organized

)

a raid on the Camden draft hoard. An' according to Mr. Hardy's
i . '

testimony before our Committee, he sz:. that in advance of the

raid someone in the Department had ewven acknowledged the fact
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that they had all the information they needed to clamp down
on the conspiracy aﬁd could’arrést people at that point in time,
and yet no'arrests were made.

Why, Mr. Wannall, was this true?

Mr, Wannall. Well, I can answer that based only oq:the
material that I have reviewed, Senator Schweiker. It was not
a case handled in my divisibh but I think I can answer your
guestion.

There was, in féct, a representative of the Department
of Justice on the spot éounselling and advising coﬂtinuously ‘
as that case progressed as to what point the‘ar;est should be
made and we were being guided by-those to our mentors, the
ones who are responsible for making decisipns of that sort..

So I. think that Mr, Iardy's statément to the' effect that
there was someone in the Department tﬁere is perfectly true.

Senator Schweiker. That responsibility rests with who
under your procedures?

Mr.’Wannall. We investigate decisions on making arrests,
when they should be made, and decisions with regard to
prgsecutiops are made either by the United‘States attorneys

or by Federals in the Departmént.
' Mf. Adams., At this time thaé particular case did have
a departmental attorney on the scene # :ause there are questions:
of conspiracy. Conspiracy is a tough violation to prove and

¥ M

sometimes a question of do you - have the added value of catching
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someone in the commission of the crime as further proof,

rather than relying on. one informantrandﬂsome circumétantial
evidence to prove the violatiop.'

Senator Scﬁweike;. Well,. in this case, though, they
even had a dry'run. - They could hgve arrested them on the
dry run.

That's getting pretty close to conspifacy, it seems to
me. .They had a dry run and they could héve arrested.them on
the dry run.

I'd like té know why théy didn't arrest them on thé dry
run. Who was this Departiment of justice official who made
that decision?

Mr. Adans., GuyAéoodwin was the Department official.

Senator Schﬁeiker. Next I'd like to ask back in 1965,

" during the height of the effort to destroy the Klan, as you

put it a few moments ago, I bélieve the‘FBI has released
figures that we had.someth;ng likg 2(000 informers of some
kind or another inf%ltrating the’ Klan out of roughly 10,000
estimated membership. |

I believe these are either FBI figureg or estimates.
That would mean that one out of every five members of theiKlan
at that point was an informant paid by the government.

And I believe the figure goes onr =0 indicate that 70
¥

percent of the new members of the Kla:. that year were FBI

informants. '

'NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 139 ¢
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"to put in an effort such as that? I'm not criticizing that

" you shouldn't have informants.in:thé Klan and know what's

-racial matters, informants at that partichlaf time, and I

12

-mind that I think the newSpaéers, the President and Congress and

— -

‘ | .

Isn't this an awfuiiy overwhelming quantity of people

going on.for violence, but-it:seems to me that this ié the -
tail wagging the‘dog.

For example, today we supposedly have only 1594 total

1nformants for, both domestlc 1nformants and. potentlal lnformantck
and that here we had 2, 000 just in the Klan alone.

Mr. Adams. Well, this number 2,000 did include all

think the figures we tried to reconstruct as to the actual
number of Klan informants in relatioh to Klan members was around
6 percent, I think, after we had read some of the- testimony.
Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan had a
group called the Action Group. This was the group that you
remember from Mr. Rowe's testimony, that he was left af-
ter the meeting. He attended the open meetings and heard
all of the hurrahs and this type of thing from information,
but he never knew what was going on because each one had an
action group that went out and cansidered themselves in the
missionary field.
Theirs was the violence.
In order to penetrate those, it takes, you have to direct

as many informants as you possibly can against it, Bear in
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couldn't control the cohspiracy any longer.

"\ .

1932

everyoneé' is concerned about the murder of the civil rights
workers, the Linid Kent sase, the Viola Liuzzo case, the

bombinhgs of the church -in Birmingham. We were facéd with one

tremendous problem at that time.

Senator Séhweiker. .; acknowledée that.

Mr. Adams. bur only approach was through informants
and through the use of informénts we solved these cases, the
ones that were solved. Some of the bombing cases we have
never solved. They are extremely difficult.’

These informants, as we told the Attorney General, and
as we told the President, that we had moved informants like
Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the bédyguard ﬁo the
head man. He wgs.in a position where he could forewarn us
of violence, could help us on cases that had‘transpired, and
yet we knew and conceived that.this could"gontipue forever
unless we can create enéugh disruption that theée‘members will
realize that if I go out and murder three civil rights workers,
even though the sheriff and other law enforcement officers are
in on it, 1f that were the case and witﬁ some of them it was
the case, that I would be caught. And that's what we did and
that's why‘violence stopped, was becausc the Klan was insecure
and just like you say, 20'percent, they thought 50 percent of
their members ultimately weére Klan members and they didn't

dare engage in these acts of violence because they knew they
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s 1 Senator Schweiker. My time is expired. I just have
o) - ¥
~N
\g 2 || one quick question.. i
g 3 Is it correct that in 1971 we're using around 6500 f

| 4 informers for black ghetto situaéions? : .o ;
5 Mr. Adams. I'm not sure if that's‘the year. We did

6 ‘have one year where we had a number liké that which probably
7 had been around 6000, and téat was the time when the cities'

8 were being  burned, Detfoit,.Wééhington, areas like this.- We
9 were given a mandate to know what the situation is, where is

10 violence”going to break out, what next?

11 They weren't informants like an individual penetrating

12 | an organization. They were listening posts in the community

WARD & PAUL

13 | that would help tell us that we have a group here that's getting
14 ready to start another fire-fight or something.

15 Senator Tower. At this.point, there are three more

L)

16 | Senators remaining for questioning. If we can try to get

17 || everything in in the first round, we will not héve a second
18 || round and I think we can -finish around 1:00, and we can. go

19 || on and terminate the proceedings.

20 (I However, TIf anyone feels that they have another question
21 || that they want to return to, we can come back here by 2:00.
02 Senator Mondale?

L]

23 Senator Mondale. Mr. Adams, it seems to me that the

410 First Streat, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 || record is now fairly clear that when the FBI operates in the

E r'ah il

Ty

NV 65360 %@cﬁ,d%%ﬁg%a%ﬁ;ﬂ% investigating, it may be the best professional
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organizatioq of itg kind -in the world. And when thé FBI acts

in the field of political ideas, it has bﬁngled its job, it

has interfered with the civil liﬁerties, and finally, in the

last month or two, through its pﬁblic disclosures, heaped

shame upon itself and really'led toward an undermining of

thé crucial public confidence in an éssentiai-law enforcement

agency of this country.

In a real sense, history has repeated itself because it
was precisely that problem that led to the c;eation of the FBI
in 1924,

In World War I, the Bureau of Invéstigation,strayed from
its law eﬁforeement functions and became an arbiter and
protector of political iaeas. ‘And through the interference
of civil liberties and Palmer Raids and the rést, the public
became so offénded that later through Mr. Justi;e Stone and -
Mr. Hoover, the FBI was created. And the first statement
by Mr. Stone:was that never again will this Justice Department
get involved in pbliticai ideas.

And‘yet here we are again looking atra recqrq where with
Martin Luther King, with anti-war resistors, with -- we even
had testimony this morning of mee?ings wifh the Courcil of
Churches. Secretly we are investigating this vague, ill-defined
impossible to define ideé oflinvestigating dangerous ideasi

It seems to be the basis of the strategy that people

can't protecﬁ themselves, that you somchow need to use the

MWW 65360 [)Dcld:}z‘géli.ﬁﬂ?ﬁ Page 143
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r—\ 2 1 tools of law enforcement to protect people from subversive
[} .
' . & . .
g 2 or dangerous. ideas, which I find strange and quite profoundly
g S at odds with the philosophy of American government.

4 A Stafted‘in politics years ago and the first thing we
5 ﬁad to do was to get the communistg out of our parts and out .
6 of the union. Ve did a very fine job. As far as I know, and
7 || I'm beginning to wonder, but as far as I know{ we had no help
8 from the FBI or the CIA. We just rammeé éhem out of the meefings
9 on the groﬁnds that they wgren;t Democrats and £hey wereﬁ't'

10 || good union leaders when .we didn't want anything to do yi£h them |
11 And;yet, we see time and time again that we'ré going .to

12 || protect the blacks ffom_Mart;n Lﬁther King because he}s

13 || dangerous, that we've going to protect veterans from whatever

WARD & PAUL

14 || it is, and we're going to protect the Council of Churches

15. ‘from the véterans, and so on, and it just gegs 30 gummy'énd

16 | confused and ill-defined and dangerous, that don't you agree

17 wiéh me that we have to control this, to restrain it, so that
18 || precisely What is expected of the FBi is known by you, by the
19 || public, and that you can justify your actions when we ask

20 || you?

21 Mr. Adams. I agree with that, Senator, and I would like
22 || to point out that when‘the Attorgey General made his statement
25 Mr. Hoover subscribes to it, we fgllcved that policy for abou

y ¢ :
24 || ten years until the President of thc ..ited States said that"

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, 0.C. 20003

25 | we should investigate the Wazi Party.
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I for one feel that we should investigate the Nazi Party.
i feel that ourbinvestigation of the Nazi Party.resulted i51
the fact that in World ﬁar II, as contrasted with World War I,
there wasn't one éingle.inéident”ofzforeigﬁ dirécted sabqtagé
which took place in .the United States.

Senator Mondale. And under the criminal law you could

"have investigated these issues of sabotage.

Isn't sabotage‘a crime? -

Mr. Adams. Sabotage-is a crime.

Senator Mondale. Couid you have investigated that?

Mr. Adams. After it happened,

Senator Mondale. You see, every time we get'invoivéd
in political ideas, you defend yourself on the basis of’

crimes that could have been committed. It's very interesting.

"In my oéinion, you have to stand here if you're going to

|

continue whét'you're now doing and as I underst:nd it, you
still insist that you aid the right thing with the Vietnam
Veterans Against fhe War, and investigating the Council of
Churchés, and this can still go 6nl This can still-go on under
your interpretation of your present powers, what you try to
justiﬁy on the gréunds of your law enforcement éctivitics
ip terms of criminal matters.

Mr. Adams. The law does :not say we have to wait. until

we have been murdered before we can --

Senator Mondale. Absolutely, but that's the field of
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law again,s You'fe.tfying ﬁé deféﬁd apples Qith oranges. That.d
the law. Yol can do that. |
Mr., Adams; Thatfs.right,_but how ao you f£ind out which E
o% the 20,000 -Buné.membéfs might haVe'bgen‘a saboteur.. You
don't have probaﬁlé cause to ihvestigate anyone, but you can
direct an intelligence operation against the German-American
Bund, the same thing we did after Congress said -- |
‘Senator Mondaleﬁr‘CQuldhft you get a warrant for that?.
Why did you object to'goiné to court.for-aﬁthority for éﬁat?}
Mr. Adams. Bécauée we don't have probable cause to
go against an individual and the law doésn'f pro&ide for
pfobable cause to investigate an organization.
There were acti§ities which did_take:place, like one time
they outlined the Communist Parﬁy —— |

Senator lMondale. What I don't understand is why it

wouldn't be better for the FBI for us to define authority

that you could use iﬁ the kind of Bonn situation where under
court authority you Ean investigate where there is probable
cause ér reasénable cause to suépect sabétage and the rest.

Woﬁldn't that make a l§t more sense than just making theée
decisions on your own?

Mr. Adams. We have expressed ccmplete concurrence in
that. We feel that we're goiné to gusineat to death in the.
next 100 years, you're damneq ifhyou ‘v, and damned if you

don't if we don't have a delineation of our responsibility

MW 65360 Docld:32969820 Page 146 . . '
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in this area. But I won't agree with you, Senator, that we

have bungled the intelligence operations in the United States.

I agree with you that we have made some mistakes. Mr. Kelley.

_has set a pattern of being as forthright as any Director of the

FBI in acknowledging mistakes that. had been made, but I think
that as you said, and I believe Senator Tower said, and

Senatox Church, that we have to watch these hearings because
ot . -

of the necessity that we must concentrate on these areas of

.abuse. We must not lose sight of the

overall law enforcement and intelligence community, and I
still feel that this is the freest councry in the world.
I've travelled much, as I'm sure you have, and I know we have

made some mistakes, but I feel that the people in the United

States are less chilled by the mistakes we have made than they

are by the fact that there are 20,000 murders a year in the
. il
United States and they can't walk out of their bouses at night

and feel safe.

" Senator Mondale. That's correct, and isn't that an
argument then, Mr . Adams, for'strengthening our powers to go
after those who commit crimes rather than strengthening or.
contiruing a policy which we now see undermines ‘the public
confidence you need to do your -job.

Mr, Adams, Absolutely. The mistakes we have made are

what have brought on this embarrassment to us.

I'm not blaming the Committee. I'm saying we made some
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1 mistakes and in doing so this is what has hurt the FBI. But

2 at the same itime I don't feel that a balanced'picture comes

/ a
Phione (Area 202) 544-6000

S out, as you have §aid yoursélves, becéuse of the necessity =~ -
.4 ~of zercing in OAAabuSes:' |

5 . I think that We have doné one tremendogs job. I think

6 the'accbmplishments'in the Klan was the finest hour of the

7 FBI and vyet, ;'m.sure in dealing with the Klan that we ﬁade

End Tape 7 8 || .some mistakes. But I just don't agree with bungling.
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Senator Mondale. I don't want to argue over terms, but
I think I sense an agreement th;t the FBI has gotten into trouble
over it in the political idea trouble, and that thét's where we
need to have new legal standards. |

Mr. Adams. Xeé, i agree with that.

Senator Tower. Senator:Huddleston.

Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chairmap.

Mr. Adams, thgse two instgnces we have studied at- some
length seems to have been an iinclinétion‘ on the part of
the Bureau to establisﬁ.a notion about an individual or a group
which seems to be very hard té ever change or dislodge. In
the case of Dr. King, where the supposition was that he was
being influenced by Communist individuals, extensive investi-
gation was made, surveillance, reports came back indicating thag
this in féct was untrue, and difections continued to go out
to intensify the investigation. There never seemed to be a
willingness on the part of the Bureau to accept its own facts.

Ms. Cook testified this morniné that something similar
to that happened with the Vietnam Veterans Against the War, that
every piece of information that she supplied to thé Bureau
seemed to indicate that the Bureau was. not correct in its
assumption that this organization planned to commit violence,
or that it was being manipulated,'and vet you seemed to insist

33

that this investigation go on, and ti..s information was used

against the individuals.
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Now, are there instances where the Bureau has admitted that

its first assumptions were wrong and they have changed their

Mr,., Adams:; -We have admitted that. We have also shown
from one of-the cases fhat SénatorEHart brought up, that after
five days we closgd the case. We were told something by:-an
individual that there was i concern of an adve?se influence
in it, and we looked into it. 'On the Martin Luther King
situation there was no testimony to the effect that we just
dragged on and on, or admitted that we dragged ogqand on and
on,iad ;nfinitum. The wiretaps on Mdrtin Luther King were
all approved by the Attorgey General. Microphones on Martin
Luther Xing were approved by another Attorney Geﬁeral. This
wasn't the FBI, and the reason they were approved was that'
there was.a bagis to continue the investigation up to a.point.

What I testified to was that we were improper in discreditfir
Dr. King, but it's just like --

Senator Huddleston. The Commigtee has before it memoranda
written by high officials of the Bureau indicating that the
information they were receiving from the field, frém these

surveillance methods, did not confirm what their supposition

was.
Mr. Adams. That memorandum Qas rot on Dr. King. That

wés on another individual that I thii% somehow got mixed up-

in the discussion,one.whefe the iszu= was can we make people
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" prove they aren't a Communist before we will agree not to

investigate them.
But the young lady. appearing this morning making the

comment that she never knew of anything she told us that

'she considers herself a true member of the VVAW~-WSO inasmuch

as she feels in general agreement of the principles of it, and

agreed to cooperate with the FBI in providing information regard

ing the organization to aid in preventing'violent'individuals

from associating themselves with the VVAW-WSO. She is most
concerned about efforts.by the Revolutionary Union to take over
the VVAW-WSO, and she is working actively to preven£ this..

I think that we have a basis for investigating the VVAW-

WSO in certain areas today. In other areas we have stopped

laia downtby the ==

Senator Huddleston. That report was the basis of your
continuing to pay informants and continuing to utilize that
information against members who certéinly had not been involved
in violence, and apparently to get £hem fired from their job
or whatever? |

Mr; Adams. It‘all gets back to the fact that even in the
criminal law field, you have to detect crime, and you have to
prevent crime, and you can't waitfunt;L something happens. . The

- :

Attorney General has clearly'spoken i: that‘area, and even our

statutory jurisdiction provides that we don't --

859820 Page 151 )
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Senator Huddleston. A Well, of course we've had consideratle

evidence this morning where no attempt was made to prevent
crime, when'Ypu had iﬁformation that it was going to occur.
Bqt“Ifm,éure“ﬁhere éré instances' where you have.’

Mr., Adams. We disseminated every single item which he
reported to us.

Senator Huddles£on. To a police department which you
knew was an accomplice to the crime. |

Mr. Adams. Not necessarily.

Senator Hgddleston. Your informant had told you thét,

hadn't he?

Mr. Adams. Well, the informant is on one level. We have

other informants, and we have other information.

Senator Huddleston. Yes, but you were a&are that he
had worked with certain members of the Birmingh?m policé“in
order ‘to --

Mr. Adamg. Yes. He furnished many other instances also.

Senator Huddleston. So you weren't really doing a whole
lot to prevent that incident by telling the people who were
already part of it.

Mr. Adams. We were doing everything we could lawfully

do at the time, and finally the situation was corrected, so thaj

when the Department, agreeing that we had no further.jpris—

diction, could sent the United States Marshal down to perform-

certain law enforcement functions. ‘ .

e
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3 ! Senator Huddleston. Now, the Committee has received
g : :
M s .o || documents which indicated that in one situation the. FBI assisted
<
g 3 an informant who had been established in a white hate group
& ' .
4 to establish a rival white hate group, and that the Bureau paid
5 his expenses in setting upr this rival organization.
6 Now, does this not put the Bureau in a position of being
o responsible for what acgioné the rival white hate group might
8 have undertaken? _
9 Mr. Adams. I'd like to see if one of the other genflemen
10 knows that specific case, because I don't think we set up a
11 specific group. . ‘ B
4
2 This is- Joe Deegan. '
& 12
. ‘ .
(’5 g 13 Mr. Deegan. Senatcr, it's my understanding that the
' <
g ,
14 informant we're talking about decided to break off from the
15" group he was with. He was with the Macon Klan group of =
' 16 the United Klans of America, and he decided.to break off. This
17 was in compliance with our regulations, His breaking off,
18 we did not pay him to set up the organization. He did it
g 19 on his own. . We paid him for the information he furnished
Y . . -
3. ‘50 us concerning the operation. We did not sponsor the organiza-
s .
‘g 01 tion.,
$ .
o 52 Senator Huddleston. Concerning the new organization that
@
§ 23 he set up, he continued to advise you of the activities of that
2] .
E ' ¥
f”\i organization? :
5 [=]
g 24
o5 Mr. Deegan.. He continued to advi:: us of that organization
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activities.’

FBI contact of supplying members with weapons and instructing

pase.: It does not square with our policy in all respects, and

. ‘ : 1945

and other organizations. He would advise us of planned

Senator Huddlgéténg The new organi?aiion_that he formed,
did it operate in a very similar manner to the previous one?

Mr. Deegan. No, it did not, -and it did not last that
long..

Senator Huddleston. ' There's also evidence of an FBI
informant in the Black Panther Party who héd a position of

responsibilify within the Party with the knowledge of his

them in how to use those weapons. Presumably this was in the
knoWledge of the Bureau, and he later became -=- came in contact
with the group that was contracting for murder, and he partici-
p;ted in this group with the knowlédge of the FBI agent,-and
this group did in fact stalk a victim who was later killéd'with
the weapon supplied by this individual,,p;ésumabiyfall in the
knowledgé of the FBI. ?

How does this square with your enforcement and crimg
prevention responsibilities.

Mr. Deegan.. Senator, I'm not familiar with that particulaxy

I would have to look at that particular case you're talking
about to give you an answer.
Senator Huddleston. I donft have the documentation on that

particular case, but it brings up the point as to what kind of
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control you exercised over this kind of informant in this kind
of an. oxganization and tq_what'éxtent anheffort.is‘made to
prevent these informants. from engaging in the kind of thing

that you are supposedly trying to prevent.

_active in ah action group, and‘we told him to get.-out or
' we woul@ no longer use him as an informant, in spite of the
informaﬁion he had furnished in the ‘past.
We have had cases, Senator, where we have had --
Senator Huddleston. But you also told him to participate
in violent éctivitiés.

Mr. Adams. We did not tell him to participate in violent
activities.

Senator Huddleston. That's what he said..

Mr; Adams. I know that's what he said. But.that's what
lawsuits are. all abgut, is that there. are. two sides to the
issue, and our agents. handling. this have. advised.us, and I
be;ieve haQe advised.?our.étaff, that at no time did they
advise him to engage.in violence.

Senator.Huddleston. Just to. do what was. necessary to
get the information, I believe maybe might have been his
instructions.

Mr. Adams. I don't think they made any such statement

to him 'along that line, and we -have inférmants,'ye have

informants who have gotten involved in the violation of the law

1989820 Page 155

Mr. Adams. A good example of this was Mr. Rowe, who becamd

y
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‘can think of around 20 informants that we have prosecuted for-

-violating the laws, once it came to our.attention, and even

information to the police department. No violence.occurred,,

. he couldn't be an angel. These were the words of the agent,.

2o | to be involved if he was going to maintain his credibility.

© ez
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and we have immediately converted their status from an informand

to the subject, and have prosecuted I would say, offhand, I

to show you our policy of disseminating information on violence
in -this case, during the review of the matter, the agents told
me that they found one case where their agent had been working

24 hours a day, and he was a little late in disseminating the

but it shéwed up in a file review, and he was censured for
his delaj in properly-notiffing local authorities.,

So we not only have a policy, I feel that we do follow
reasonable safeguards.in order to carry it qut, including’perio?ic
review of all informant. files.

Senator Huddleston. Well, Mr. Rowe's statement is
substantiated to some.extent with the acknowledgeﬁeﬁt by the
agent in charge that if you're going to be a Klansman and you

happen to be with someone and they decide to.do something, that

and be a good informant. .He wouldn't take the lead, but the

implication is that he would have to go along and would have

Mr. Adams.. There's no question but that an informant at
times.will'have to be present. during demonstrations, riots,

fistfights that take place, but I believe his statement was
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to the effect that -- and I.was'sittipg in the back‘of the
room and I don'trrecall it exactly, but some of them were
beat with chains, and I -didn't hear whether he said he beat
sémeone with a chaiﬁ or not, but I rather doubt thaﬁ he did
becaﬁse it's one thing béing present{ and it's another thing
taking an active part in criminal actions.

Senator Huddleston. He was close enough to get his
throat cut..

How doés the gathering of information --

Senator Tower. Sena?or Mathias is here, and I think that
we probably should recess a few minutes.

Could we have Senator Mathias' questiéns and then should
we convene this afternoon?

~Senator Huddleston. I'm finisﬁed. I just had one more .
question.

Senator‘Tower. Go ahead.

Senator Huddleston. I wénted to ask how the selectioﬁ of
information about an individual's persénal life, .social, sex
life apd-becoﬁing involved in that sex life or social life
is a requirement for law enforcement or crime prevention.

Mr. Adams. Our agent handlers have advised us on Mr.
Rowe} that.tﬁey gave him no such instruction, they had no

such knowledge ‘concerning it, and I can't see where it would

" be.of any value whatsoever,

Senator Huddleston. You aren't aware of any case where

(389820 Page 157
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these instructions.- were given to an agent or an informant?

| Mr. Adams. To get involved in sexual activity? No, sifl
Senator ﬁuddleston.' Tﬁank you, Mr. Chairman.
Senator Tower. Senator Mathias.
' Senator Mathias. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to come back very briefly to the Fourth
Amendment considerations in connection with the use of ipformants
and in posing these qugstions we're not thinking of the one
time volunteer who walks in to an FBI office and says I have
a.story I want to tell you and that's the only time that you

may see him. I'm thinking of the kind of situations in which

there is a more extended relationship which could be of varying

" degrees. It might be in one case that the same individual

will have some usefulness in a number of situations. But when
the FBI orders a regular agent to engage in.a sea?ch, the first
test is a judicial warrant, and what I would like;to explore
with you is the difference between a one time search which
requires a warrant, and which you get when you make that
search, and a continuous search which uses an inforﬁant, or
the case of a continuous search which uses a regular undercover
agent, someone who is totally under your control, and is in a
slightly different category than an %nformant.

" Mr. Adams. Wel;, we get thqre into the fact that_the

Supreme Court has still held that the use of informants does

not invade any of these constitutionally protected areas, .and.

p989820 Page 158
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if a person wants to tell an informant something thét isn't
protected by the Supreme Court.

An actual search for legal evidence, that is a protected
item, but information and the use of informants have been
consistently held as not pésiﬁg any constitutiqnal problems,

Senator Mathias., I would agree, if you're talkiné about
thg feilow who walks in off the street, as I said earlier,
but is it true that under exisﬁing procedgfes informants are
given background checks?

Mr. Adams. Yes, sir.

Senator Mathias. And they are subject to a testing period

Mr. Adams. That's right, to verify_ahd make sure they
are providing to us reliable information.

Senator Mathias. And duringrthe period that the relation-
ship continues,-they are rather closely controlled by the
handling agents.

"Mr. Adams. That's true.

Senator Mathias. So in effect they can come in a very
practical way agents themselves to the FBI.: -

Mr..Adamsk‘They can do nothing --

Senatér_Mathias. Certainly agents in the common law ﬁse
of the word.

Mr. Adams. That's right, they can do nothing, and we

- instruct our agents that an informant can do noth;nd that the

aéent‘himself cannot do, and if the agent can work himself into

2985820 Page 153
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an organization in an undercover capacity, he can sit there and
gléan all the information that he wants, and that is not in ﬁhe
Constitution as a protected area. But we do have this problem.

Senator Mathias. But if a regular agent who is a member |
of the FBI attempted to enter'these premises, he would require
a warrant?

Mr, Adams. No,:sir, if a regular -- it depends on the
ﬁurpose ﬁor wﬁich he is entering. If a regular agent by
concealing his identity, by.-~ was admitted as.a member of the'

Communist Party, he can attend Communist Party meetings, and he

can enter the premises, he can enter the building, and there's

no constitutionally invaded area there.

Senator Mathias. And so you feel that anyone who has

a less formal relationship with the Bureau than.a.regular

agent, who can undertake a continuous surveillanc$ operation
as an undefcover.agent.or as an informant.-- I
.Mr. Adams. As lbng as he commits no illegal acts.
Senator Mathias. Let me ask you.why you. feel that it is

impractical to.require.a warrant since,.as I understand it,

headquarters must approve the use of an informant. Is that

degree of formal action required?
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P papat 90 1 Mr. Adams., The main difficulty is the particularity
%
@ 1
5 g’ which has to be shown in obtaining a search warrant. You
g 2 .
% have to go after particular evidence. You have to specify
[ =4 5 . . .
£ \ . . ,
Jt what you're going after, and an informant operates in an
4 .
area that you just cannot specify. He doesn't know what's
5 - ) . .
- going to be discussed at that meeting. It may be a plot to
6 ’ : '
blow up the Capitol again or it may be a plot to blow up the
7 ' :
State Department building. .
8 : .
Senator Mathias. If it were a criminal investigation,
9 | .
you would have little difficulty with probable cause, wouldn't
. 10 “ ' )
you?
11
, d Mr. Adams. We would have difficulty in a warrant to
(ﬂ\f 12 ' ‘ '
g use someone as.an informant in that area because the same
4 15 .
<
| 3 - difficulty of particularity exists. We can't specify.
14 . : : : . .
i Senator Mathias. I understand the problem because it's
2 15 : . '
! very similar to one that we discussed earlier in connection
| - ) :
‘: 16 .
f . say wiretaps on a national security problem.
! 17
| Mr. Adams. That's it, and there we face the problem of
| 18 .
! o i where the Soviet, an individual identified as a Soviet spy
‘ =] . .
& 19 :
g in a friendly country and they tell us he's been a Soviet spy
o]
£ 20 : .
g there and now he's coming to the United States, and if we can't
21 o L
= show under a probable cause warrant, if we couldn't show that
’ 22 _
3 he was actually engaging in espionage in the United States,
o~ 23 ' ‘
z we couldn't get a wiretap under the probable cause requirements
5 S 24 L .
M |l which have been discussed, If the good fairy didn't drop the
25 ' '
WW 65360 Docldj32989820 Page 161
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evidence in our hands that this individual is here conducting
'espionage, we again would féll short of this, and that's
why we're still groping with it.

Senatof Mathias. When you say fall short, you really,
yéu would be. falling short of &he requirements-éf the Fourth
Amendment. |

Mr. Adams. That's right, except for the‘faét that the

-President, under this Constitutional powéers, to protect #his
nation and make sure that i£ sﬁrvives first, first of ail
national survival, and thesé are the areas that not only the
President bhut the Attorney General are-concerned in and we're
all hoping that somehow we can reach a legislative middle
gfound in here,

Senator Mathias. Which we discussed ih the other national
security area as to curtailling a warrant to that particular
need. |

Mr., Adams. And if ybu could get away from probable'
cause and éét some degree of reasonable cause and get some

‘method of sealing indefinitely your interest, say, in an
pngoing espionage case and can work out tho;é.difficdléies,
we may get their yeﬁ.

Senator Mathias. And you don't despair of finding that
middle ground? |

Mr. Adams. I don't because I think that foéay there's

more of an open mind between Congress and the Executive Branch

32989820 Page 162
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and the FBI and everyone concerning the need to get these

areas resalved.

Senator Mathias. And you believe that the Department,

kind of a warrant requirement if we could agree on the languages
- Mr, Adams. If we can work out problems and the Attorney

General is personally inéerested in that also.

"’ Senator Mathigs; Do‘you think that this agreement might -

éxtend to some of those othér aréas.that we talked about?

Mr. Adams. I think that that would be a much greater
difficulty -in an area of domestic intelligencé informant who
reports on many different operations and different types of
activities that might come up rather than say in a Soviet
.espionage or a foreign espionage cése where you do have a little
more degree of specificity td deal with.

jSenator Mathias. I suggest that we arrange td get
together and try out some drafts yith each other,'but in the
meantime, of course, therg’s anéther alternative and that
'would be:the use of wiretap procedure by which the Attorney
General must approve a wiretap bhefore it is piaced,'and the
same general process could be used for informants, since
you come‘to headquarters any way.

Mr. Adams. That could be an alte g-:tive. I think it
would be a very burdensome alternative -1 I think at some

-point after we attack the major abuses, or what are considered

!
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maﬁor abuses of Congress and get over this hurdle, I think
we're still going to have to recognize that ﬂeads of agencie§
have to accept the respoﬁsibility'for managing that agency
and we can't just keep pushing‘évery operational problem‘up
to the top because there just éren't enough héurs in the-'day.

Senator Mathias. But the reason that parallel suggests'
itgelf is of course the fact that the wiretgp deals geﬁerally-
with one level of information in one segsg of gathering
information. You hear what vou hear from the tap.

Mr. Adams, But you're dealing in‘a much smaller number
also.

Senator Mathias. Smaller number, but that's all .the
more reason. When an informant goes in, he has all of‘his
senses. He's gathering all of the-informatisn a human being
_cén acquire from a situation énd has access to more information
than the a?erage.wiretap. |

And it would seem to me that for that reasén a.parallel
process h;ght be usefui‘and in order,

-Mr; Adams. Mr, Mintztpoinﬁed out one other main
distinctidn. £o me wﬁich I had overlooked from our prior
discussions, whiéh is the fact that with an informant he is
rmore.in,thc'position of being a coﬁcéntral monitor in that one
of the two parties to the conversation agreces, éuch as like
concentral monitoring of telephones and microphonqs and

anything else versus the wiretap itself where the individual
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whose telephone is being tapped is not,awafe and.there is, .
and neiéher of the two parties talking had'agreed.that their
conversation could be mdnitored. |

Senator Mathias. I’find_that one difficult to accept;

If I'm the third party overhearing a conversation that ;s taking
place in a room where I am, and my true character isn{t perceivé
by the two people who are télking;ﬁin effect they haven't
consented to my overhearing my conversation. Then thgy consent
if they believe that I am their friend or theif} a pértisan

of theirs. |

But if they knew in fact that I was an informant for
‘someone else, they wouldn't be consenting.

Mr. Adams. Well, that's like I believe_sénator_nart
raised earlier, that the courts thus far have made this
distinction with no difficulty, but that doesn't mean that

~there may not be some legislative compromise which might be
addressed.

Senator Mathias. Well, I particularly appreciate youf
a@titude‘in beiné wiliing to work on these probiems because
I think that's the most important thing that can evolve from
these hearings; so that we can actually look at the Fourth
Anendment as the standard tﬁat we. have t= achieve. But the
way we get there is ébviously going to i ¥ a lot easier if we
can work toward them together.

I'just have onc final question, <. Chairman, and that
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deals with whether we shouldn't impose a standard of probable

cause that a crime has been committed as a means of controlling

_the use of informants and the kind of information that they
collect, | |

Do you feel that this would be too ;estriétive?

Mr. Adams.r Yes, sir, I do.

When I look at informants and I see tﬁat each year
informants provide us, locate 5000 dahgerous fugitives, théy
provide subjects in 2000 more cases, they recovér $86 million
in stolen brdperty and contraband, and that's irrespective
of what we give the.lccal law enforcement and other Federal
~agencies, which is almost a comparable figure, we Have almost
reached a poiné in the criminal law where we don't have much
left. And in the intelligence field we still, I think when
we carve all of the problems away, we still have to make sure
that we have the means to gather information which will permit
us to be aware of the identity of individuals and organizations
that are gcéing to overthrow the govérnment of the United
States. And I think we still‘haVe'some areas to look‘hard
at as we have discussed, but I think informants are here ?o,
stay. They are absolutely essential to law enforcement.

_ ' .
Everyone uses informants. The press has informants, Congress
has informants, you have indivi@uals in your commpnify that

you rely on, not for ulterior purposes, but to let you know

what's the fecl of the people, am I serving them properly,
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am I carrying out this?

It's here to say. It's been heré throughout history °°
and there will always be informants. And the thing we want to
avoid is abuses. like érévncateurs, criminal activities;’and
to ensure that we have safeguards th§£ wiil érevent that.

:But Qg do need informan;s.

Senator Tower. Senator ﬂart, do you'have any further
questions?

Senator IHart of Michigan. Yes. I ask upanimous request
perhaps withra view éo giving balance to the record, the
groups that we have discussed this morningAinto which the
Bureau has put informants, in popular language, our liberal
groups -- I would ask unanimous consent that .be printed in
the recorq, the summary of the opening o?,tﬁe headguarters
file by the Bureau of Dxr. Carl McIntyre Qhen he announced
that he was organizing a gfoup to counter the American Civil
Liberties Union and other "liberal and communist groups,"
is not a left only pre-occupation.

Senator Tower. Without objection, so ordered.'

* (The materiai referyed to follows:)
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Senator Tower. Any'more questions?

Then the Coﬁmittee will have an Exebutive Session this .
afternoon in Room 3110 in the Dirksen Building at 3:00, and
I hope everyone will be in attendance. |

Tomoxrrow morning we Qill'hear.from Courtney Evans,
Cartha DeLoach. Tomorrow afternoon, former Attorneys General
Ramséy Clark and Edward Katzenbach.

The Committee, the heérings are reqesééd until 10:00
a.m. tomorrow morning.

(Whereupon, at 1:10 ‘o'clock p.m., the hearing in the
above mentioned matter was concluded, to reconvene on Wednesday

December 3rd, 1975, at 10:00 o'clock a.m.)
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QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

«...You do use informants and do instruct them to
spread dissention among certain groups that they are
informing on, do you not?

We did when we had the COINTEL programs which were
discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is probably one
of the best examples of a siiuation where the law was
ineffective at the time. We heard the term, State's Rights
used much more than we hear today. We saw with the
Little Rock situation the President of the United States
sending in the troops pointing out the necessity to use
local law enforcement. We must have local law enforcement
use the troops only as a last resort. When you have a
situation like this where you do try to preserve the
respective roles in law enforcement, you have historical
problems.

With the Klan coming along, we had situations where
the FBI and the Federal Government was almost powerless
to act. We had local law enforcement officers in some
areas participating in Klan violence. The incidents
mentioned by Mr. Rowe--everyone of those he saw them from the
lowest level--the informant. He didn't see what action
was taken with that information as he pointed out during
his testimony. Our files show that this information was
reported to the police departments in every instance.

We also know that in certain instances the infor-

mation upon being received was not being acted upon. We

also disseminated simultaneously through letterhead
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memorandum to the Department of Justice the problem.

And here we were--the FBI--in a position where we had no
authority in the absence of an instruction from the
Department of Justice to make an arrest. Section 241

and 242 don't cover it because you don't have evidence

of a conspiracy. It ultimately resulted in a situation
where the Department called in U. S. Marshals who do have
authority similar to local law enforcement officials.

So historically, in those days, we were just as
frustrated as anyone else was, that when we got information
from someone like Mr. Rowe--good information, reliable
information--and it was passed on to those who had the
responsibility to do something about it, it was not always
acted upon as he indicated.

QUESTION: In none of these cases, then, there was adequate
evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdiction to act.

MR. ADAMS: The Departmental rules at that time, and still do,
require Departmental approval where you have a conspiracy.
Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together.
You can have a mob scene and you can have blacks and whites
belting each other, but unless you can show that those that
initiated the action acted in concert, in a conspiracy, you
have no violation.

Congress recognized this and it wasn't until 1968
that they came along and added Section 245 to the Civil

Rights Statute which added punitive measures against an
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QUESTION:

MR ADAMS:
QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:
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individual. There didn't havé to be a conspiracy. This
was a problem that the whole country was grappling with--
the President of the United States, Attorneys General--we
were in a situation where we had rank lawlessness taking
place. As you know from the memorandum we sent you that
we sent to the Attorney Genéral the accomplishments we were
able to obtain in preventing violence and in neutralizing
the Klan and that was one of the reasons.

....A local town meeting on a controversial social
issue might result in disruption. It might be by hecklers
rather than by those holding the meeting. Does this
mean that the Bureau should investigate all groups
organizing or participating in such meetings because
they may result in violent government disruption?

No sir, and we don't....

Isn't that how you justify spying on almost every
aspect of the peace movement?

No sir. When we monitor demonstrations, we monitor

demonstrations where we have an indication that the
demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have
an investigative interest in, a valid investigative
interest in, or where members of one of these groups are
participating where there is a potential that they might
change the peaceful nature of the demonstration.

This is our closest question of trying to draw

guidelines to avoid getting into an area of infringing

on the lst Amendment right, yet at the same time, being




s
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aware of groups such as we have had in greater numbers
in the past than we do at the present time. We have had
periods where the demonstrations have been rather severe
and the courts have said that the FBI has the right,
and indeed the duty, to keep itself informed with respect
to the possible commission of crime. It is not obliged
to wear blinders until it may be too late for prevention.
Now that's a good statement if applied in a clear-cut
case,

Our problem is where we have a demonstration and
we have to make a judgment call as to whether it is one
that clearly fits the criteria of enabling us to monitor
the activities. That's where I think most of our disagree-
ments fall.

QUESTION: In the Rowe Case, in the Rowe testimony that we just
heard, what was the rationale again for not intervening when
violence was known about. I know we have asked this several
times--I'm still having trouble understanding what the
rationale, Mr. Wannall, was in not intervening in the Rowe
situation when violence was known.

MR. WANNALL: Senator Schweiker, Mr. Adams did address himself to
that and if you have no objections, I'll ask that he be
the one to answer the question.

MR. ADAMS: The problem we had at the time, and it is the problem
today, we are an investigative agency; we do not have

police powers even like the U. S. Marshals do. The Marshals
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since about 1795 I guess, or some period like that, had
authorities that almost border on what a sheriff has. We
are ﬁhe investigative agency of the Department of Justice,
and during these times the Department of Justice had us
maintain the role of an invéstigative agency.

We were to report on activities. We furnished the
information to the local police who had an obligation to
act. We furnished it to the Department of Justice in those
areas where the local police did not act. It resulted
finally in the Attorney General sending 500 U. S. Marshals
down to guarantee the safety of people who were trying to
march in protest of their civil rights.

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at
a time of Civil Rights versus Federal Rights and yet there
was a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the
country. This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement
agencies in the South at the time either, because many of
them did act upon the information that was furnished to
them. But we have no authority to make an arrest on the
spot because we would not have had evidence that wdas a
conspiracy available. We could do absolutely nothing in
that regard. In Little Rock the decision was made, for
instance, that if any arrests need to be made, the Army
should make them. And next to the Army, the U. S. Marshals
should make them--not the FBI, even though we developed

the violations., We have over the years as you know at the
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Time there were many questions raised. Why doesn't the
FBI stop this? Why don't you do something about it? Well,
we took the other route and effectively destroyed the Klan
as far as committing acts of violence and, of course, we
exceeded statutory guidelines in that area.

QUESTION: What would be wrong, just following up on your point
there, Mr. Adams, with setting up a program since it is
obvious to me that a lot of our informers are going to
have preknowledge of violence of using U. S. Marshals on
some kind of long-range basis to prevent violence?

MR. ADAMS: We do. We have them in Boston in connection with
the busing incident. We are investigating the violations
under the Civil Rights Act, but the Marshals are in
Boston. They are in Louisville, I believe, at the same
time and this is the approach that the Federal Government
finally recognized.

QUESTION: . On an immediate and fairly contemporary basis that
kind of help can be sought instantly -as opposed to:waiting
till it gets to a Boston state. I realize a departure from
the past and not saying it isn't, but it seems to me we need
a better remedy than we have.

MR ADAMS: Well, fortunately we are at a time where conditions have

subsided in the country even from the 60's and the 70's, or

50's and 60's. We report to the Department of Justice on
potential trouble spots around the country as we learn of them

so that the Department will be aware of them. The planning

—-6-
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QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:
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for Boston, for instance, took place a year in advance, with
state officials, city officials, the Department of Justice

and the FBI sitting down together saying "How are we going to
protect the situation in Boston"? I think we have learned a
lot from the days back in the early 60's. But, the Government
had no mechanics which protécted people at that time.

Next I would like to ask, back in 1965, I guess during
the height of the effort to destroy the Klans as you put it
a few moments ago, I believe the FBI has released figures that
we had something like 2,000 informers of some kind or another
infiltrating the Klan out of roughly 10,000 estimated member-
ship.

That's right.

I believe these are FBI figures or estimates. - That would
mean that 1 out of every 5 members of the Klan at that point
was an informant paid by the Government and I believe the
figure goes on to indicate that 70 percent of the new members
in the Klan that year were FBI informants. 1Isn't that an
awful overwhelming quantity of people to put in an effort such
as that? I'm not criticizing that we shouldn't have informants
in the Klan and know what is going on to revert violence but it
just seems to me that the tail is sort of wagging the dog. For
example today we supposedly have only 1594 total informants,
both domestic informants and potential informants. Yet, here
we have 2,000 in just the Klan alone.

Well, this number of 2,000 did include all racial matters

and informants at that particular time and I think the figures
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we tried to reconstruct as to the actual number of Klan
informants in relaton to Klan members was around 6 percent, I
think after we had read some of the testimony on it. Isn't that
right, Bill? Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan
had a group called the Action Group. This was the group if you
remember from Mr. Rowe's teétimony that he was left out of in
the beginning. He attended the open meetings and heard all the
hoorahs and this type of information but he never knew what was
going on because each one had an Action Group that went out and
considered themselves in the missionary field. Theirs was the
violence. In order to penetrate those you have to direct as
many informants as you possibly can against it. Bear in mind
that I think the newspapers, the President, Congress, everyone,
was concerned about the murder of the three civil rights
workers, the Lemul Penn case, the Violet Liuzzo case, the
bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one
tremendous problem at that time.

QUESTION: I acknowledge that.

MR. ADAMS: Our only approach was through informants. Through the
use of informants we solved these cases. The ones that were
solved. There were some of the bombing cases we never solved.
They're extremely difficult, but, these informants as we told
the Attorney General and as we told the President, we moved
informants like Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the
bodyguard to the head man. He was in a position where he

could see that this could continue forever unless we could
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create enough disruption that these members will realize that
if I go out and murder three civil rights, even though the
Sheriff and other law enforcement officers are in on it, if
that were the case, and in some of that was the case, that I
will be caught, and that's what we did, and that's why violence
stopped because the Klan was insecure and just.like you say

20 percent, they thought 50 percent of their members ultimately
were Klan members, and they didn't dare engage in these acts of
violence because they knew they couldn't control the conspiracy
any longer.

QUESTION: I just have one quick question,‘ Is it correct that in
1971 we were using around 6500 informers for a black ghetto
situation?

MR ADAMS: I'm not sure if that's the year. We did have a year
where we had a number like that of around 6000 and that was
the time when the cities were being burned. Detroit, Washington,
areas like this, we were given a mandate to know what the
situation is, where is violence going to break out next. They
weren't informants like an individual that is penetrating an
organization. They were listening posts in the community that
would help tell us that we have another group here that is
getting ready to start another fire fight or something.

QUESTION: ... Without going into that subject further of course we
have had considerable evidence this morning where no attempt
was made to prevent crime when you had information that it

was going to occur. I am sure there were instances where
you have.
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MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

We disseminated every single item which he reported to us.

To a police department which you knew was an accomplice to
the crime.

Not necessarily knew.

Your informant told you that, hadn't he?

The informant is on one level. We have éther informants
and we have other information.

You were aware that he had worked with certain members of
the Birmingham Police in order...

That's right. He furnished many other instances also.

So you really weren't doing a whole lot to prevent that
incident by telling the people who were already a part of it.

We were doing everything we could lawfully do at the
time and finally the situation was corrected when the Department
agreeing that we had no further jurisdiction, sent the U.S.
Marshals down to perform certain law enforcement functions.

...This brings up the point as to what kind of control
you can exercise over this kind of informant and to this
kind of organization and to what extent an effort is made to
prevent these informants from engaging in the kind of thing
that you were supposedly trying to prevent.

A good example of this was Mr. Rowe who became active in
an Action Group and we told him to get out or we were no longer
using him as an informant in spite of the information he had
furnished in the past. We have cases, Senator where we have had

But you also told him to participate in violent activities

N
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MR. ADAMS:
QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

We did not tell him to participate in violent activities.

That's what he said.
I know that's what he says, but that's what lawsuits

are all about is that there are two sides to issues and our

Agent handlers have advised us, and I believe have advised your

staff members, that at no time did they advise him to engage
in violence.

Just to do what was necessary to get the information.

I do not think they made any such statement to him
along that line either and we have informants who have gotten
involved in the violation of a law and we have immediately
converted their status from an informaﬁt~to the subject and
have prosecuted I would say off hand, I can think of around
20 informants that we have prosecuted for violating the laws
once it came to our attention and even to show you oﬁr policy
of disseminating information on violence in this case during
the review of the matter the Agents have told me that they
found one case where an Agent had been working 24 hours a
day and he was a little late in disseminating the information
to the police department. No violence occurred but it showed
up in a file review and he was censured for his delay in
properly notifying local authorities. So we not only
have a policy, I feel that we do follow reasonable safeguards
in order to carry it out, including periodic review of all

informant files.

Mr. Rowe's statement is substantiated to some extent with

an acknowledgment by the Agent in Charge that if he were going
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to be a Klansman and he happened to be with someone and they
decided to do something, he couldn't be.an angei. These are
words of the Agent. And be a good informant. He wouldn't
take the lead but the implication is that he would have

to go along or would have to be involved if he was going

to maintain his liability as a —=--

MR, ADAMS: There is no question that an informant at times will
have to be present during demonstrations, riots, fistfights
that take place but I believe his statement was to the
effect that, and I was sitting in the back of the room and I do
not recall it exactly, but that some of them were beat with
chains and I did not hear whether he said he beat someone with
a chain or not but I rather doubt that he did, because it is
one thing being present, it is another thing taking an

active part in a criminal action.

QUESTION: It's true. He was close enought to get his throat cut
apparently.
QUESTION: How does the collection of information about an

individual's personal life, social} sex life and becoming
involved in that sex life or social life is a requirement for
law enforcement or crime prevention.

MR. ADAMS: Our Agent handlers have advised us on Mr. Rowe that
they gave him no such instruction, they had no such knowledge
concerning it and I can't see where it would be of any

value whatsoever.

~12~
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QUESTION: You don't know of any such case where these instructions
were given to an Agent or an informant?

MR. ADAMS: To get involved in sexual activity? No Sir.

-13-
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FBI
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REBUTEL SEPTEMBER 5, 1975.

THOMAS MC ANDREWS AND FREDERICK F. FOX WERE CONTACTED BY
SAC SEPTEMBER 9, 1975. ADDRESSES SET FORTH IN RETEL FOR EACH
ARE CORRECT.

MC ANDREWS STATED HIS KNOWLEDGE IS INDIRECT AND DIMMED
BY APPROXIMATELY FIFTEEN YEARS. THE AGENT HANDLING Z COVERAGE
AT WFO WHILE MC ANDREWS WAS SAC IS NOW DEAD. MC ANDREWS
PROTESTED THAT BUREAU FILES SHOULD BE BY FAR MORE ACCURATE
AND COMPLETE THAN HIS KNOWLEDGE AND MEMORY.

FOX STATED HE WOULD NOTIFY FBI, MIAMI, SHOULD HE BE

CONTACTED.

END

JLM:mjs
(1)

i

Approved:

Special Agent in Charge U.S.Government Printing Office: 1972 — 455-574
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NR@g4 M CODE

’ e

§:01 PM NITEL SEPTEMBER 10, 1975 MRW
10 DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM MIAMI (686-3346)
SENSTUDY 75
REBUTEL SEPTEMBER 5, 1975.

» THOMAS MC ANDREWS AND FREDERICK F. FOX WERE.CONTACTED BY
SAC SEPTEMBER 9, 1975. 'ADDRESSES SET FORTH IN RETEL FOR EACH
ARE CORRECT.

MC ANDREWS STATED HIS KNOWLEDGE IS INDIRECT AND DIMMED
BY APPROXIMATELY FIFTEEN YEARS. THE AGENT HANDLING Z COVERAGE
AT WFO WHILE MC ANDREWS WAS SAC IS NOw DEAD. MC ANDREWS
PROTESTED THAT BUREAU FILES SHOULD BE BY FAR MORE ACCURATE
AND COMPLETE THAN HIS KNOWLEDGE AND MEMORY. ‘

FOX STATED HE WOULD NOTIFY FBI, MIaMI, SHOULD HE BE

CONTACTED.
END
PLS ACK FOR 4

LSG FBIH@ ACK FOR FOUR AND HOLD FOR TwO

[

. . i ‘o @
& b ad oy e L dhd
+

uuuuu
.........

_________

Lb-330-/6
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NR 039 WA CODE
5353PM NITEL S/5/75 PMJ

TO ALEXANDRIA BALTIMORE
BOSTON CHICAGO
DALLAS EL PASO
JACKSON JACKSONVILLE
LOS ANGELES MEMPHIS
NEW YORK OKLAHOMA CITY

PHILADELPHIA  PHOENIX
SAN DIEGO SAN FRANCISCO
SEATTLE
FROM DIRECTOR (62-116395)
PE§76NAL ATTENT 10N
SENSTUDY 75

)

BIRMINGHAM
CINCINNATI
INDIANAPOLIS
LOUISVILLE
MIAMI

OMAHA

ST. LOUIS
SAVANNAH

REBUTELS MAY 2, 1975, AND SEPTEMBER 4, 1975,

SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC) HAS REQUESTED WHEREABOUTS

OF A NUMBER OF FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES INDICATING THEY MAY BE

INTERVIEWED BY THE SSC STAFF. LISTED BELOW, BY FIELD OFFICE

TERRITORY, ARE THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES AND THEIR LAST KNOWN

ADDRESSES AS CONTAINED IN BUREAU FILES,
| —é/ 334, /»)

(1
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PAGE TWO '

INFORMATION FROM SSC INDICATES NAMES OF FORMER SA'S
LITRENTO AND STEWART DEVELOPED AS HAVING BEEN RESPONSIBLE FOR
SUPERVISING COMMUNICATIONS BETWEEN THE FBI AND CIA CONCERNING‘
MAIL OPENING ACTIVITIES. ALL OTHERS IN LIST>BELOW WERE EITHER
SAC, ASAC, OR BOTH, DURING PERIOD 1959 = 1966 IN ONE OR MORE
OF THE FOLLOWING OFFICES: BOSTO&, DETROIT, LOS ANGELES, MIAMI,
NEW YORK, SAN FRANCISCO, SEATTLE, AND WASHINGTOWN FIELD. THEY
PRESUMABLY ARE ALSO KNOWLEDGEABLE CONCERNING MAIL OPENINGS.

‘EACH OF THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES IS TO BE IMMEDIATELY
CONTACTED AND ALERTED THAT HE MIGHT BE APPROACHED BY THE SSC
STAFF FOR INTERVIEW., THE FORMER EMPLOYEE MAY, AFTER BEING
CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF, CONTACT BUREAU®S LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION
BY COLLECT CALL FOR FULL INFORMATION TO ASSIST HIM INCLUDING
OBLIGATIONS AS TO CONFIDENTIALITY OF INFORMATION ACQUIRED AS
FBI EMPLOYEE., IT IS EMPHASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFER OF
ASSISTANCE IS NOT INTENDED TO IMPEDE SSC WORK, BUT IS DONE
AS COOPERATIVE GESTUR& AND TO SAFEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU
INFORMAT ION.




B = ¢
L .
|

PAGE THREE
CONTACTS WITH THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED
PERSONALLY BY SAC OR ASAC., IN EVENT THIS IS NOT FEASIBLE
FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE HANDLED BY A SENIOR SUPERVISOR.
IMMEDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURNISHED
BUREAU BY NITEL IN ABOVE CAPTION, BRIEFLY INCLUDING REACT ION
OF FORMER EMPLOYEES CONTACTED.  IF A FORWMER EMPLOYEE NO
LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TEMPORARILY AWAY, SET OUT LEAD TO
OTHER OFFICE IMMEDIATELY WITH COPY TO FBIHQ.
ALEXANDRIAS 7 ,
W. DONALD STEWART, CRYSTAL HOUSE I, APARTMENT 282, ARLINGTON,
VIRGINIA.
JAMES H. GALE, 3387 ROCKY MOUNT ROAD, FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA
THOMAS E BISHOP, 8820 STARK ROAD, ANNANDALE, VIRGINIA
BALT IMORE: |
ANTHONY P, LITRENTO, 281% STONYBROOK DRIVE, BOWIE, MARYLAND
PAUL O°CONNELL, JR., 2417 STRATTON DRIVE, POTOMAC, MARYLAND
DONALD E. RONEY, 131 CAMBRIDGE DRIVE, WINDSOR HILLS,
WILMINGTON, DELAWARE
VICTOR TURYN, 2645 TURF VALLEY ROAD, ELLICOTT CITY,
MAR YLAND | |
DONALD W. MORLEY, BOX 222, NEW MARKET, MARYLAND

MW 65360 Docld:32983820 Page 190




NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 191

PAGE FOUR

BIRMINGHAM:

JOHN DAVID POPE, JR., 221 REMINGTON ROAD, BIRMINGHAM, ALABAMA

BOSTON:

LEO L. LAUGHLIN, 9 EVERETT AVENUE, WINCHESTER, MASSACHUSETTS

EDWARD J. POWERS, 18 COLONIAL DRIVE, BEDFORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE

'JoF. DESMOND, 185 FRANKLIN STREET, BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS
CHICAGO:

MARLIN W. JOHNSON, CANTEEN CORPORATION, THE MERCHANDISE
MART, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

HARVEY G. FOSTER, 1812 SOUTH HAMLIN, PARK RIDGE, ILLINOIS
CINCINNATI:

PAUL FIELDS, 2677 CYCLORAMA DRIVE, CINCINNATI, OHIO

HARRY J. MORGAN, 5314 ELMCREST LANE, CINCINNATI, OHIO
DALLAS:

PAUL H. STODDARD, 3@14 CHATTERTON DRIVE, SAN ANGELO, TEXAS

KENNETH E. COMMONS, 2458 DOUGLAS DRIVE, SAN ANGELO, TEXAS
EL PASO:

© KARL W. DISSLY, POST OFFICE BOX 9762, EL PASO, TEXAS

INDIANAPOLIS: |

DILLARD W. HOVELL, 6413 CARDINAL LANE, INDIANAPOLIS,
INDIANA

 ALLAN GILLIES , 8228 HOOVER LANE, INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA -

JACKSON:

WILLIAMS W. BURKE, JR., 1847 AZTEC DRIVE, JACKSON,
MISSISSIPPI
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.
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PAGE FIVE
JACKSONVILLE 3 ‘

DONALD K. BROWN, 826 BROOKMONT AVENUE, EAST JACKSONVILLE,
FLORIDA |

WILLIAM M. ALEXANDER, 4857 WATER OAK LANE, JACKSONVILLE,
FLORIDA |
LOUISVILLE:

BERNARD C. BROWN, 2381 NEWMARKET DRIVE, N.E.} LOUISVILLE,
xémrucxv
LOS ANGELES:

WILLIAM G. SIMON, 2875 LOMBARDY ROAD, SAN MARINO,
CALIFORNIA

WESLEY G. GRAPP, 4240 BON HOMME ROAD, WOODLAND HILLS,
CALIFORNIA ‘

_ARNOLD C. LARSON, 4232 ABBINGTON COURT, WESTLAKE VILLAGE,
CALIFORNIA - |

JOSEPH K. PONDER, 3719 CARRIAGE HOUSE COURT, ALEXANDRIA,
VIRGINIA. BUSINESS ADDRESS: 3830 SOUTH RED HILL AVENUE,
SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA
MEMPHIS:

E. HUGO WINTERROWD, 1558 NORTH PARKWAY, MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE

MIAMI: >
(%yayaza/oz§$z
? THOMAS MC ANDREWS, 324 NEAPOLITAN WAY, NAPLES, FL RIDA

FREDERICK F. FOX, 11450 W. BISCAYNE CANAL ROAD, MIAMI,
L
FLORIDA  g¢35 - TT4Z
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PAGE SIX
NEW YORK:

JOSEPH L. SCHMIT, 656 HUNT LANE, MANHASSET, NEW YORK

HENRY A. FITZGIBBON, 76 EASTON ROAD, BRONXVILLE, NEW YORK
OKLAHOMA CITY: ‘ |

JAMES T. MORELAND, 188 FERN DRIVE, POTEAU, OKLAHOMA

LEE 0. TEAGUE, 2501 N.W. 121ST STREET, OKLAHOMA CITY,
OKL A HOMA
OMAHA 2

JOHN F. CALLAGHAN, 10WA LAY ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY;
CAMP DODGE, POST OFFICE BOX 130, JOHNSTON, IOWA
PHILADELPHIA:

RICHARD J. BAKER; 215 JEFFREY LANE, NEWTON SQUARE,
PENNSYL VANIA

JOHN F. MALONE, 25 GARFIELD AVENUE, CARBONDALE, PENNSYLVANIA
PHOENIX:

PALMER M. BAKEN, JR., 3832 EAST YUCCA STREET, PHOENIX,
ARIZONA i
ST. LOUIS:

THOMAS J. GEARTY, 6638 CLAYTON ROAD NR. 105, RICHMOND HEIGHTS,
MISSOURI '

WESLEY T. WHALEY, 28& GREEN TRAILS DRIVE, CHESTERFIELD,

MISSOURI
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PAGE SEVEN

SAN DIEGO:

FRANK L. PRICE, 2705 TOKALON STREET, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO:

CURTIS O. LYNUM, 644 EAST HILLSDALE BOULEVARD, SAN MATEO,
CALIFORNIA

HAROLD E. WELBORN, 13867 LA VISTA COURT, SARATOGA,
CALIFORNIA ‘ ‘
SAVANNAH:

" TROY COLEMAN, 36 CROMJELL ROAD, WILMINGTON PARK, SAVANNAH,

GEORGIA

JOSEPH D. PURVIS, 721 DANCY AVENUE, SAVANNAH, GEORGIA
SEATTLE:

LELAND V. BOARDMAN, ROUTE 3, BOX 268, SEQUIM, WASHINGTON

RICHARD D. AUERBACH, P.0. BOX 1768, SEATTLE, WASHINGTON

JAMES E. MILNES, 4317 - 58TH AVENUE, N.E., SEATILE,
WASHINGTON

PAUL R. BIBLER, 15134 - 38TH AVENUE, N.E., SEATTLE,
WASHINGTON :
END
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R 038 UA CODE

5853Pit NITEL 9/5/75 PHJ

TO ALEXAIDRIA BALTIHORE BIRMINGHAN
BOSTON CHICAGO CINCINNATI
DALLAS EL PASO INDIAHAPOLIS
JACKSON JACKSONVILLE LOUISVILLE
L0S ALZELES VELPHIS HMEAMI
NEW YORK OKLAHOMA CITY OHAHA
PHILADELPRIA  PHOEBIX ST. LOUIS
SAN DIEGO ‘SAN FRANCISCO

SAVANUAR

SEATTLE
FROM DIRECTOR (62~116395)
PERSONAL ATTENTION
SENSTUDY 75
REBUTELS WAY 2, 1975, AUD SEPTELBER 4, 1975,
SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC) HAS REQUESTED WHEREABOUTS
OF A NUMBER OF FORMER FBI EWPLOYEES INDICATING THEY MAY BE
INTERVIEWED BY THE S5¢ STAFF, LISTED BELOW, BY FIELD OFFICE
TERRITORY, ARE THESE FORMER EWFLOYEES AND THEIR LAST KNOWW
ADDRESSES S CONTAINED IN BUREAU FILES. // é; chE??AZ:»'/Qf;’

Aﬁ—-”‘;{ﬁﬁﬁm

FILED

AUZEY

sep 5 W5

Fel—-M ,«,‘:’,‘i‘,‘
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PAGE TUO

INFORMATION FROW SSC INDICATES NAKES OF FORKER SA®S
LITRENTO AGD STEWART DEVELOPED AS HAVING BEEN RESPONSIBLE FOR
SUPERVISING COMMUNICATIONS BETWEEN THE FBI AND CIA CONCERNING
tAIL OPENING ACTIVITIES, ALL OTMERS IN LIST BELOV UERE EITHER
8AC, ASAC, OR BOTH, DURING PERIOD 1959 - 1966 IN ONE OR NORE
OF THE FOLLOWING OFFICES: BOSTON, DETROIT, LOS ARGELES, MIAMI,
NEW YORKs SAN FRANCISCO, SEATILE, AND UASHINGTON FIELD. THEY
FRESUMABLY ARE ALSO KNOULEDGEABLE CONCERNING MAIL OPENINGS.

EACH OF THESE FORMER EWPLOYEES IS TO BE INNEDIATELY
CONTACTED AID ALERTED THAT HE UIGHT BE APPROACHED BY THE SSC
STAFF FOR INTERVIEW. THE FORMER EWPLOYEE (AY, AFTER BEING
CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF, CONTACT BUREAU®S LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION
BY COLLEGT CALL FOR FULL INFORMATION TO ASSIST Hiti INCLUDING
UBLIGATIONS AS TO CONFIDENTIALITY ©F. INFORVATION ACOUIRED AS
FBI EMPLOYEE. 1T 1S EFPHASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFER OF
ASSISTANCE IS NOT INTENDED TO- IMPEDE SSC UORK, BUT IS DORE
AS COOPERATIVE GESTURE AND TO SAFEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU
INFORMATIOU.
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PAGE THREE
CONTACTS WITH THESE FORWER EUPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED
PERSONALLY BY SAC OR ASAC« 1IN EVENT THIS IS WOT FEASIBLE
FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE HANDLED BY A SEWIOR SUPERVISOR.
IMREDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURHISHED
BUREAU BY BITEL Iy ABOVE CAPTION, BRIEFLY INCLUDING REACTION
OF FORIZR EMFLOYEES CONTACTED., IF A FORMER EVPLOYEE L0
LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TENPORARILY AUAY, SET OUT LEAD 10
OTHER OFFICE IMEDIATELY WITH COPY TO FBIHQ.
ALEXANDRIAS |
We DONALD STEWART, CRYSTAL HOUSE I, APARTUENT 202, ARLINGTON,
VIRGINIAW
JAVES Hy GALE, 3307 ROGKY HOUNT ROAD, FAIRFAX, VIRGINIA
THOMAS E BISHOR, 8820 STARK ROAD, AUNANDALE, VIRGINIA
BALT IMORE?
ANTHONY Ps LITRENTO, 2610 STONYBROOK DRIVE, BOVIE, MARYLAND
PAUL O'CONNELL, JR., 2417 STRATTON DRIVE, POTOMAC, VARYLAND
DOUALD E. RONEY, 131 CAUBRIDGE DRIVE, UINDSOR HILLS,
WILWINGTON, DELAWARE
VICTOR TURYY, 2GA5 TURF VALLEY ROAD, ELLICOTT CITY,
MARYLALD
DORALD U, KORLEY, BOX 222, NEW HARKET, WMARYLAND
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PAGE FOUR
BIRUING HAl:
JOHN DAVID POPE, JR., 221 RENINGTON ROAD, BIRMINGHAN, ALABANA

BOSTONs

MW

LEO L, LAUGHLIN, 9 EVERETT AVEWUE, WINGHESTER, WASSACHUSETTS

EDUARD J. POUERS, 10 COLONIAL DRIVE, BEDFORD, NEW HAKPSHIRE

J.F, DESHOND, 185 FRANKLIN STREET, BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS
CHICAGO:

WARLIN We JOHNSON, CANTEEN CORPORATION, THE MERCHANDISE
HART, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

HARVEY G, POSTER, 1012 SOUTH HAWLIN, PARK RIDGE, ILLINOIS
CINCINGATIS

PAUL FIELDS, 2677 CYCLORAMA DRIVE, CINCINNATI, OHIO

HARRY J. MORGANy 5374 ELNCREST LANE, CINCENWATI, OHIO
DALLASS i |

PAUL H, STODDARD, 3614 GHATTERTOW DRIVE, SAN ANSELO, TEXAS

KENNETH Eo COMHONS, 2458 DOUSLAS DRIVE, SAN ANGELO, TEXAS
El, PASO:

KARL W, DISSLY, POST OFFICE BOX 5762, EL PASO, TEXAS
IND IANAPOLISE

DILLARD W, HOWELL, 6413 CARDINAL LANE, INDIANAPOLIS,
TNDIANA - '

ALLAN GILLIES , 8228 HOOVER LANE, IGDIANAPOLIS, INDIAUA
JACKSON:

WILLIAWS 4, BURKEs JR., 1847 AZTEC DRIVE, JACKSON,
HISSISSIFPI
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PAGE FIVE

JACKSONVILLE s

DOVALD K, BROUN, 226 BROORNONT AVENUE, EAST JACKSONVILLE,
FLORIDA

VILLIAU ¥, ALEXANDER, 4857 WATER OAK LANE, JACKSONVILLE,
FLORIDA '
LOUISVILLES
BERUARD €, BROVN, 2301 HEWMARKET DRIVE, NeE., LOUISVILLE,
RENTUCKY | |
LOS ANGELESs |

WILLIAW G, SINON, 2075 LOMBARDY ROAD, SAN {ARINO,
CALIFORNIA

WESLEY G. GRAPP, 4240 BON HOMME ROAD, WOODLAND MILLS,
CALIFORNIA :

ARNOLD €. LARSON, 4232 ABBINGTON COURT, WESTLAKE VILLAGE,
CALIFORNIA

JOSEPH K. PONDER, 3719 CARRIAGE HOUSE COURT, ALEXANDRIA,
VIRGINIA. BUSINESS ADDRESS: 3030 SOUTH RED HILL AVENUE,
SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA
MENPHIS '

E. HUGO WINTERROWD, 1550 NORTH PARKVAY, WEUPHIS, TENNESSEE
MIAMIS

THOMAS MG ANDREWS, 324 NEAPOLITAN WAY, NAPLES, FLORIDA

FREDERICK F. FOX, 11458 U4 BISCAYBE CANAL ROAD, MIAMI,
FLORIDA




PAGE SIit
NEW YORKS

JOSEPH L. SCHMIT, €56 HUNT LANE, HANHASSET, NEW YORK

HENRY A, FITZGIBBON, 76 EASTON ROAD, BRONXVILLE, WEY YORK
OKLAHOBA CITY:

JAUES T, FORELAND, 108 FERN DRIVE, POTEAU, OKLAHOMA

LEE 0, TEAGUE, 2501 N.U. 1215T STREET, OKLAHOWA GITY,
OKLAHOKA '
OMAHA 3

| JOHN Fo CALLAGHAN, I0VA LAV ENFORCEVENT ACADENY,

CAWP DODGE, POST OFFICE BOX 130, JOHNSTON, IoWA
PHILADELPHIAS

RICHARD J. BAKER, 219 JEFFREY LANE, NEUTON SQUARE,
PENNSYL VANIA

JOHY F, HALONE, 25 GARFIELD AVENUE, CARBONDALE, PENNSYLVANIA
PHOENIX: |

PALWER M. BAKEN, JR., 3832 EAST YUCCA STREET, PHOENIX,
ARIZOUA
ST. LOVISE

THOMAS J+ GEARTY, G630 CLAYTON ROAD R, 165, RICHQD HEIGHTS,
HISSOURL

WESLEY T, WHALEY, 286 GREEN TRAILS DRIVE, CHESTERFIELD,
HISSOURT '
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PAGE SEVEH
SAN DIEGOSs |
FRAUK Lo PRICE, 2705 TOKALON STREET, SAN DIEGO, CALIFORNIA
SAN FRANCISCO: |
CURTIS 04 LYHUM, 644 EAST HILLSDALE BOULEVARD, SAN NATEO,
CALIFORUIA
HAROLD E, WELBORH, 13067 L& VISTA COURT, SARATOGA,
CALIFORUIA
SAVARKAN S
TROY COLEMAN, 3§ CROWWELL ROAD, WILNINGTON PARK, SAVAGHAH,
GEGRGIA
JOSEPH Dy PURVIS, 721 DANCY AVENUE, S6VAGNAH, GEORGIA
SEATTLES
LELAND V. BOARDMAN, ROUTE 3, BOX 268, SEQUIN, WASHINGTON
RICHARD D. AUERBACH, P.O, BOX 1768, SEATTLE, VASHINGTON
,JAME“S Ey MILNES, 4317 ~ 50TH AVERUE, NeEe, SEATTLE,
WASHINGTON B /
PAUL Ry BIELER, 15134 = 3BTH AVENUE, NeEsy SEATILE,
WASHIDGTON
END

.




FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64) ‘ g ‘

|
!
!
|
|
|
FBI {
|
Date: 9/ 8/ 75 | O@
|
Transmit the following in CODED l ; - ?
(Type in plaintext or code} !
TELETYPE URGENT |
Via ]
{Priority) i
________________________________________________ B N
TO: DIRECTOR, FBI (62-116395) e—\ya,yv/

ATTENTION: INTD, W.0. CREGAR
:EgpM: MIAMI (66-3346) (RUC) §b§>
SENSTUDY 75, BUDED SEPTEMBER 8, 1975

RE BUREAU TELETYPE SEPTEMBER 5, 1975.

ON SEPTEMBER 8, 1975, SUPERVISOR JOSEPH C, BALL AND SA
RAYMOND L. O'KELLY MET WITH WALTER J, LAUGHEED, ASSISTANT
DIRECTOR, AND ROBERT WENNERHOLM, LEGAL COUNSEL, DADE COUNTY,
FLORIDA PUBLIC SAFETY DEPARTMENT (BCBSD), AT THE DCPSD.

THESE TWO OFFICIALS WERE ADVISED OF THE REQUEST TO THE
FBI BY THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC), F@R ACCESS TO
ALL MEMORANDA AND OTHER MATERTALS WHICH RELATE TO ELECTRONIC
SURVEILLANCE OF DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING BY STATE AND LOCAL
AGENCIES.

INFORMATION IN MTAMI ATIRTEL MAY 23, 1966, CAPTIONED
"MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR., SECURITY MATTER - C" WAS ORALLY

RLO/kr . e

( l_,/M Fisda P

------------

663346/
//,;«/ by . 33 L MM

Spemal gent m Charge
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FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64) 2 T
. @
Ly
-
FBI

Date:

Transmit the following in

(Type in plaintext or code)

Via

(Priority)

PAGE TVWO
FURNISHED AND THEY WERE ASKED WHETHER THE DCPSD HAS ANY
OBJECTION TO THE FBI RELEASING TO SSC THE MATERIAL EMANATING
FROM DCPSD AND CONTAINED IN THIS AIRTEL WHICH WOULD DISCLOSE
THE BCPSD USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES IN THEIR COVERAGE
OF KING.
7%:;—LAUGHEED ADVISED THE DCPSD HAS NO OBJECTIONS TO THE FBI
RELEASING THIS INFORMATION TO THE SSC. HE SAID THEY WOULD
HAVE TO SEARCH THEIR RECORDS TO DETERMINE WHAT INFORMATION
THEY HAVE ON KING AND THAT ANY REQUEST FOR THIS INFORMATION
BY SSC WOULD HAVE TO BE IN THE FORM OF A SUBPOENA.

E. WILSON PURDY, DIRECTOR, DCPSD, WHO IS ON VACATION,
WAS INITTALLY CONTACTED IN THIS MATTER BY SAC JULIUS L,
MATTSON AND MADE AWARE OF THE REQUEST BY SSC.

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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NR@11 MM CODE
3:39PM URGENT SEPTEMBER 8, 1975 JGS
TO DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM MIAMI (66-3346)  (RUC)
ATTN: INTD, W.0. CREGAR
SENSTUDY 75, BUDED SEPTEMBER 8, 1975
RE BUREAU TELETYPE SEPTEMBER 5, 1975.
ON SEPTEMBER 8, 1975, SUPERVISOR JOSEPH C. BALL AND SA
RAYMOO®KELLY MET WITH WALTER J. LAUGHEED, ASSISTANT
DIRECTOR, AND ROBERT WENNERHOLM, LEGAL COUNSEL, DADE COUNTY,
FLORIDA PUBLIC SAFETY DEPARTMENT (DCPSD), AT THE DCPSD.
THESE TWO OFFICIALS WERE ADVISED OF THE REQUEST TO THE
FBI BY THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC), FOR ACCESS T0
ALL MEMORANDA AND OTHER MATERIALS WHICH'RELATE TO ELECTRONIC
SURVEILLANCE OF DR. MARTIN LUTHER -KING BY STATE AND LOCAL AGENCIES.
INFORMATION IN MIAMI AIRTEL MAY 23, 1966, CAPTIONED |
"MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR., SECURITY MATTER-C" WAS ORALLY
FURNISTED AND THEY WERE ASKED WTETHER TTE DCPSD HAS ANY
OBJECTION TO THE FBI RELEASING TO SSC THE MATERIAL EMANATING
FROO DCPSD AND CONTAINED IN THIS AIRTEL WHICH WOULD DISCLOSE
THE DCPSD USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES IN THEIR COVERAGE
OF KING.

\

END PAGE ONE

.
o 1 GRS

- -

. 27 W N

N 1m»avw¢b.

.

" %}/ ...... e
s s (L - Z39 -1
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PAGE: TWO MM.66-3346

LAUGHEED ADVISED THE DCPSD HAS NO OBJECTIONS T0 THE FBI
RELEASING THIS INFORMATION TO THE SSC. HE SAID THEY WOULD
HAVE TO SEARCH THEIR RECORDS TO DETERMINE WHAT INFORMATION
THEY HAVE ON KING AND THAT ANY REQUEST FOR THIS INFORMATION
BY SSC WOULD HAVE TO BE IN THE FORM OF A SUBPOENA.

E. WILSON PURDY, DIRECTOR, DCPSD, WHO IS ON VACATION,
WAS INITIALLY CONTACTED IN THIS MATTER BY SAC JULIUS L.
MATTSON AND MADE AWARE OF THE REQUEST BY SSC.
EKD

F&L wa Vi
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NRE12 WA CODE
258PM URGENT 9-5=75 ULWN
TO MIAMI-
" NEW YORK
FROM &R%cgoa $62-116395)
ENSTUDY 75, BUDED SEPTEMBER 8, 1975.

REMMAIRTEL MAY 23, 1966, NYAIRTELS MAY 18, 1965, MAY 28,
1965, AND NYLET JULY 29, 1965, ALL CAPTIONED " MARTIN LUTHER
KING, JR+, SECURITY MATTER - C,"” MIAMI FILE 1éw-15m79,>
NEW YORK FILE 188-136585,

THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC) HAS REQUESTED ACCESS TO
ALL MEWORANDA AND OTHER MATERIALS WHICH RELATE TO ELECTRONIC
SURVEILLANCE OF DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING BY STATE AND LOCAL
AGENCIES OR GOVERNMENTS.
~ REFERENCED COMMUNICATIONS INDICATE THAT THE DADE COUNTY
SHERIFF'S OFFICE, MIAMI, FLORIDA, AND THE THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE
DEPARTMENT USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCE EQUIPMENT IN THEIR

COVERAGE OF DR. KING.
IN ORDER FOR FBIHQ TO BE ABLE TO RESPOND TO THE SSC REQUEST
IT WILL BE NECESSARY F'OR MIAMI AND NEW YORK TO CONTACT APPRO-

é67397é-é2

¢ | !S{:ARGHED/ INDEXE
| Q'({/ : : semAuzsowgﬂLeu_}@%:
| M?b ' \ skp 5 W5
4v .
: Ab FBI-MIAMI_f§ o
% | IrZzm
N .

b
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PAGE TWO
PRIATE OFFICIALS OF THE DADE COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE AND THE

- NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT AND ADVISE THEM OF THE SSC

REQUEST. SECURE THEIR COMMENTS RELATIVE TO: WHETHER
THEY HAVE ANY OBJECTION TO OUR RELEASING TO SSC THE MATERIAL
FROM THEM CONTAINED IN REFERENCED COMMUNICATIONS, WHICH WOULD

DISCLOSE THAT THEY USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES IN THEIR

COVERAGE OF KING. THEY SHOULD BE APPRISED OF THE FACT
EVEN IF FBIHQ DOES NOT VOLUNTARILY SUPPLY REQUESTéD
INFORMATION, SSC MAY SUBPOENA FBI RECORDS.

EXPEDITE AND SUBMIT BY TELETYPE. IN THE ABOVE CAPT%ON,
ATTENTION INTD, W. O, CREGAR, BY CLOSE OF BUSINESS SEPfEMBER 8,
1975, . '

END

FBY mm ctk MRQ
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IROI2 WA CODE
258PH URGENT S=5-75 VLA
TO BIAMI )
KEY YORK
FROM DIRECIOR (621163953
SENSTUDY 75, BUDED SEPTEMBER 8, 1975,

REHNAIRTEL MAY 23, 1966, NYAIRTELS FAY 18, 1365, BAY 28,
1965, AID GYLET JULY 29, 1965, ALL GAPTIONED " WARTIV LUTHER
KING, JR.s SECURITY WATTER = C," WIAWI FILE 100~15079,

NEW YORK FILE 100136585,

THE SEUATE SELECT COMMITTIEE (SSC) HAS REQUESTED ACCESS TO
ALL VEWORANDA AND OTHER GATERIALS WHICK RELATE IO ELECTRONIC
SURVEILLANGE OF DR+ MARTIN LUTHER KING BY STATE AND LOCAL
ASENCIES OR GOVIRNMENIS.

REFERENCED COMMUNIGATIONS INDICATE THAT THE DADE COUNTY
SHERIFF* S OFFICE, WIAMI, FLORIDA, AND THE THE HEW YORK GITY POLICE
DEPARTHENT USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANGE EQUIPMENT IN THEIR
GOVERAGE OF DR. KING

IN ORDER FOR FBIHQ TO BE ABLE TO RESPOHD TO THE SSC REQUEST
IT YILL BE NECESSARY FOR HIAWI AND NEW YORK TO CONTACT APPRO-

LG - 3346 /3
E R ILF Rl mD
SERIALIZED WHLED

SEP 5 1975

FRI-MIAMI

—
2%

/
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FRIATE OFFICIALS OF THE DADE COUNTY SHERIFF*S OFFICE AND THE
NEY YORK CGITY POLICE DEPARTMENT AND ADVISE THEM OF THE 88C
REQUEST, SECURE THEIR COMVENTS RELATIVE TO: WHETHER

THEY HAVE ANY OBJEGTION TO OUR RELEASING TO SSC THE MATERIALV
FROM THEM CONTAINED IN REFERENCED COMMUNICATIONS, WHICH ﬁQﬂLﬁ
DISCLOSE THAT THEY USED ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES IN THEIR
COVERAGE OF KING. THEY SHOULD BE AFPRISED OF THE FACT

EVEN IF FBIK9 DOES HOT V@LU@@ARI#? SUPPLY REQUESTED
INFORMATION, SSC MAY SUBPOENA FBI RECORDS,

EXPEDITE AND SUBWIT BY TELETYPE IN‘TQE ABOVE CQPTISN;é
ATTENTION INTD, W. O, CREGAR, BY CLOSE OF BUSINESS SEPTENMBER 8,
19754
END
?B\ ™ W CL®

RO g
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NRG33 WA CODE
A24TPM 974775 NITEL AJN
TO ALL SACS

FROM DIRECTOR ¢

PERSONAL ATTE
SE NSTUDY A5 |
REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975.

PURPOSES OF INSTANT TELETYPE ARE TO (1) REITERATE THAT
FBI HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION ‘WITH THE SENATE SELECT
COMMITTEE (SSC) AND WISHES TO ASSIST AND FACILITATE ANY
INVESTIGATIONS UNDERTAKEN BY THE SSC WITH RESPECT TO THE FBI;
AND (2) SET FORTH NEW PROCEDURE RELATING TO SSC STAFF
INTERVIEWS OF CURRENT AND FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES.

'FOR INFORMATION OF THOSE OFFICES WHICH HAVE NOT PREVIOUSLY

'HAD CURRENT OR FORMER EMPLOYEES IN ITS TERRITOY INTERVIEWED

BY THE SSC, THE BUR¢AU FREQUENTLY LEARNS FROM THE SSC OR
OTHERWISE THAT FORMER EMPLOYEES ARE BEING- CONSIDERED FOR
INTERVIEW BY THE SSC STAFF. INSTRUCTIONS ARE ISSUED FOR THE
FIELD OFFICE TO CONTACT THE. FORMER EMPLOYEE TO ALERT HIM AS TO
POSSiBLE INTERVIEW, REMIND HIM OF HIS CONFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENT

"WITH THE BUREAU AND SUGGEST THAT IF HE CONTACTED FOR

4 é 33% /%

K EARTYED Lpio
SERIRUZID, L3

SEP 4 1 55) |
FBi~-MIAN] /f

| ' l AFV"H
M /D = AM \ /
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PAGE TWO
INTERVIEW, HE MAY CONTACT THE LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY
COLLECT CALL FOR FURTHER INFORWATION., IN THE USUAL CASE,
AS CIRCUMSTANCES UNFOLD, THE FORMER EMPLOYEE IS TOLD(1)
THAT HE HAS A Rreﬁirro LEGAL COUNSEL, BUT THAT THE BUREAU
CANNOT PROVIDE SAME3 (2) THAT THE BUREAU HAS WAIVED THE
CONFIDENT IALITY AGREEMENT FOR THE INTERVIEW WITHIN.SPECIFIED
PARAMETERS; AND (3) THAT THERE ARE FOUR PRIVILEGED AREAS IN
WHICH HE IS NOT REQUIRED TO ANSWER QUESTION. THESE AREAS .
ARE RELATING TO INFORMATION WHICH MAY (A) IDENTIFY BUREAU
SOURCES3 (B) REVEAL SENSITIVE METHODS/TECHNIQUES; (C) REVEAL
IDENTITIES OF THIRD AGENCIES, INCLUDING FOREIGN INTELLIGENCE
AGENCIES, OR INFORMATION FROM SUCH AGENCIES; AND (D) ADVERSELY
AFFECT ONGOING BUREAU INVESTIGATIONS.

 HERETOFORE, BUREAU HAS OFFERED INTERVIEWEES CONSULTATION

. PRIVILEGES WHEREBY A BUREAU SUPERVISOR .WOULD BE AVAILABLE

NEARBY, ALTHOUGH NOT ACTUALLY AT INTERVIEW, SO INTERVIEWEE
MIGHT CONSULT WITH HIM SHOULD QUESTIONS ARISE AS TO PARAMETERS

. OF INTERVIEW OR PRIVILEGED AREAS. THE CONSULTANT DID NOT ACT

AS A LEGAL ADVISOR.
EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY, BUREAU WILL NO LONGER PROVIDE




- * ‘
3 ’
L SN & - -

PAGE THREE

ON-THE- SCENE PERSONNEL FOR CONSULTATION PURPOSES TO ASSIST
EITHER CURRENT OF FORMER EMPLOYEES. PROSPECTIVE INTERVIEWEES
SHOULD BE TOLD THAT, IF THEY DESIRE ASSISTANCE OF THIS NATURE
DURING AN INTERVIEW, THEY MAY CONTACT EITHER PERSONALLY CIF
INTERVIEW IS IN WASHINGTON, D. C.) OR BY COLLECT CALL, THE
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF THE INTELLIGENCE DIVISION, MR. W. R.
WANNALL, OR, IN HIS ABSENCE, SECTION CHIEF W. O. CREGAR,

THIS CHANGE IN PROCEDURE SHOULD NOT BE CONSTRUED AS
LESSENING THE ASSISTANCE WE ARE FURNISHING TO CURRENT AND
FORMER EMPLOYEES. ~ ' | -

FOR YOUR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, I AN WORKING WITH THE
DEPARTMENT IN EXPLORING AVENUES TO ARRANGE LEGAL REPRESENTATION,
WHEN NECESSARY, FOR CURRENT AND FORMER EWPLOYEES WITHOUT
EXPENSE TO THEM, YOU WILL BE KEPT ADVISED OF DEVELOPMENTS
IN THIS REGARD. '

END - 7
FBI MM CLR MR
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YRO33 YA CODE
4347PNM S/4/75 NITEL AJN
TO ALL SACS
FROM DIRECTOR (62~-116395)
PERSONAL ATTENTION
SENSTUDY 75 -

REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975

PURPOSES OF INSTANT TELETYPE ARE TO (1) REITERATE THAT
FBI HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION WITH THE SENATE SELECT
COMMITTEE (SSC) AND WISHES TO ASSIST AND FAGILITATE ANY
INVESTIGATIONS UNDERTAKEN BY THE SSC WITH RESPECT TO THE FBI
AND (2) SET FORTH NEW PROCEDURE RELATING TO SSC STAFF

IN?ERVIEWS OF CURRENT AND FORMER FBI EWPLOYEES,

FOR INFORMATION OF THOSE OFFICES WHICH HAVE HOT PREVIOUSLY
HAD CURRENT OR FORMER EMPLOYEES IN ITS TERRITOY INTERVIEVED
BY THE SSG; THE BUREAU FREQUENTLY LEARNS FROM THE 8SC OR
OTHERWISE THAT FORMER EWMPLOYEES ARE BEING CONSIDERED FOR
INTERVIEYW BY TQE 8SC STAFF. INSTRUCTIONS ARE ISSUED FOR THE
FIELD OFFICE TO CONTACT THE FORMER EMPLOYEE TO ALERT HIM AS T0O
POSSIELE INTERVIEW, REMIUD HIt] OF HIS CONFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENT
WITH THE BUREAU AND SUGGEST THAT iF’HE Is CONTACTED FOR

A ila

’smn 2ED VNDEXED... ¢
!sm;fuzm men
SEP4 W5

FBI-NMAANI

s

=B

-~ -
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PAGE TUO |
INTERVIEW, HE MAY CONTACT THE LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY
COLLECT -CALL FOR FURTHER INFORMATION. IN THE USUAL CASE,

AS CIRCUMSTANCES UNFOLD, THE FORVER EWPLOYEE IS TOLD(1)

THAT HE HAS A RIGHT TO LEGAL COUNSEL, BUT THAT THE BUREAU
CANNOT PROVIDE SANE3 (2) THAT THE BUREAU HAS UAIVED THE
CONFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENT FOR THE INTERVIEW WITHIN SPECIFIED
PARAUETERS3 AND (33 THAT THERE ARE FOUR PRIVILEGED AREAS' IN
WHICH ME IS NOT REQUIRED TO ANSYER QUESTION. THESE AREAS

ARE RELATING TO INFORWATION WHICH WAY (A) IDENTIFY BUREAU
SOURCES3 (B) REVEAL SENSITIVE WETHODS/TECHNIQUES3 (C) REVEAL
IDENTITIES OF THIRD AGENCIES, INCLUDING FOREIGN INTELLIGENCE
AGENCIES, OR INFORMATION FROM SUCH AGENCIES3 AND (D) ADVERSELY
AFFECT ONGOING BUREAU INVESTIGATIONS.

HERETOFORE, BUREAU HAS OFFERED INTERVIEWEES CONSULTATION
FRIVILEGES WHEREBY A BUREAU SUPERVISOR WOULD BE AVAILABLE
NEARBY, ALTHOUGH NOT ACTUALLY AT INTERVIEW, SO INTERVIEWEE
MIGHT CONSULT WITH HIM SHOULD QUESTIONS ARISE AS T0 PARAMETERS
OF INTERVIEW OR PRIVILEGED AREAS. THE CONSULTANT DID HOT ACT
AS A LEGAL ADVISOR.

EFFECTIVE IMWEDIATELY, BUREAU VILL HO LONGER PROVIDE

& MW 65360 Docld:32585820 Page 214
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PAGE THREE

ON~THE=~SCENE PERSONNEL FOR CONSULTATION PURPOSES TO ASSIST
EITHER CURRENT OF FORMER EMPLOYEES., PROSPECTIVE INTERVIEWEES
SHOULD BE TOLD THAT, IF THEY DESIRE ASSISTANCE OF THIS UATURE
DURING AN INTERVIEW, THEY MAY CONTACT EITHER PERSONALLY CIF
INTERVIEY IS IN WASHINGTON, De C.) OR BY COLLECT CALL, THE
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF THE INTELLIGENCE DiVISION, e Ve Re
WANNALL, OR, IN HIS ABSENCE, SECTION CHIEF W, O. CREGAR.

THIS CHANGE It PROCEDURE éHOULB NOT BE CONSTRUED AS
LESSENING THE ASSISTANCE WE ARE FURNISHING TO CURRENT AND
FORMER ENMPLOYEES.

FOR YGUR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, I AM WORKING VITH THE
DEPARTMENT IN EXPLORING AVENUES TO ARRANGE LEGAL REPRESENTATION,
WHEN NECESSARY, FOR CURRENT AND FORMER EMPLOYEES WITHOUT
EXPENSE TO THE#M. YOU WILL BE KEPT ADVISED OF DEVELOPMENTS
IN THIS REGARD.,

END
FBI MM CLR  MRW
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FBI }

|

Date: AUGUST 28, 1975 I

|

Transmit the following in CODE _ :
(Type in plaintext or code) |

Via TELETYPE IMMEDIATE |
|

(Priority)

TO: DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM: SAC, MIAMI
SENSTUDY 75
REBUTEL 8-26-75.
FORMER MIAMI ASAC FREDERICK F. FOX CONTACTED 8-27-75
PER INSTRUCTION.,
FOX'S RESIDENCE ADDRESS SHOULD BE CORRECTED IN BUREAU

RECORDS TO 11450 WEST BISCAYNE CANAL ROAD, MIAMI 33161.

JLM:mjs
(1) Zﬂgd
w0 o B
we immr e mmaeeks
.......... e
CEZAY
h

Approved:

MW 85360
V4

rr@
Sent Per /

Special Agent in Charge U.S.Government Printing Office: 1972 — 455-574
1d:32989820 Page 216 '




MR7G1 MY -CODE
172 13PH IMMEDIATE AUGUST 23, 1975 J¥B
TO DIRECTOR (62-116395)
FROM MIAMI .
SENSTUDY 75 _
REBUTEL AUSUST 26, 1975. o
FORMER MIAMI ASAC FREDERICK F. FOX CONTACTID AUGUST 27, 1975
PER INSTRUCTION: - , o o
FOX'S RESIDENGE ADDRESS SHOULD BE CORRECTED IN BUREAU
RECORDS TO 11456 WEST BISCAYNE CANAL ROAD, WIAMI 33161.
END. - - ' '

UN FBIHe CLR o |
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JR559 YA CODE SRR L

' 3:35PN WITEL §-26-75 LX
TO ALZANY -

BALTf%GRE

v .ﬁquﬂl . ' :'._ "I 'i‘ ;'\
o 'DHILADWLPHIA o '
CTaMpa — . __ | g
' FROH DIRZCTAR (82-1J6395) . '
- SFRSONAL NI~
| lésgs#ﬁ_y 757 .<g;;%z§:>,- S
. REBUTEL "aY 2, 1975{'. R .

| - o :
tr IN"UIRqu-unD" oF 2U"FAU DY SE{ATE $ELECT COMWITTEE {SSC)
{ PONCERNI ¢ SELOY-LISTED FORMIR F3I SHPLOYEES SUGGESTS THEY WAY *

E-IQT ERVIEWED EY .SSC° STAF '_.HILE SUBJFCT OF INTE”VIFWS KAS

NOT ZZEN DISCUSSED BY SaC INTE?VI S.”IIL LI&uLY’p ?TAIN J0
--THESEl:O?”"P E"PLOYEES' DUTIES WhILE IN THE IMIERNAL SECUR{TY
_ AND/0R " SUZVER STV" CONTROL SECTIONS AND WAY QLSO'QEL#Té-iO THE
! FOPHEP uURLAU S INV"STIG TIOWS 0F HARTI” LUlHuR 1|’Ii\.‘G' JR., o
- "OﬂﬂU”IST INPLJ"“C S I FACIQL HATTuRS ‘AND RELATFD MATT-PS..

SIT OUT EFLOW ART LAST KNOUM.ADDRESS_S 0F THZSZ FORMER BUPFAU7.

. N 65360 Docld:32989820° Page 218
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EHPLOYIES. . - o SRR
. EACH'OF THESE FoRuER EMPLOYZES 1S, T0'BE ImEpiatELY
CONTACTED A ALERTED THAT-HS WIGHT BE APPROACHED BY" THE SSG
STAFF. THEY-SHOULD BE TOLD.THAT Iy THE EVINT THEY ARE
INTIRVIZWED AND DURING - COURSZ Of SAWE, QUISTIONS ART ASKED. - . .+
YHICH RELATE TO, SENSITIVE RUREAU OPERATIONS . (SOURCES; METHODS T vt
D TEGHNIQUES, - ONGQIHG INVISTIGATIONS, AND THIRD AGENCY RULE, -
THCLUD ING IDLNTITIﬁq OF FORZIEN IWTELLIGENCE AGENCLLS), THEY
'3,nAY REQUEST, ai FEL AGENT BE PRESTNT. BUREAY VILL'PROVIDE =
AGENT ON RZQUEST OF INTERVIZYEE. -4S A PRELUDE TO INTERVIEG, |
" THZ FORMER THPLOYEZE “AY, AFTER 3146 CONTACTED BY SSC.STAFF, -
'FOJTACT\:URanu § LEGAL COUNSSL DIVISION BY COLLECT CALL FOR |
FULL INFORWATION TO ASSIST HIW, THOLUDING OBLIGATIONS AS. TO
CORFIDENTIALITY OF :INFORYATION ACQUIRED AS FBI EWPLOYZE. IT .
1S "U’HASIZED THAT BUREAU'S OFFSR OF ASSISTANCE IS WOT *
INTEWDED T0 IMPEDE SSC WORK BUT 1S DOWE a5 COOPL?ALIVE GESTURE"

- 40D TO SAF GUARD S"!\‘STTIVE BUR: u I"J"OR‘!".ATIO‘J.: CONTl\CTS WITH
" THESE -OR"JE? E"“PLOV‘?E‘S T0 BE 'r{’-\NDLt.D P""?SONALLY 3Y SAC OR

' ASAC. IH EVENT THIS ROT rEASIBLE FOR JUST: CAUSL, 10-BE _.' 3 ‘
HANDLFD BY A SENIOR SUPERVISOR. . '

NWY 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 219
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PQGE THREE .

IMMEDIATELY AFTEP CONTACL, REaULTS :HOULD BE FURNISHED,
a'BUR”AU BY TEL"TYPE IN ABOVE CAPTION. IF A FOQMER EFPLOYEE NO
- LONGER ' IN YOUR TTRRITORY OR TEFPORARILY AWAY, SET OUT LEAD TO
pTHEﬁ.QFFica I“MEDIATMLV YITH COPY 10 FBI HFADQUAPT:RS..
ALPANY- -JOHN H. KLFINKAUF, 1135 CULLZR Aeruh, SCHENFCTADY, '

’

NZW YOR It 125F9 EWPLOY D AS DIRECTOR OT SECU?ITY PND SAFETY,-
UNIOd COLLEGﬁ, SCHENECTQDY, WL Y01K 12340.

PALTINORE: JAWES F. nLquD, 4319 ROSZDALE - qUEHU , BETHESDA, . -

7 -
) -

AR YL ARD 20514, . ‘
w@IAMI: FREDERICK F. Fox, 1450 YEST BISCAYNE CAMAL ROAD,

. -
’ .

. ¥1aNI; FLORIDA 33161, .’ o o
_ PHILADFLPHIA. ‘RS, KAIALLLN LOGAH, -SPOUSE OF 54 RICHARD E.-
LOGAN, ASSIGNID PHILADELPHIA OFFICE.- . =~ . | |
. ratieas PBUL L. COX, U.5.#.A.T.0., P. O. aox 1412, . o
| SARASOTA, FLORIDA 3357ﬂ \ T ' L
| BEST I“FORMATIOH BUREqu HAS CONCERWING .COX'S WH_HEABOUTS
IS THAT HE IS CURRENTLY ON A LEVETHLY Tip ”ITH A WOTOR 1=AIL .
TAROUCH CANADA AND THE %ID-WEST. I“DICATED ADDPmSS BWL_hvvn 16
, .

. BL A T\AIL-R 'COURT CONTACT POINT FOR YAILIKG -PURPOSZS. ‘BUREAU
' DOES NOT DESIRE -EXTENSIVE INVESTIGATION TO LOCATE COX AWD -

. J '
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. . v

© “PAEZ- FOUR
' SUGGESTS, FEASTRILITY OF LZAVING 'SONT £SSAGE THROUGH THE

- INDICATED ADDRESS OR SOKI ¥EAHS OF FORUARDING A QOMEUMICATION :
| TO COX S0 HE MIGHT COH#TACT YOUR OFFICE O RZTURWN TQ AREA OR. ‘
' . - N - . ’ ] i - .-‘_ 0 |’ .
’ SOOMER. ' TANMPA'S REPLY TO 2UREAU SHOULD SZT OUT WHAT ARRANGEMENTS .
FOR POSSIBLI CONTACT HAVE RZZ{ PZRFECTZD. L '
. : oo - ! . ; N
B - '
L '
| F3I ¥4 JWB CLR
: ‘
{ - < {
[ ’
- 'I :
! ! \ -
1t \ - \'
I ;
~ I'. .
\
\ ) , ! |
\
.L. .. ) ) . ' . A . Kl " ) .
! . . : : ] : . . . : |
\ - - L o o _ _ o
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KRGOS A CODE
3:30PY NITEL 8=26-75 LXS
TO ALBANY

BALT INORE

M AMI

PHILADELPHIA

TAWPA
FROM DIRECTOR (62=116395)
PERSONAL ATTENTION
SEHSTUDY 75

REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975,

INQUIRIES MADE OF BUREAU BY SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC)
CONCERNING BELOW~LISTED FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES SUGGESTS THEY MAY
BE INTERVIEVED BY SSC STAFF, WHILE SUBJECT OF INTERVIEUS HAS
NOT BEEN DISCUSSED BY SSC, INTERVIEVS VILL LIKELY PERTAIN TO
THESE ORMER ENPLOYEES® DUTIES WHILE IN THE INTERNAL SECURITY
AMD/OR SUBVERSIVE CONTROL SECTIONS AHD MAY ALSO RELATE TO THE
FORMER BUREAU'S INVESTIGATIONS OF MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR.,
COMMUNIST INFLUENCES IN RACIAL VATTERS AND RELATED MATTERS.
SET OUT BELOW ARE LAST KNOUN ADDRESSES OF THESE FORMER BUREAU

46- - 33469

FRI-MioH
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PAGE TUO
EtPLOYEES, |

EACH OF THESE FORMER EMPLOYEES IS TG BE IMWEDIATELY
CONTACTED AMD ALERTED THAT HE MIGHT BE APPROACHED BY THE SSC
STAFF, THEY SHOULD BE TOLD THAT IN THE EVENT THEY ARE
INTERVIEWED AND DURING COURSE OF SAMEZ, QUESTIONS ARE ASKED
WHICH RELATE TO SENSITIVE BUREAU OPERATIONS (SOURCES, METHODS
AtD TECHNIQUES, ONGOING INVESTIGATIONS, AND THIRD AGENCY RULE,
INCLUDING IDENTITIES OF FOREIGN INTELLIGENGE AGENGIES), THEY °
WAY REQUEST AN FBI AGENT BE PRESENT. BUREAY WILL PROVIDE
AGENT ON REQUEST OF INTERVIEWEE, AS A PRELUDE TO INTERVIEW,
THE FORWER EVPLOYEE MAY, AFTER BEING CONTACTED BY SSC STAFF,
CONTACT BUREAU®S LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY COLLECT CALL FOR
FULL INFORMATION TG ASSIST HIN, INCLUDING OBLIGATIONS AS TO
CONFIDENT IALITY OF INFORMATION ACQUIRED AS FBI EWPLOYEE. IT
IS EMPHASIZED THAT BUREAU®S OFFER OF ASSISTANCE IS NOT
INTENDED TO IMPEDE $SC WORK BUT IS DONE AS COOPERATIVE GESTURE
AND TO SAFEGUARD SENSITIVE BUREAU INFORMATION. CONTAGTS WITH
THESE FORMER EWMPLOYEES TO BE HANDLED PERSONALLY BY SAC OR
ASAC. IN EVENT THIS NOT FEASIBLE FOR JUST CAUSE, TO BE
HANDLED BY A SENIOR SUPERVISOR.

N\ 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 223
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PAGE THREE
IMMEDIATELY AFTER CONTACT, RESULTS SHOULD BE FURNISHED

BUREAU BY TELETYPE IN ABOVE GAPTION, IF A FORMER ENMPLOYEE NO
LONGER IN YOUR TERRITORY OR TENPORARILY AWAY, SET OUT LEAD TO
OTHER OFFICE IMMEDIATELY WITH GOPY 70 FBI HEADQUARTERS. |
. ALBANY: JOHN H, KLEINKAUF, 1153 CULLEN AVENUE, SCHENECTADY,

NEW YORK 123693 EWPLOYED AS DIRECTOR OF SECURITY AND SAFETY,
UNION COLLEGE, SCHENECTADY, NEY YORK 12308,

BALT ItORE: JAMES F, BLAND, 4318 ROSEDALE Avawué, BETHESDA 4
HARYLAND 20014,

MIAMI: FREDERICK F. FOX, 1458 WEST BISCAYNE CANAL ROAD,
MIAMI, FLORIDA 33181, '

PHILADELPHIA® IRS. KATHLEEN LOGAN, SPOUSE OF SA RICHARD E,
LOGAN, ASSIGNED PHILADELPHIA OFFICE,

TAMPA® PAUL Les COXy UeSslleAsTa0ey Pe O, BOX 1418,
SARASOTA, FLORIDA 33578, '

BEST INFORMATION BUREAU HAS CONCERNING COX'S WHEREABOUTS
IS THAT HE IS CURRENTLY ON A LENGTHLY TRIP WITH A MOTOR TRAILER
THROUGH CANADA AND THE MID-WEST. INDICATED ADDRESS BELIEVED TO
BE 4 TRAILER COURT CONTACT POINT FOR MAILING PURPOSES, BUREAU
DOES NOT DESIRE EXTENSIVE INVESTIGATION TO LOCATE COX AND

* NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 224 3 .
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PAGE FOUR *. - ‘
SUGGESTS FEASIBILITY OF LEAVING SONE MESSAGE THROUGH THE
INDICATED ADDRESS OR SOME MEANS OF FORUARDING A COMMUNICATION
TO COX SO HE MIGHT CONTACT YOUR OFFICE ON RETURN TO AREA OR
SOOMER. TAMPA*S REPLY TO BUREAU SHOULD SET OUT WHAT ARRANGEMENTS
FOR POSSIBLE CONTACT HAVE BEEN PERFECIED,
EtD | o
FBI MM JUB CLR
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|
|
I
[
« . P, L e :
r
S FBI |
|
Date: 6/24/75 :
Transmit the following in CODED '
(Type in plaintext or code) |
TELETYPE URGENT !
Via i
(Priority) i
e e e e e e e e e e e e e S
TO: DIRECTOR, FBI (62~116395)
ATTENTION: SA W.O. CREGAR
DOWNGRADED TO

FROM: SAC, MIAMI (66~3346) (R%)

Per p%;‘;€7,€ﬂ)3;3

T&P —S—F—-—hR—FF

IS Date (}"‘/;)«/L%/C‘"
SENSTUDY 1975; BUDED JUNE 24, 1975

RE BUREAU TELETYPE JUNE 18, 1975, AS ABOVE.

THE FILES OF THE MIAMI OFFICE CONTAIN THE FOLLOWING
INFORMATION ON "MAIL SURVEILLANCE" BY OR ON BEHALF OF THE
FBI FROM JANUARY 1, 1960 TO THE PRESENT TIME,

(1) MAIL OPENING OR MAIL INTERCEPT,

ON JANUARY 2, 1963, MIAMI BEGAN SCREENING AIRMAIL TO
CUBA EMANATING FROM PUERTO RICO IN CONNECTION WITH THE
CASE CAPTIONED, "PENETRATE, ESPIONAGE - CUBA," BUFILE 65-
67842, OFFICE OF ORIGIN SAN JUAN 65-398, MIAMI 65-2940;

"i\'f, ‘“"‘Vl'.,.q

"Li‘:ﬁw”? R

1Y ’jnﬁ".‘c‘j; ot - .
(1#66-3346 5 -
RLO/Xr Wiey _ ~elll

&, %

Ll
@75

.

o M 32

‘Speci(ql ‘qunt in Charge
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PAGE TWO
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ON FEBRUARY 11, 1963, MIAMI BEGAN SCREENING SUCH MAIL
EMANATING FROM MIAMI IN CONNECTION WITH THE CASE CAPTIONED,
"FOXTROT, ESPIONAGE -~ CUBA," BUFILE 65-67951, OFFICE OF

ORIGIN MIAMI 65-2945.

IN ORDER TO FACILITATE DISSEMINATION OF INFORMATION
——|___ ON THE SCREENING OF THIS MAIL, MIAMI OPENED A SEPARATE FILE
‘:Z CAPTIONED, "JOE SURVEY, ESPIONAGE - CUBA," MIAMI 65-2959, AND

THIS SOURCE WAS ASSIGNED SYMBOL NUMBER CSMM 921-S. ey o
THE PURPOSE OF THE JOE SURVEY WAS TO LOCATE CLANDESTINE

COMMUNICATIONS THROUGH THE USE OF GERTAIN INDICATORS AND

DROP ADDRESSES ON MAIL TO CUBA, AND TO IDENTIFY THE

COMMUNICATION AS BEING ONE DIRECTED ‘BY AN ILLEGAL AGENT

THROUGH ITS CONTENTS AND WRITING CHRACTERISTICS.

THIS MAIL WAS INTERCEPTED IN A ROOM FORMERLY OCCUPIED
BY THE POSTAL INSPECTORS AT THE BISCAYNE ANNEX POST OFFICE,

MIAMI, POSTAL EMPLOYEES WOULD BRING THE APPROPRIATE MAIL

BAGS TO THIS ROOM, WHERE MIAMI AGENTS WOULD REVIEW IT,

LOOKING FOR SOME 50 DROP ADDRESSES IN CUBA, REBIND THE MAIL

IN BUNDLES, AND PIACE IT BACK IN THE MAIL BAGS.

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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THIS MAIL CONSISTED PRIMARILY OF LETTERS CONTA INING
. PERSONAL CORRESPONDENCE WITH SOME 12,000 TO 20,000 LETTERS
BEING REVIEWED DAILY.

THE JOE SURVEY ENDED ON JULY 21, 1966, THE NUMBER
OF AGENTS UTILIZED RANGED FROM FOUR TO TWENTY DEPEND ING ON
THE AMOUNT OF MAIL AND WHETHER A SPECIAL SEARCH WAS NEEDED
BASED ON INFORMATION FROM BUREAU SOURCE SIX, .. AGENT TIME
SPENT WAS APPROXIMATELY 60 MAN HOURS A WEEK,

AGENTS REVIEWING THIS MAIL WERE FROM THE SECURITY

3 SQUAD AND THE FOLLOWING SPECIAL AGENTS INTERCEPTED MAIL
AT BISCAYNE ANNEX AT VARIOUS TIMES DURING THE PERIOD OF
THE SURVEY:
JOHN BARRON; FEDWARD J, DAHL; GEORGE E, DAVIS, JR.,;
WILLIAM E, DOWLING; JAMES H, DOWNING; WILLIAM MAYO DREW,
JR.; ARNOLD C., DUQUETTE; ROBERT JAMES DWYER; CHARLES WV,
- EDMISTON; THOMAS ERRION; MAURICE F. ' FARABEE; LAWRENCE
FELDHAUS; CLARENCE P, GRAHAM; ERNEST HARRISON; JAMES D,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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(Priority)
PAGE FOUR
TOP -SEERET
{

HAYES; JAMES C, HOLMES; MELVIN C, JENSEN; SAMUEL W, JONES;

. JOSEPH P, MC CANN; JOHN E., MC HUGH; JOHN J, MATTIMORE;

JOHN C. MENTON; PETER J. NERO; JAMES J. O'CONNOR; RAYMOND L,

‘O'KELLY; EUGENE L. PAYNE; LEON PRIOR; LEMAN L. STAFFORD, JR.;
WILLIAM W, STEVENS; ROBERT G, STRONG; EDWIN L. SWEET.

WHEN A DROP ADDRESS WAS NOTED ON AN ENVELOPE, THIS
PIECE OF MAIL WAS HAND CARRIED AND LATER SENT BY MAIL,
PURSUANT TO BUREAU INSTRUCTIONS/ TO THE FBI LABORATORY FOR
EXAMINATION FOR SECRET WRITING AND MICRODOTS., IN FACH CASE,
AFTER THE LETTER WAS EXAMINED) IT WAS THEN PLACED BACK IN
THE NORMAL FLOW OF MAIL AT BISCAYNE ANNEX'DESTINED FOR
CUuBA,

' AUTHORITY TO HAND DELI¥ER LETTERS TO THE LABORATORY

CAME FROM BUREAU SUPERVISORS WILLIAM A, BRANNIGAN, OTHO EZELL,

AND | INSPECTOR DON MOORE.

DURING THE PERIOD THE JOE SURVEY WAS IN EFFECT,
APPROXIMATELY 4,00 LETTERS WERE OPENED EITHER BY THE
FBI LABORATORY OR THE MIAMI OFFICE, RELATING TO CUBAN

Ao

Approved: Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge

% U, S, GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1969 O - 346-080 (i1)
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INTELLIGENCE MATTERS, OF THIS AMOUNT, THERE WERE 50 LETTERS

. IN 1963 AND 10 LETTERS IN 1964, WHICH WERE DETERMINED TO
CONTAIN SECRET INK MESSAGES, EITHER ON THE LETTER OR ON THE
ENVELOPE.

THE MAIL INTERCEPTED AT BISCAYNE ANNEX WHICH WAS
OPENED AT THE MIAMI OFFICE VAS OPENED IN A SPECIAL CHAMFERING
ROOM BY THE FOLLOWING SPECIAL AGENTS:

JAMES D, HAYES, WILLIAM E. DOWLING, WILLIAM W, STEVENS,
GEORGE E. DAVIS, JR., WILLIAM G. FRIEDEMANN.

THOSE EETTERS OPENED AT THE MIAMI OFFICE WHICH WERE IN
THE SPANISH LANGUAGE WERE TRANSLATED BY MRS, SOPHIA Y.
SALIBA AND MISS ELFANORE M. SCHOENBERGER,

(2) MAIL COVERS PHYSICALLY CONDUCTED BY FBI EMPLOYEES.

THERE WERE NO KNOWN INSTANCES WHERE MIAMI FBI EMPLOYEES
PHYSICALLY CONDUCTED A MAIL COVER ALONE OR IN COOPERATION
'WITH POSTAL SERVICE EMPLOYEES OTHER THAN AS INCIDENTAL TO
THE REVIEW OF MAIL IN THE JOE SURVEY.

Approved; Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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(3) DOC}IMENTS AND MEMORANDA ON MAIL OPENINGS, INTERCEPTS
L —
5" AND COVERS IDENTIFIED ABOVE.

T~

PENETRATE, ESPIONAGE - CUBA:é?;ENETRATE WAS THE BUREAU
CODE NAME FOR A CUBAN INTELLIGENCE AGENT IN PUERTO RICO,

ALL OF THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENTS WERE DISSEMINATED UNDER
THE ABOVE, CAPTION:

BUREAU AIRTEL TO SAN JUAN, OCTOBER 29, 1962, REQUESTING
SAN JUAN CONSIDER FEASIBILITY OF CHECKING . MAIL COMING
FROM DUERTO. RICO TO CUBA.

BUREAU-AIRTEL TO SAN JUAN, NOVEMBER 3, 1962, CONCERNING
BURFAU DECISION TO HOLD IN ABEYANCE CHECKING OF THIS
MA IL,

SAN JUAN TELETYPE TO BURFAU, NOVEMBER 2, 1962, CONCERNING
A WATCH LIST OF SUSPECTED MAIL GOING TO CURA,

BURFAU RADIOGRAM TO SAN JUAN, NOVEMBER 7, 1962, REQUESTING
M IAMI TO CONTACT POST OFFICE ON FEASIBILITY OF CHECKING MAIL

/‘FI -

FROM PUERT@,\TO CUBA VIA MIAMI,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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SAN JUAN TELETYPE TO BURFAU, NOVEMBER 10, 1962,
REQUESTING MIAMI TO DETERMINE FROM POST OFFICE THE NUMBER
OF MAIL DISPATCHES FROM MIAMI TO CUBA,

BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI NOVEMBER 8, 1962, ON DESIRABILITY
OF AGENTS RATHER THAN POSTAL EMPLOYEES CHECKING THIS MAIL,

//,MLAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU, NOVEMBER 13, 1962, REQUESTING

BUREAU TO- CONTACT CHIEF POSTAL INSPECTOR, WASHINGTON,
D.C., ON'CHECKING MAIL AT MIAMI,

BURFAU AIRTEL TO SAN JUAN, NOVEMBER 21, 1962, ADVISING
FBI LABORATORY SHOULD PROCESS ANY LETTERS SENT BY PENETRATE
FROM PUERTO RICO TO CUBA,

SAN JUAN TELETYPE TO BUREAU, NOVEMBER 23, 1962, ON
TRANSPORTING SUSPECTED MAIL VIA THE AIRLINES,

BUAIRTEL, TO SAN JUAN DECEMBER 4, 1962, ON BUREAU CONTACT
WITH CHIEF POSTAL INSPECTOR H,B, MONTAGUE,

BURFAU TELETYPE TO MIAMI DECEMBER 10, 1962, ON
MIAMI AGENTS PERSONALLY HANDLING SCREENING OF MAIL,

Approved: Sent M  Per
Special Agent in Charge
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PAGE EIGHT
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! MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU, DECEMBER 13, 1962, ON CONTACT
WITH POSTAL INSPECTOR E.M, CAMPBELL ON METHOD OF SCREENING
THIS MAIL,

NEW YORK AIRTEL TO BUREAU DECEMBER 12, 1962, ON SIGNIFICANT
CLANDESTINE INDICATORS WHEN REVIEWING THIS MAIL,

SAN JUAN AIRTEL TO MIAMI DECEMBER 13, 1962, ON METHOD
PENETRATE USED TO SIGNIFY INVISIBLE WRITING IN A LETTER,

BURFAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI DECEMBER 21, 1962, AUTHORIZING
MIAMI TO SCREEN MAIL FROM PUERTO RICO TO CUBA, ALSO AUTHOﬁIZ—
ING SPECIAL AGENTS GEORGE E, DAVIS, JR,, AND WILLIAM G, FRIEDE-

NN TO HANDLE INITIAL INSPECTION OF COMMUNICATIONS BEFORE
%S:JNT TO FBI LABORATORY AND SETS OUT METHOD OF TRANSMITTAL
TO LABORATORY,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU DECEMBER 28, 1962, ON MIAMI
ARRANGEMENTS WITH LOCAL POSTAL AUTHORITIES TO IMPLEMENT
SCREENING SURVEY,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge

% U. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1969 O - 346-090 (11)
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BURFAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI, JANUARY 3, 1963, REQUESTING
NAMES OF MIAMI AGENTS WHO HAVE RECEIVED SPECIALIZED TRAINING
IN PROCESSING MAIL,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU JANUARY 7, 1963, ON MIAMI
AGENTS WHO HAVE RECEIVED CHAMFERING TRA INING,

SAN JUAN TELETYPE TO BURFAU JANUARY 10, 1963, WITH NEW
DROP ADDRESSES IN CUBA FOR MIAMI MAIL PROCESSING,

BUREAU RADIOGRAM TO SAN JUAN JANUARY 24, 1963, ON FBI
LABORATORY PROCESSING SUSPECTED LETTER RECEIVED FROM
MIAMI MAIL SURVEY,

SAN JUAN RADIOGRAM TO MIAMI JANUARY 25, 1963, ON NEW LETTER
DROP OF PENETRATE IN CUBA,

BUREAU RADIOGRAM TO SAN JUAN JANUARY 30, 1963,
AUTHORIZING 30 DAY MAIL COVER ON RIOS MORALES, HIMENEZ VEGA,
AND MUJICA,

NEW YORK AIRTEL TO BUREAU JANUARY 30, 1963, SETTING

///QUT INDICATORS ON ENVELOPES TO ASSIST MIAMI IN IDENTIFYING
Z; MAIL FROM ILLEGAL AGENTS.,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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[ BURFAU RADIOGRAN TO SAN JUAN FEBRUARY 14, 1963,
CONTA INING NEW CUBAN DROP ADDRESSES OF PENETRATE.

BUREAU AIRTEL TO SAN JUAN, FEBRUARY 28, 1963, ON
FEASIBILITY OF OBTAINING ACCESS TO CUBAN COURIERS BAGGAGE
OR DIPLOMATIC POUCHES TO-DETERMINE CUBAN MAIL DROP IN NEW
YORK CITY.

BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI MARCH 28, 1963, ADVISING NO
SECRET WRITING OR MICRODOTS ON SUSPECTED LEITER SENT TO
LA BORATORY.

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU MAY 17, 1963, ADVISING THAT MIAMI
IS NOT SCREENING ANY MAIL COMING FROM CUEA.

SAN JUAN LETTER TO BURFAU FEBRUARY 23, 1965, REQUESTING
MIAMI TO EXTEND JOE SURVEY TO COVER INCOMING MAIL FROM CUBA
TO PUERTO RICO AND OUTGOING MAIL PUERTO RICO TO CUBA.

MIEMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU APRIL 2, 1965, ADVISING THAT
MIAMI POSTAL INSPECTOR E.M., CAMPBELL BELIEVES THAT SCREENING
INCOMING MAIL FROM CUBA FOR PUERTO RICO WOULD PRESENT
SECURITY PROBLEM AND ADD APPROXIMATELY 17,000 PIECES OF
MAIL TO THE S@REENING DAILY,

Approved: Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge

% U. S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1869 O - 346-090 (11)
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WITH MIAMI RECOMMENDATION THAT JOE SURVEY COVERAGE CANNOT

— 7z

E SECURELY EXPANDED AT THIS TIME AND INSTRUCTING SAN JUAN

BUREAU LETTER TO SAN JUAN APRIL 19, 1965, CONCURRNING

Ci? TO SUPPLY MIAMI WITH LIST OF DROP ADDRESSES IN CUBA,

SAN JUAN LETTER TO MIAMI MAY 17, 1965, ADVISING WATCH
LIST OF DROP NAMES AND ADDRESSES IN CUBA “NOT BEING FURNISHED
DUE TO LARGE NUMBER OF WATCH LIST,

FOXTROT, ESPIONAGE - CUBA:!

FOXTROT WAS THE BURFAU CODE NAME FOR A CUBAN INTELLIGENCE
AGENT IN MIAMI, .INVESTIGATION WAS INITIATED ON THE BASIS
OF INFORMATION FROM BURFAU SOURCE 6. ALL OF THE FOLLOWING
DOCUMENTS WERE DISSEMINATED UNDER THE ABOVE CAPTION:

BURFAU AIRTEL TO NEW YORK DECEMBER 12, 1962, ON NEW
NAMES AND ADDRESSES IN CUBA IN THE EVENT MIAMI INSTRUCTED
TO INSTITUTE COVERAGE OF MAIL FROM PUERTO RICO TO CUBA,

Approved: Sent M  Per
Special Agent in Charge
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COVERAGE IN PENETRATE CASE.,

OFFICE OPERATIONS.,

JOE SURVEY COVERAGE BEGAN FEBRUARY 11, 1963,

PENETRATE CASES,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU JANUARY 15, 1963, ADVISING INFORMA~

TION IN BUREAU LET DECEMBER 12, 1962, INCLUDED IN MIAMI MAIL

MIAMI TELETYPES TO BUREAU JANUARY 25 AND JANUARY 31,
1963, REQUESTING AUTHORITY TO SCREEN MIAMI TO CUBA MAIL,
AND ADVISING THAT MIAMI POSTAL INSPECTOR CAMPBELL ADVISED
ADDITIONAL COVERAGE WOULDP CAUSE NO BURDEN OR INTERRUPT POST

BURFAU TELETYPE TO MIAMI FEBRUARY 4, 1963, ADVISING
CHIé)F POSTAL INSPECTOR H,B, MONTAGUE, WASHINGTON, D.C.,
@VE APPROVAL TO COVERAGE OF MAIL GOING FROM MIAMI TO CUBA,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU FEBRUARY 11, 1963, ADVISING

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU FEBRUARY 12, 1963, ESTIMATING
12,000 PIECES OF MAIL BEING REVIEWED DAILY IN FOXTROT AND

Approved: Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge
MW 65360 Docld:3298%820 Page 237

# U, S, GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1969 O - 346-090 (11)




FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64) ‘
FBI
Date:

Transmit the following in

(Type in plaintext or code)

Via

(Priority)
PAGE THIRTEEN
TBé?SEeREP
{
BUREAU RADJIOGRAM TO MIAMI MARCH 12, 1963, ON FEASIBILITY

OF JOE SURVEY SCREENING MAIL ARRIVING IN MIAMI FROM NEW
YORK CITY FOR A LIMITED PERIOD IN EFFORT TO OBTAIN LETTER
CONTANING PHOTOGRAPH AND MONEY TO BE SENT FOXTROT FROM CUBRA,
IN ORDER TO IDENTIFY FOXTROT.

MIAMI TELETYPE TO BURFAU MARCH 13, 1963, ADVISING LOCAL
POSTAL INSPECTOR- APPROVED AND REQUESTING CHIEF POSTAL
INSPECTOR MONTAGUE BE CONTACTED FOR OFFICIAL APPROVAL IN
SCREENING NEW YORK MAIL,

BUREAU TELETYPE TO MIAMI MARCH 14, 1963, ADVISING
CLEARANCE OBTAINED FROM MONTAGUE FOR A TEMPORARY PERIOD TO
SCREEN THE NEW YORK MAIL,

BURFAU AIRTEL TO NEW YORK, MARCH 13, 1963, ON FFASIBILITY
OF SCREENING MAIL FROM CUBAN MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS

| ,/;iﬁ/DRDER TO IDENTIFY FOXTROT.
| { MIAMI TELETYPE TO BURFAU MARCH 17, 1963, ADVISING THAT

SLIGHTLY OVER ONE MILLION PIECES OF MAIL FROM NEW YORK
ARFA BEING REVIEWED DAILY,

Approved: Sent M Per
! Special Agent in Charge
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MIAMI TELETYPE TO BURFAU MARCH 15, 1963, ADVISING MAIL

COVER TO BE PLACED ON FOXTROT, UACB; POSTAL INSPECTORS WILL
PROVIDE THE RETURN ADDRESSES ON THIS MAIL,

BUREAU AIRTEL TO.MIAMI MARCH 28, 1963, ADVISING SECRET
WRITING FOUND ON A LETTER SUBMITTED FROM JOE SURVEY,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU MARCH 25, 1963, INDICATING MAIL
COVER PLACED ON SON OF. FOXTROT, POSTAL INSPECTORS WILL
FURNISH RETURN ADDRESSES,

BUREAU TELETYPE TO MIAMI MARCH 29, 1963, INDICATING
THAT A LETTER CONTAINING SECRET WRITING FROM FOXTROT MAY
HAVE BEEN PROCESSED PRIOR TO ITS RECEIPT BY LABORATORY.

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU APRIL 1, 1963, INDICATING
MAIL COVERS ON FOXTROT AND SON OF FOXTROT WERE UNPRODUCTIVE.

MIAMI TELETYPE TO BURFAU APRIL 3, 1963, ADVISING
LETTERS OF FOXTROT WERE NOT MADE AVAIIABLE TO ANY OTHER
PERSON OR AGENCY ACCORDING TO POSTAL INSPECTORS.

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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PAGE FIFTEEN
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BURFAU TELETYPES APRIL 12 AND APRIL 23, 1963, ADVISING
SECRET WRITING CONTAINED IN A LETTER AND TWO RELIGIOUS

PAMBHLETS SENT BY FOXTROT,
. /az MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU APRIL 29, 1963, CONTAINING THE

FIRST OF A SERIES OF WEEKLY SUMMARIES ON THE FOXTROT
INVESTIGATION.
BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI, MAY 2, 1963, ASKING FEASIBILITY
OF USING MAILS RATHER THAN AGENT PERSONNEL IN SUBMITTING
LETTERS OF FOXTROT TO LABORATORY,
MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU MAY 6, 1963, ON ARRANGEMENTS
MADE WITH POST OFFICE IN SCREENING MAIL AND RECOMMENDING
AGENT PERSONNEL BE USED IN TRANSMITTING THURSDAY INTERCEPTIONS.
BURFAU AIRTEL TO. MIAMI MAY 16, 1963, ADVISING MIAMI TO
USE THE MAIL IN FORWARDING LETTERS OF FOXTROT TO FBI LABORATORY,
r EXCEPT FOR THURSDAY INTERCEPTIONS,
| BURFAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI JUNE 24, 1963, AUTHORIZING 30
DAY MAIL COVER ON FRANCISCO GUASCH, A SUSPECTED MAIL DROP
OF FOXTROT,

Approved; Sent M  Per
Special Agent in Charge
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BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI JUNE 27, 1963, ADVISING THAT
SECRET WRITING WAS FOUND ON THE ENVELOPE CONTAINING A LETTER
OF FOXTROT,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU JULY 1, 1963, ADVISING MAIL
COVER PIACED ON SUSPECTED MAIL DROP OF FOXTROT IN MIAMI,

BUREAU LETTER TO MIAMI JULY 12, 1963, ADVISING IT WAS

/MT NECESSARY FOR MIAMI TO INFORM BUREAU WHEN INTERCEPTED
é LET:PERS HAVE BEEN RETURNED TO NORMAL MAIL FLOW AT MIAMI,

BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI AUGUST 15, 1963, SETTING OUT
GUIDELINES IN DUSCUSSING FOXTROT CASE WITH MIAMI CENTRAL
INTELLIGENCE AGENCY,

MIAMI LETTER TO BUREAU SEPTEMBER 9, 1963, REPORTING
RESULTS -OF MAIL COVER ON FRANCISCO GUASCH, WHICH WAS PROVIDED
BY POSTAL INSPECTOR CAMPBELL.,

BURFAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI SEPTEMBER 19, 1963, ON FEASIBILITY
OF CHECKING POST OFFICE BXES FORMAIL DROP OF FOXTROT IN
MIAMI,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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’ BUREAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI SEPTEMBER 26, 1963, GIVING

AUTHORITY FOR SIX MONTHS MAIL COVER ON FRANCISCO GUASCH,
BURFAU AIRTEL: TO MIAMI OCTOBER 3, 1963, POINTED OUT

THAT SECRET WRITING WAS FOUND ON TWO SHEETS OF PAPER SUBMITTED

WITH A BIANK LETTER OF FOXTROT.
MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU OCTOBER 10, 1963, ADVISING THAT
THROUGH ARRANGEMENTS WITH POSTAL INSPECTOR R,G. WOLF, A
LETTER FROM FOXTROT IN A POST OFFICE BOX USED AS A DROP, WAS
OBTAINED AND FORWARDED TO LABORATORY,
MIAMI ATRTEL TO BURFAU OCTOBER 14, 1963, ADVISING
POSTAL INSPECTOR MADE AVAILABLE ANOTHER LETTER OF FOXTROT
FROM A MAIL‘'DROP IN MIAMI,
‘ /'v( MIAMI LETTER TO BUREAU OCTOBER 21, 1963, WITH RESULTS
OF MAIL COVER ON A SUSPECTED INTELLIGENCE AGENT WHICH WERE
PROVIDED BY POSTAL INSPECTOR SAL DRAGO.

BUREAU AXRTEL TO MIAMI NOVEMBER 13, 1963, ON ADMINISTRATIVE

HANDLING OF INTERCEPTED MAIL SENT TO FBI LABORATORY,

A

MW 85360

pproved: Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge
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Via
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FBI

Date:

(Type in plaintext or code)

(Priority)

PAGE EIGHTEEN

Ié@iéEeRET'

oA MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU DECEMBER 5, 1963, RECOMMENDING
SCREENING OF MAIL FROM MIAMI TO MEXICO, APPROXINMATELY
5,000 LETTERS A DAY WOULD BE INVOLVED,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU-NOVEMBER 21, 1963, ADVISING A
MANILA ENVELOPE MAILED FROM NEW YORK CITY INTERCEPTED AND
BELIEVED TO CONTAIN A BOOK AND MONEY FOR FOXTROT,

NEW YORK AIRTEL TO BURFAU NOVEMBER 26, 1963, INDICATING
THAT A PORTION OF THE MONEY FURNISHED TO FOXTROT FOUND IN
AFOREMENTIONED BOOK ORIGINATED FROM SOVIET FUNDS USED IN
THEIR CLANDESTINE OPERATION,

MEMORANDUM OF SA WILLIAM E. DOWLING DATED DECEMBER 2,
1963, CONTAINING COMPILATION OF AGENT TIME SPENT ON FOXTROT
CASE,

BURFAU LETTER TO MIAMI DECEMBER 5, 1963, REQUESTING
APPROPRIATE COVERAGE BY. MIAMI OF A POST OFFICE BOX USED AS
A MAIL DROP BY FOXTROT,

Approved: Sent M  Per

Special Agent in Charge

3 % U, S, GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1969 O - 346-080 (11)
NW 65360 Docld:12089820 Page 2o nenuil.
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: FBI

Date:

" Transmit the following in

(Type in plaintext or code)

Via

(Priority)

PAGE NINETEEN

T

AN

//gJAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU DECEMBER 14, 1963, ADVISING OF A

LETTER WHICH FOXTROT MAILED AT A MAIL BOX AND WHICH WAS
FURNISHED BY POSTAL INSPECTOR E.,M, CAMPBELL,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU DECEMBER 18, 1963, ADVISING
THREE LETTERS WHICH FOXTROT MAILED AT MAIN POST OFFICE
FURNISHED BY -POSTAIL INSPECTOR CAMPBELL,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU JANUARY 27, 1964, RECOMMEND ING
THAT CIA AT MEXEO CITY, MEXICO CONTINUE SCREENING MAIL FOR
MEXICO AS SOME OF THIS MAIL MAY BYPASS JOE SURVEY.

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU FEBRUARY 3, 1964, ADVISING OF
ARRANGEMENTS -MADE WITH POSTAL INSPECTOR CAMPBELL TO REVIEW
MAIL GOING TO A SUSPECTED DROP ADDRESS OF FOXTROT IN
MIAMI AREA,

MIAMI MEMORANDUM DATED JUNE 2, 1964, SUMMARIZING
BACKGROUND AND ACTIVITIES OF FOXTROT THROUGH 1963, INCLUDING
SECRET INK MESSAGES LOCATED IN HIS LETTERS,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BURFAU JUNE 10, 1964, REINSTITUTING
TEMPORARY SCREENING OF ALIL MAIL FROM NEW YORK, NEW YORK ARFA
TO CURA,

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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Via
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FBI
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(Type in plaintext or code)

ye

(Priority)

PAGE TWENTY

T
AN

BACKGROUND AND ACTIVITIES OF FOXTROT IN 1964,

MIAMI MEMORANDUM DATED SEPTEMBER 15, 1964, SUMMARIZING

MIAMI'AIRTEL TO BUREFAU JANUARY 13, 1965, FORWARDING
A, LETTER OF FOXTROT MAILED AT A MAIL BOX AND PROVIDED BY
POSTAL INSPECTOR CAMPBELL.,

BURFAU AIRTEL TO MIAMI SEPTEMBER 3, 1965, REQUESTING
INTERVIEW- OF FOXTROT BE CONSIDERED IN VIEW OF LACK OF
INFORVMATION INDICATING HE IS ACTIVELY ENGAGED IN INTELLIGENCE
ACTIVITY AND HOW INfORMATION FROM JOE SURVEY CAN BE USED
DURING INTERVIEW,

MIAMI MEMORANDUM DATED SEPTEMBER 15, 1965, SUMMARIZING
BACKGROUND AND ACTIVITIES OF FOXTROT IN 1965,

MIAMI AIRTEL TO BUREAU OCTOBER 14, 1966, REFLECTING
JOE SURVEY WAS DISCONTINUED ON JULY 21, 1966 AT THE DIRECTION
OF THE BURFAU,

(4) BUREAU ASKED IF MM 890~S RESULTED FROM INTERCEPTION
OF MAIL,

Approved: Sent M Per

Special Agent in Charge

#* U. S, GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE : 1969 O - 346090 (11)
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Date:

Transmit the following in

(Type in plaintext or code)

(Priority)
PAGE TWENTY-ONE
T&ﬁésﬁenﬁy
/ N\
MM 890=S WAS NOT INVOLVED IN THE INTERCEPT OF MAIL,

. STERISK,
THE BURFAU MAY HAVE REFERENCE TO CSMM 809—81\ MIAMI FILE

134-769, A BURFAU AUTHORIZED ACTIVITY WHICH BEGAN ON MARCH 15,
1962, AND ENDED AUGUST 1, 1966, THIS OPERATION PHOTOGRAPHED

MATERIAL

JFK Act 5 (g)(2) (D)

THROUGH MIAMI VIA PAN AMERICAN AIRVAYS,
, ASTERISK

INFORMATION FROM CSMM 809—~SK WAS DISSEMINATED UNDER
HE CAPTION, “'FOREIGN POLITICAL MATTERS ~ CUBA," BUFILE
’7 109~12-210, MIAMI FILE 105-1747,

/ ASTEISK
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ON CSMM 809-S# IS NOT BEING
SUBMITTED AS IT DOES NOT INVOLVE MAIL EMANATING IN THE

U.S. OR PUERTO RICO.

TOP SECRET, CLASSIFIED BY 7129, XGDS 2 AND 3, INDEFINITE.

Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge
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NRGAE WA CODE

4:38PM IMMEDIATE 6/18/75 GHS

."TO NEW YORK
BOSTON
DETROIT _
LOS ANGELES

:FROM DIRECTOR . '
T AP SECtRET

WFo

. MIAMI
'SAN FRANCISCO
" SEATTLE

!

SEASTUDY 19755 BUDED: JONE 24, 1975, | |
.’ THE FOLLOVING REQUEST FOR INFORWATION HAS BEEN ADDRESSED
. TO THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND FROM THE' ATTORNEY GENERAL T0 FBIHQ -

FROM 'THE SENAT& SELECT COMMITTEE TO STUDY GOVEHNMENTAL 1' 5.

'OPERATIONS WITH RESPECT TO INTELLIGENCL ACTIVITIES. t « o e
- THE FOLLOUING RLQUESTS PE TAINING TO THE TLCHNIQUE REFERRFD T0 .
AS 'DAIL SURVFILLANCE, INCLUBING MAIL COV¢RS AHD OPENING HAIL'

ND THE UTILIZATION OF THIS TECdNIQUE 'IN INTERNAL SECURITY, ' ,

INTELLIGENCE_COLLECTION, AND/ O COUHT&RINTELLIGENCL FATTERS _

OPERATIONS, OR ACTIVITIES:'

(1) FOR ALL

iNCIDENTS OF MAIL

OPENING OR MAIL INTERCEPT 3Y OR ON,BAHALF OF THE. FEDERAL SUREAU -

OF INVESTIGAlION FROM JANUARY L, ISGE,'UNIIL THE.PRESENT, PLEASE -

SEAROH INDEX )
e %hﬁs
) % ' JUI

¢ 54*33% g

181975

M %L, 'amo

— [nec 34 TERP




"PAGE TWO T { '1§—é;e;ﬁ4ﬁ4€;” , ,
STATE THE PHYSIGAL LOCATION WHERE. THE OPENING OR INIERCIPI WAS

CONDUCTED, "THE NAPES oF THW INDIVIDUALS WHO- PARTICIPATED IN lHE O
_OPENING OR INIE?CIPI, THE TYPE oF MAIL OPENED OR INTERCLPTED,-\
'Awn THE PLR POSE OF THE OPENING OR INTERCLPT. cz> .FGR ALL .
INCIDENTS' OF MAIL COVERS. THAT UERE PHYSICALLY ﬁONDUCTED BY FBI
©" EMPLOYEES, WHETH¢R ALONn OR IN COOPLRATION WITH POSTAL DERVICE
EWMPLOYEES, FROM JANUARY 1, 1968, UNTIL THE PRESENT, PLEASE STATE
~THE PHYSICAL LOCATION WHERE THE C@V”R WAS CONDUCTED, THE NAMES .
-OF THE INDIVIDUALS WHO PAPTICIPATED IN THE COUE?, THE TYPL oF,
MAIL GOVERED, AND ‘THE PURPOSE OF THE COV"H.. (3) ‘PLEASE PROVIDE
:ALL DOCUME ENTS . -AND MEMORANDA WHICH DISCUSS, REFER, OR RELATE TO
THE ORIGINS, AUTHORIZATIUNS, CONDUCT 'AND IERMINATIOI_O., ' AND
POLICIES AND PROCEDURES FOR;’ THE. MAIL OPENINGS, INTERCEPTS, AND
ﬂOVFRS IDENTIFIED ABOV”T‘ - ! 'f Sy
EACH OFFICE SHOULD IMMEDIATELY REVIEY. ITS FILES FOR ALL
INFO?MATION REQUESTED BY THE SENATE COMMITTEE. NEW YORK, BOSTON,

 DETROIT,” LOS ANGELES, SEATTLE, AND WFQ SHOULD FURNISH INFOR-.
MATION CONCERNING SAW SURVEY. NEW YORK, DETROIT, AND SAN
_ FRANCISCO SHOULD FURNISH INFORMATION CONCERMING GUS SURVEY.
... NEW YORK AND WFQ SHOULD FURNISH INFORWATION CONCERNING Z COVERAGE.

.- NW 65360 Dm:ld 32’989@820 Page 248



. .PAGE THREE T 0 -S—E—C—R—H

SAN FRANCISCO ‘SHour'd FURNISH TNFORHATION CONCERNING: CHIPROP ' .
AND CHICLET, MIAMI SHOULD ADVISE IF THE INFORMATION: RECEIVED
FROW MM 890= S RESULTED FROM INTERCEPT OF MAIL AND IF SO |
APPROPRIATE - INF‘ORMATION SHOULD BE FURISHED, . RESULTS SHOULD BE IR
‘SUBMITTED BY TELETYPE, ATIENTION OF SA'W. O. CREGAR, AND SHOULD
REACH' THE BUREAU BY JUNE 24, 1975:. . ' -

" CLASSIFIED BY 3676, XGDS 2 AND 3, _.‘IN.DEF_"I;\_I.I'I_‘.E.

1 .

"

lf M 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 249
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AZZUTEL HaY 2, 1975,

I CONUECTION ZITH 0K OF THZ oJUATHE
PHITTIES, ITS REPRESENTATIVIZS [AY COITA
INFOR 2ATION,
It ONZ RICZIOT INSTANCEI, 4 TEPRISINTAT
SILZCT CONVITTELZ TELEPAONICALLY IHAUIRED A

I A PARTICYLAR OFFICEZ DUILILE 1970
I HARDLING SUCH INQUINIIS INSURE 20T

T

-
- 4"3
Ladaedionl

[ng X a T
Ty d

orF ATIVZ Y SHOW OF

IF TELZPHEOYIC CONTACT, ZY TILEPAINIM
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(Mount Clipping in Space Below)

Senate Q@mm}iﬁzee Reﬁ ee&e
‘.‘% CE{AM E‘B i fi@ M@mim megm

Ve e s e

B e e o

| Gm——y, SAUL FR}EDMM
‘Herald Washinafan- Bureau ..

WASHINGTON , The " Select!
1Senate Commlttee o‘ .:Intelhgence
lActivities tejected  Friday -a rather
unusual request by the CIA .and FBE
to monitor the -commitied’s mvestl-
gatmn into the spymg opeLabxons OF
those .ageneies.. ,

-At .the same txme, commlttee(
‘chiairman' Frank Church (., Idaho)!
'announced that “the tempo .of out)
vinvestigation will- now be stepped:
Iup” and that staff investigators wﬂlg
{begin questxonmg witnesses, within
-a few -days, about the (€IA%s- “co-
.vert” operations. Here- and abroad.: -

i -The comrittee ‘was -created- by
‘the Senate in -January. followmg
charges ‘and. reports that  goverr-

'
'

‘ment, mtelhgence units .and other‘

‘dgencies were ﬂlegally spyiiig on:
AmemcarL cxtxzens. But the :comrifs
ee haS* been slow m getimg off the
‘ﬁ’ round, * &
A FR!DAY AT >4 closed meetm 2

flommxttee members cleared ‘awdly:
somhe obstacles. to- ant mvestxgatxoh'
iChurch Jeported, and. ‘it -was -degid-,

redthe " serions mvestxgatlve wovk
' should. go.forward,””
" Among the problems “wete re-
~quests; relayed. tq the-committeg by,
.the ‘Whité Hotuise- and the, Justice
,Department “that theé GIA ‘and the
{FBI be pernntted to- Haye monitors
plesent when one of: them agents or
' emmplopes is questioned: ]
:Church said the agencies suggest-
‘ed that “the momtors be called -ob-
-sepvers.”
. The . commlttee has - already
agreed with “CIAFBI requests to
'take such unusual secrecy, measures
‘that comrittee and staff members
will ‘be required to. withhold inforé

mation from each other as'well as) '

from-the public. .

The committee balked at the lag-
‘est request, ‘however, because it!
would have opened the piobe to; the

agencies under mvestxgatxczﬁ,.a,nd.,a}

~ NW 65360 Docld:32989820 Page 251-
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"Gwea—them to posszbly mtumdate
»employes who may, wish t@"'g‘ve’m
tormahon about their superiors.

" *CHURCH SAID “the -committee,
ha\d‘ ‘unammously rejécted the :CIAZ
FBI ‘proposal ‘“believing there
,should : be no inhibition”™ among’
those questloned by senators ox:
| staff personnel.. . . _»

i In another ifnportant procedurallv
»&ction, the committee gave Churech ',
. the power to issue ‘subpenas. if the
_administration or-the -agencies are
sIoW in volunteering- documents and 1
! witnesses. . i
«  The first phase oﬁ the mvestlga- )
; tion. Church said, would go- into-the
‘GIA’S “covert . mtelhgence .opera-"
tioris” including 1eportecl plans- ‘and)
attempts:. to; assassmate forelgn]
leaders. . ﬂ
The commlttee mvestlgators
ith at-least-ofe Senator- préseénty
il question witnesses informally
or in sworn deposxtxons in execu-

et

{Indicate page, name of
newspaper, city and state.)

—14-A
_MIAMI HERALD
_MIAMI, FLA.

pate: 5/10/75

Edition:
Author:
Editor:

Titte: SENATE COMMITTEE
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FBI, CIA

Character:

Classification:

Submitting Office: MIAMI ’ FLA.
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(Mount Clipping in Space Below)

- Vestigative ‘worl should now gov

stepped up”

h Senateq
1451 ejectedv'
45 “uhacceptable™ a Ford adminis- ]
‘tration praposal that CIA ‘and FEI
i momtors be allowed {to- observe the
questioning of Withesses, < ¢ « - A

,Chairman Frank Chu;‘ch AD- ;
Idaho) Said the ‘¢Ommittes - vote;d’r.
unammously toi-enter’ the active
phase of thé probe'and to authorize -
dmm to issue subpoc,nas if they\
prove necessary, - §

CHWe 'decxded A the serious. i -,é

forward,” Church, said; “The tempg
of the mveshgatlon will now bé

Heé.told 4 ﬂews conference the
-Committee. will: begin.a wxde-rang,mg
réview of past and presént covert
«mtelhgenge acuvntles, ingluding:f 1s~
‘sues ratsed a5 to: assassmamoné”

‘Church said the Tequest-for ;m_qni'«’»
tors to'sit, in on executive: mtérw“
ga.txon sessions. was madef by’
‘White House, but he thoyght'] had
been.initiatéd by the CIAZ sy o]

A The commiittes * voted 'y
‘miously to reject the prqposal -
-fause Wwé thought- there should: be:
no inhibition or ossxblc mhxbltlon”

fthnesses, Church said.” .

The initial; phase of . the mVéstlga«
tlon '— intérviews, the takmg ofy
sworry. depositions and formal ‘Hears
‘ings. +—= will e closed to the pubhc,
~Church’ said. - .

"“The ﬁomlnxttee will- decuge Iatnr

what® ‘phases’ of ‘it 'inves 1gatlog
W'H'EGE p'ﬁbhc,” he.ddded: . B

L e s
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NR@74 WA CODE

S36PM NITEL 5-2-75 WMSE
TO ALL SACS

FROM DIRECTOR 62-116395)
PERSONAL AT ON

SENS /UD/Y 75

CAPT IONED MATTER PERTAINS TO BUREAU' S HANDLING OF REQUESTS
FROM SENATE AND HOUSE SELECT COMMITTEES TO STUDY GOVERNMENTAL
OPERATIONS WITH RESPECT TO INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES, IN CONNEC-
TION WITH WORK OF THESE COMMITTIEES, STAFF MEMBERS MAY SEEK
TO INTERVIEW CURRENT AND FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES, |

RECENTLY, THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ¢SSO STAFF HAS
INTERVIEWED SEVERAL FORMER EMPLOYEES AND IT IS ANTICIPATED
THAT MANY FORE SUCH PERSONNEL WILL BE CONTACTED,

THE F3I HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION WITH THE COMMITTEE
AND WE WISH TO ASSIST AND FACILITATE ANY INVESTIGATIONS UNDER-
TAKEN BY THE COMMITTEE WITH RESPECT TO THE FBI. HOWEVER, VE
DO HAVE AN OBLIGATION TO INSURE THAT SENSITIVE SOURCES AND \
METHODS AND ONGOING SENSITIVE INVESTIGATIONS ARE FULLY

SEARCHED

W ) SERIALIZED s b
| . FBl-MIAM ]
- fhse 2| 7

é\?\ﬂg

5260 Docld:32983820 Page 253
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o AS g 2 « -
PAGE TWO Q “ Q

PROTECTED. SHOULD ANY FORMER EMPLOYEE CONTACT YOUR OFFICE AND
HAVE ANY QUESTION REGARDING HIS OBLIGATION NOT TO DIVULGE INFOR-
MATION OBTAINED BY VIRTUE OF HIS PAST FBI EMPLOYMENT, HE SHOULD
BE INSTRUCTED TO CONTACT LEGAL COUNSEL, FBIHQ, BY COLLECT CALL.
YOUR CONVERSATIONS WITH FORMER EMPLOYEES MUST BE IN KEEPING WITH
OUR PLEDGE, IT IS BELIEVED SUCH A PROCEDURE WOULD INSURE PROPER
PROTECTION AND ALSO FACILITATE THE WORK OF THE SSC.

THE ABOVE PROCEDURE ALSO APPLIES TO CURRENT EMPLOYEES
OF YOUR OFFICE, HOWEVER, CONTACT WITH THE LEGAL COUNSEL SHOULD
BE HANDLED THROUGH THE SAC.
END

HOLD
FBI mM IGS
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FBI
Date: MARCH 28, 1975

Transmit the following in CODE . 7 X
(Type in plaintext or code)
Via ___ TELETYPE ’ sgEsn o RELAT

|
|
|
|
|
|
:
27 |
|
|
|
|
|
|
|

(Priority)
e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e — S ——
TO DIRECTOR
FROM MIAMI ('44-AP”)
ATTENTION: BUDGET AND ACCOUNTING SECTION
SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES.

RE BUREAU TELETYPE TO ALL SACS, MARCH 24, 1975.

FOLLOWING ARE MIAMI OFFICE STATISTICS SHOWING PERCENTAGES
OF TIME ASSIGNED TO COUNTERINTELLIGENCE (CI) MATTERS AND INTERNAL
SECURITY (IS) MATTERS BY SPECIAL AGENT PERSONNEL:

SACS - 0; ASACS - O,

SUPERVISORS - CI MATTERS: ONE ASSIGNED 90 PERCENT; ONE
ASSIGNED 5 PERCENT. SI MATTERS: ONE ASSIGNED 50 PERCENT; ONE
ASSIGNED 5 PERCENT,

SPECIAL AGENTS - CI MATTERS: 15 ASSIGNED FULL TIME; TWO
ASSIGNED 50 PERCENT; ONE ASSIGNED 40 PERCENT; ONE ASSIGNED 5
PERCENT. IS MATTERS: TWO ASSIGNED FULL TIME; THREE ASSIGNED
75 PERCENT; ONE ASSIGNED 60 PERCENT; ONE ASSIGNED 50 PERCENT;
ONE ASSIGNED 30 PERCENT; FIVE ASSIGNED 10 PERCENT.

B :
cg g)/ al S@archfi@mam
kD

?, *vcﬁx n*:l

Approv?dj’,g——ﬂﬁ Sent ?) /g éﬁ

SpeCial Agent in Charge %* U, S, GOVERNMENT PRINTI G OFFICE 1969 O - 346-090, (11)
'NW 65360 fDocld:32989820 Page 255 - 2.5 -3




. OPTIONAL FORM NO, 10 . ‘
5 4

JULY 1973 EDRITION &

4 GSA FPMR (41 CFR) 101-11.6
UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT
T0 SAC, MIAMI DATE: 3/26/75
FROM : SUPERVISOR JOSEPH C, BALL
SUBJECT: SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON

INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES

Re Miami teletype to Bureau, 3/26/75,

For your information, Supervisor CLYDE GROOVER,
Budget and Accounting Section, Administrative Division,
FBINQ, advised that for purposes of response to Bureau
teletype of 3/24/75, the following categories should be
included under Internal Security:

3, 14, 61, 98, 100, 117, 157, 163, 170, 174, 176

The following categories should included under
Counterintelligence:

2, 64, 65, 97, 102, 105, 108, 109, 110, 111,
| 112, 113, 134, 185

In arriving at the statistics set forth in referenced
teletype, the following Agents were included:

Supervisors -~ CI Matters: SA BALL -~ Assigned 90%
SA WILSON - Assigned 5%

IS Matters: SA EDDY -~ Assigned 50%
SA BALL -~ Assigned 5%

Special Agents ~ CI Matters: Assigned full time - SA BURGINS
CERVANTES
j COCHRANE
‘ DAWSON
DWYER
FARABEE
JCB/al GIBBONS
1) ; i JONES
¢ &G -FB¥C = giszynsKr
MARSZALEK
MILLS
ROSS
STEVENS
STICKNEY
~!  WARGER

EBl=MIAMI

Buy U.S. Savings Bonds Regularly on the Payroll .S'ﬂvmgs%lzm
NW 553ﬁb 'Bocld:32989820 Page 256
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-

SAs - CI Matters (cont.) Assigned 50% -- FORRESTER and WALZER
Assigned 40% ~- O'KELLY

Assigned 5% =-- SITHER
IS Matters Assigned full time - HOMER MILLER

DETERSON

Assigned 75% -~ WINDLAND
MENTON
HEANEY

Assigned 60% - O'KELLY

Assigned 50% - CANNON

Assigned 30% - DOWLING

Assigned 10% - DOOHER
VAN RHEIN
GUTIERREZ
DREW
KELLOGG

NW 65360 Docld:329639820 Page 257
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NRO4S WA CODE
8230 PM NITEL 3-24~75 DEB

TO ALL SACS -
§%PM DIRECTOR | QD
J;’NATE SELEC{/E@ﬁg}TTEE ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES

SENATOR FRANK CHURCH, CHAIRMAN OF THE SENATE SELECT
COMMITTEE TO STUDY GOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS WITH RESPECT TO

INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES HAS MADE AN INITIAL REQUEST FOR INFORMATION
FROM THE FBI. AMONG THE ITEMS REQUESTED IS A BREAKDOWN OF
FIELD AGENT PERSONNEL ASSIGNED TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND
COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS. |

ACCORDINGLY, WITHIN FOUR EIGHT HOURS EACH SAC SHOULD SUTEL

TO FBIHQ, ATTENTION: BUDGET AND ACCOUNTING SECTION, SETTING FORTH
SEPARATELY THE NUMBER OF SACS, ASACS, SUPERVISORS AND AGENTS ASSIGNED
TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE MATTERS., PERCENTAGES
OF AN AGENT' S TIME, WHEN NOT ASSIGNED FULL- TINE TO THESE ACTIVITIES,
SHOULD BE USED IF APPROPRIATE, PARTICULARLY IN THE SUPERVISORY
CATEGORIES. THIS INFORMATION SHOULD BE BROKEN DOWN SEPARATELY
BETWEEN INTERNAL SEGURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE. YOUR RESPONSE SHOULD
BE LINITED TO AGENT PERSONNEL ONLY. |
END ‘ | -
FBI MM JRS CLR AND TKU
ACK FOR (1) g _

Ll 234~/

THANKS
&, HED , INDEXE’E;&————
SZRIALIZED LED

© * VAR 241975
gt

P p L T
,///"°-44; = >

D
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